

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

2007 - 2008

GOVERNMENT OF WEST BENGAL

English Remains Remains All States of Long Land Control of Land Con



TABLE OF CONTENTS

Intro	ductory			••	Page(s) i-v
Sumn	nary of Appropriation Accounts	••			1-16
Certif	icate of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India	••			17
	opriation Accounts – ber and name of Grant / Appropriation	•			
1.	State Legislature	••		••	18
2.	Governor			••	19-20
3.	Council of Ministers		••	••	21-22
4.	Agricultural Marketing		••	••	23-26
5.	Agriculture	••		••	27-33
6.	Animal Resources Development			••	34-40
7.	Backward Classes Welfare			••	41-49
8.	Co-operation				50-58
9.	Commerce and Industries				59-64
10.	Consumer Affairs	••	••		65-66
11.	Cottage and Small Scale Industries				67-81
12.	Development and Planning				82-84
13.	Education (Higher)	••			85-90
14.	Education (Mass)		••		91-95
15.	Education (School)			••	96-107
16.	Environment				108-110
17.	Excise	••	••	••	111-112
18.	Finance				113-141
19.	Fire Services		••		142-145
20.	Fisheries		••	••	146-151
21.	Food and Supplies		••	••	152-156
22.	Food Processing Industries and Horticulture			••	157-160
23.	Forest	••	••	••	161-164
24.	Health and Family Welfare	••	••	••	165-179
25.	Public Works	••	••	••	180-216
26.	HIII Affairs	••			217-220
27.	Home ·	••	••	••	221-234
28.	Housing	••		••	235-241

Numi	ber and name of Grant / Appropriation				Page(s)
29.	Industrial Reconstruction	•	••		242-245
30.	Information and Cultural Affairs	••			246-250
31.	Information Technology	••			251-254
32.	Irrigation and Waterways	••			255-271
33.	Jails	••			272-274
34.	Judicial	••			275-280
35.	Labour				281-286
36.	Land and Land Reforms	••	••		287-293
37.	Law	••	••	••	294
38.	Minorities Development and Welfare	••	••		295-303
39.	Municipal Affairs	••	••		304-313
40.	Panchayat and Rural Development	••	••		314-333
41.	Parliamentary Affairs	••	••		334
42.	Personnel and Administrative Reforms	••		••	335-337
43.	Power and Non-conventional Energy Sources				338-351
44.	Public Enterprises			••	352-357
45.	Public Health Engineering				358-370
46.	Refugee Relief and Rehabilitation			••	371-372
47.	Relief		••		373-386
48.	Science and Technology		••		387
49.	Sports and Youth Services				388-389
50.	Sunderban Affairs	••			390-394
51.	Technical Education and Training	••	••		395-398
52 .	Tourism	••	••	••	399-403
5 3.	Transport		••	••	404-409
54.	Urban Development	••		••	410-419
55 .	Water Investigation and Development			••	420-427
56.	Women and Child Development and Social Welfare	••		••	428-435
57.	Bio-Technology	••		••	436-437
58.	Paschimanchal Unnayan Affairs	••			438-440
59.	Self-Help Groups and Self-Employment	••	••		441
	Appendix	••	••	••	442-449

INTRODUCTORY

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of West Bengal for the year 2007-08 presents the Accounts of sums expended in the year ended the 31st March 2008 compared with the sums specified in the Schedules appended to the Appropriation Act passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts -

- 'O' stands for original grant or appropriation.
- 'S' stands for supplementary grant or appropriation.
- 'R' stands for re-appropriations, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown in italics.

The following norms which have been approved by the Public Accounts Committee of West Bengal Legislature have been adopted for comments on the Appropriation Accounts.

SAVING

- (i) Comments are to be made for overall saving *exceeding 5%* of the total provisions (i.e. up to 5% of the total provisions no comments).
- (ii) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for saving exceeding Rs. 20 lakhs in case of Grants less than Rs. 20 crores.
- (iii) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for saving exceeding Rs. 40 lakhs in case of Grants between Rs. 20 crores and Rs. 50 crores.
- (iv) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for saving exceeding Rs. 80 lakhs in case of Grants exceeding Rs. 50 crores.

Charged Appropriation:

Comments are to be made in all sub-heads where the variation is more than Rs. 10 lakhs.

EXCESS

- (i) General comments would be made for regularisation of excess over the provisions in all cases where there is overall excess (any amount).
- (ii) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for excess exceeding Rs. 20 lakhs in case of Grants less than 20 crores.
- (iii) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for excess exceeding Rs. 40 lakhs in case of Grants between Rs. 20 crores and Rs. 50 crores.
- (iv) Comments are to be made in individual sub-heads for excess exceeding Rs. 80 lakhs in case of grants exceeding Rs. 50 crores.

Charged Appropriation:

Comments are to be made in all sub-heads where the variation is more than Rs. 10 lakhs.

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with tor appropriation	
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees (5)	
	(in thousands of rupees)				
1. STATE LEGISLATURE					
Revenue -					
Voted	29,58,12	24,63,38	4,94,74	••	
Charged	25,60	17,81	7,79	••	
·	,		,,,		
2. GOVERNOR					
Revenue -	••	• •	••		
Voted Charged	3,74,98	3,20,95	54,03	••	
Grial god	3,77,90	3,20,90	34,03		
3. COUNCIL OF MINISTERS					
Revenue -					
Voted	4,88,72	4,92,20	••	3,48 (3,47,476)	
Charged					
4. AGRICULTURAL MARKETING					
Revenue -					
Voted Charged	10,56,93	9,63,82	93,11		
Capital -	• •	••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
Voted	5,70,00	22,75,61	••	17,05,61	
				(17,05,60,682)	
Charged	••	••	••	••	
5. AGRICULTURE					
Revenue -					
Voted	4,36,10,19	4,43,21,73	••	7,11,54 (7,11,53,678)	
Charged	4,09,53	4,09,52	1		
Capital -					
Voted	17,00,00	2,25,87	14,74,13		
Charged	1,66,29	1,66,29	0	• •	

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation			ure compared with tor appropriation
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees
(' /	(2)	(in thousands of ru	(4)	(5)
6. ANIMAL RESOURCES DEVE	ELOPMENT	(411 DAOUSTANDS OF TO	Dece	
Revenue -				
Voted	3,55,40,75	3,21,52,48	33,88,27	••
Charged	10,29	1,95	8,34	• •
Capital -				
Voted	14,18,76	3,99,40	10,19,36	••
Charged	10,00	30,65,15	• •	30,55,15
7. BACKWARD CLASSES WEL	FARE			(30,55,14,800)
Revenue -				
Voted	4,25,29,57	3,61,23,10	64,06,47	••
Charged	40,00	35,47	4,53	••
Capital -		•		
Voted	36,78,00	7,92,91	28,85,09	••
Charged	70,00	••	70,00	••
B. CO-OPERATION				
Revenue -				
Voted	1,09,88,36	85,90,81	23,97,55	• •
Charged	8,09,23	3,59,56	4,49,67	••
Capital -				
Voted	13,92,15	13,51,67	40,48	••
Charged COMMERCE AND INDUSTR	<i>15,32,39</i> RIES	3,41	15,28,98	••
Revenue -				
Voted	4,46,65,42	4,53,03,20		6,37,78
				(6,37,77,629)
Charged	2,60,00	2,61,10	• •	1,10
-	, ,	, .		(1,10,377)
Capital -				
Voted	52,55,35	43,12,93	9,42,42	••
Charged	2,00,00	1,96,60	3,40	••
10. CONSUMER AFFAIRS				•
Revenue -				
Voted	25,42,12	18,95,52	6,46,60	
Charged	••	••		

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with tor appropriation
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving (4)	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees
		(in thousands of ru		(3)
11. COTTAGE AND SMALL SC	ALE INDUSTRIES			The second secon
Revenue -				
Voted	1,47,41,91	1,30,59,09	16,82,82	••
Charged	2,05,09	5,08	2,00,01	••
Capital -				
Voted	49,28,50	37,04,26	12,24,24	•••
Charged	3,12,35	12,35	3,00,00	••
12. DEVELOPMENT AND PLAI Revenue -	NNING			
Voted	1,90,58,72	1,86,61,56	3,97,16	••
Charged	2,63	2,63	0	••
Capital -				
Voted	••	••	••	••
Charged	2,40	2,40	0	••
13. EDUCATION (HIGHER)				
Revenue -				
Voted	9,53,09,34	8,60,47,73	92,61,61	••
Charged	••	••	••	••
Capital -	5.00	10	4.00	
Voted	5,00		4,90	••
Charged		••	• •	••
14. EDUCATION (MASS)				
Revenue -	1.05.97.01	1,01,48,82	4,38,19	••
Voted <i>Charged</i>	1,05,87,01	1,01,40,02	4,30,19	••
Charged	·			
15. EDUCATION (SCHOOL)				
Revenue -				
Voted	59,01,85,37	58,39,00,92	62,84,45	••
Charged	4,62	4,61	1	••
Capital -				
Voted	20,00,00	5,64,84	14,35,16	••
Charged	••	••	••	••

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with It or appropriation
(1)	. (2)	(3)	Saving	Excess (Actual Excess in rupeer
· · /	(2)	(in thousands of ru	(4) 10ees)	(5)
16.ENVIRONMENT				
Revenue -				
Voted	14,67,70	12,44,83	2,22,87	• •
Charged	••	•••	••	••
17.EXCISE				
Revenue -				
Voted	53,24,33	49,90,57	3,33,76	••
Charged	••			••
18.FINANCE				
Revenue -				
Voted	43,30,69,57	43,68,32,15	••	37,62,58 (37,62,57,615)
Charged	1,17,22,51,35	1,14,89,98,11	2,32,53,24	••
Capital -				
Voted	40,00,00	31,73,98	8,26,02	••
Charged	54,64,63,98	1,73,41,69,95	••	1,18,77,05,97
19.FIRE SERVICES				(1,18,77,05,97,323)
Revenue -				
Voted	88,64,57	83,53,23	5,11,34	••
Charged	1,00,00	43,60	56,40	••
Capital -				
Voted	15,00,00	9,32,36	5,67,64	••
Charged 20.FISHERIES	80,00	80,00		••
Revenue -				
Voted	69,88,50	72,20,55	••	2,32,05 (2,32,05,328)
Charged	11,00,00	8,64,39	2,35,61	•••
Capital -	• •	• •	, ,	
Voted	54,15,00	19,08,82	35,06,18	•••
Charged	22,00,00	••	22,00,00	

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with tor appropriation
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving (4)	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees
	(2)	(in thousands of ru		(5)
21. FOOD AND SUPPLIES				
Revenue -				
Voted	3,54,33,45	4,57,09,16	••	1,02,75,71
Charged	1,84	1,27	57	(1,02,75,71,005)
Capital -				
Voted	9,00,00	9,00,00	••	••
Charged	3,32	3,31	1	••
22. FOOD PROCESSING INDU	JSTRIES AND HORTIC	ULTURE		
Revenue -				
Voted	38,17,43	25,60,96	12,56,47	••
Charged	••	••	• •	••
Capital -	00.05.00	2.05.40	47.40.00	
Voted	20,25,00	3,05,18	17,19,82	•••
Charged 23. FOREST	••		••	••
Revenue -				
Voted	1,87,66,84	1,70,57,25	17,09,59	••
Charged	24,93	24,93		<i>0</i> (84)
Capital -				(04)
Voted	25,00,00	12,62,73	12,37,27	• •
Charged	26,07	26,07	0	••
24. HEALTH AND FAMILY WE	LFARE			
Revenue -				
Voted	18,50,98,97	16,89,56,80	1,61,42,17	••
Charged	7,72	7,72	0	••
Capital -				
Voted	1,30,00,44	62,17,45	67,82,99	
Charged	10,08	10,07	1	••
25. PUBLIC WORKS Revenue -				
Voted	11,55,44,15	11,26,55,26	28,88,89	••
Charged	6,33,47	2,50,27	3,83,20	••
Capital -				
Voted	8,31,91,08	5,91,88,26	2,40,02,82	• •
Charged	2,84,56	2,72,57	11,99	••

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		Expenditure compared with grant or appropriation	
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving (4)	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees (5)	
		(in thousands of ru			
26. HILL AFFAIRS					
Revenue -					
Voted	1,87,81,12	1,89,79,14		1,98,02 (1,98,02,398)	
Charged	••				
27. HOME					
Revenue -					
Voted	18,20,17,63	17,20,85,32	99,32,31	••	
Charged Capital -	6,88,15	6,80,27	7,88		
Voted	55,09,65	48,51,86	6,57,79	••	
Charged 28. HOUSING	3,49,45	3,49,45	0	••	
Revenue -					
Voted	74,52,28	72,37,29	2,14,99	••	
Charged Capital -	6,00,32	4,03,30	1,97,02	••	
Voted	20,15,71	17,63,94	2,51,77	••	
Charged	5,51,26	5,42,25	9,01	• •	
29. INDUSTRIAL RECONSTRI	UCTION				
Revenue -				•	
Voted	1,09,62	99,88	9,74	••	
<i>Charged</i> Capital -	••	••	••	••	
Voted	10,90,00	1,21,07	9,68,93	••	
Charged	60,00	60,00	••		
30. INFORMATION AND CULT	TURAL AFFAIRS				
Voted	86,37,74	81,39,91	4,97,83	••	
Charged	2,92	2,91	1	••	
Capital -					
Voted	5,44,90	4,16,16	1,28,74	••	
Charged	••	••	• •	••	

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure	Expenditure compared with grant or appropriation	
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees
	(2)	(in thousands of ru		(5)
31.INFORMATION TECHNOLO	GY			The state of the s
Revenue -				
Voted	53,97,43	36,20,61	17,76,82	• •
Charged	••	••	••	• •
Capital -				
Voted	24,10,00	16,88,42	7,21,58	••
Charged	••	• •	••	••
32.IRRIGATION AND WATERV	VAYS			
Revenue -				
Voted	3,23,52,80	3,24,69,90	• •	1,17,10
				(1,17,09,836)
Charged	1,10,21	1,10,20	1	••
Capital -	2.50.40.00	0.00.04.00	1 00 11 05	••
Voted	3,59,18,38	2,33,04,33	1,26,14,05	
Charged	5,52,18	5,34,09	18,09	••
33. JAILS				
Revenue -	01 07 27	97 29 7 6	3,68,51	
Voted <i>Charged</i>	91,07,27	87,38,76 	3,00,01	
Onargeo				
34.JUDICIAL				
Revenue -				
	1,80,36,14	1,49,88,33	30,47,81	••
Voted <i>Charged</i>	33,94,86	42,90,87		8,96,01
onal god	33,34,00	42,30,07		(8,96,00,933)
				(6,66,66,666)
35.LABOUR				
Revenue -				
Voted	2,12,81,55	1,94,39,21	18,42,34	••
Charged	41	40	1	• •
Capital -				
Voted	76,10	39,71	36,39	••
Charged	••	••	••	••

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure	Expenditure compared with grant or appropriation	
or appropriation	арргорпасоп		Saving	Excess
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(Actual Excess in rupees
		(in thousands of ru	pees)	
36. LAND AND LAND REFORM	IS			
Revenue -				
Voted	4,74,88,68	4,39,65,67	35,23,01	• •
Charged	2,00,00	1,31	1,98,69	••
Capital -				
Voted	11,73,11	9,52,27	2,20,84	••
Charged	• •	••	••	••
37. LAW				
Revenue -				
Voted	2,28,43	2,00,05	28,38	••
Charged	• •	• •	••	••
Revenue -				
Voted <i>Charged</i>	2,39,40,54	1,10,76,09 	1,28,64,45	
Capital -				••
Voted	10,00,00	9,00,00	1,00,00	••
Charged 39. MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS	• •	• •		
			••	
Revenue -				
Revenue - Voted	16,05,57,70	13,35,69,18	2,69,88,52	
	16,05,57,70 90,46			
Voted		13,35,69,18 90,19	2,69,88,52	
Voted Charged			2,69,88,52	
Voted <i>Charged</i> Capital -	90,46	90,19	2,69,88,52 27	
Voted <i>Charged</i> Capital - Voted	90,46 1,16,70,00 <i>87,61</i>	90,19 81,29,39	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61	
Voted Charged Capital - Voted Charged 40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAI	90,46 1,16,70,00 <i>87,61</i> L DEVELOPMENT	90,19 81,29,39 87,60	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61 1	
Voted Charged Capital - Voted Charged 40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAI Revenue - Voted	90,46 1,16,70,00 87,61 L DEVELOPMENT 22,30,42,22	90,19 81,29,39 87,60 21,05,27,71	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61 1	
Voted Charged Capital - Voted Charged 40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAI Revenue - Voted Charged	90,46 1,16,70,00 <i>87,61</i> L DEVELOPMENT	90,19 81,29,39 87,60	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61 1	
Voted Charged Capital - Voted Charged 40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAI Revenue - Voted Charged Capital -	90,46 1,16,70,00 87,61 L DEVELOPMENT 22,30,42,22 5,35,50	90,19 81,29,39 87,60 21,05,27,71 1,28,15	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61 1 1,25,14,51 4,07,35	
Voted Charged Capital - Voted Charged 40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAI Revenue - Voted Charged	90,46 1,16,70,00 87,61 L DEVELOPMENT 22,30,42,22	90,19 81,29,39 87,60 21,05,27,71	2,69,88,52 27 35,40,61 1	

or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		compared with appropriation
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving (A	Excess ctual Excess in rupees
		(in thousands of ru	(4)	(5)
41. PARLIAMENTARY AFFAIR		120 000000000	2337	
Revenue -	.5			
Voted	3,39,50	2,77,16	62,34	
Charged	••		••	••
42. PERSONNEL AND ADMIN	HETDATIVE DEFORME			
12. PERSONNEL AND ADMIN	ISTRATIVE REPORMS			
Revenue -				
Voted	15,66,06	14,98,38	67,68	• •
Charged	9,59	9,59	• •	0
Capital -				(201)
Voted	50,00	26,63	23,37	••
Charged	21,56	21,56	••	o
onal god	_ ,	,		(365)
43. POWER AND NON- CONV	/ENTIONAL ENERGY S	SOURCES		
Revenue -				
Voted	42,26,11	60,89,43	• •	18,63,32
				(18,63,31,583)
Charged	21,02,96	13,15,11	7,87,85	
Capital -				(18,63,31,583)
-	21,02,96 17,75,51,00	13,15,11 17,81,96,16	7,87,85	(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16
Capital - Voted	17,75,51,00	17,81,96,16		(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)
Capital - Voted Charged				(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16
Capital - Voted Charged 44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES	17,75,51,00	17,81,96,16		(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)
Capital - Voted Charged 44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES Revenue -	17,75,51,00 42,48,65	17,81,96,16 42,48,19	46	(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)
Capital - Voted Charged 44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES Revenue - Voted Charged	17,75,51,00	17,81,96,16		(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)
Capital - Voted Charged 44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES Revenue - Voted Charged Capital -	17,75,51,00 42,48,65 1,84,76	17,81,96,16 42,48,19 1,20,79	46 63,97	(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)
Capital - Voted Charged 44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES Revenue - Voted Charged	17,75,51,00 42,48,65 1,84,76	17,81,96,16 42,48,19 1,20,79	63,97	(18,63,31,583) 6,45,16 (6,45,16,295)

Grant or	Expenditure		ure compared with at or appropriation
	42)	Saving	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees
(2)			(5)
	(in thousands of ru	Dees)	
ERING			
			••
79,79	59,79	20,00	••
5 00 07 40	5 40 50 00	0.4.07.00	
			••
1,00,04	99,31	73	••
EHABILITATION			
24,02,26	24,50,08	••	47,82
			(47,82,281)
10,71,35	6,38,92	4,32,43	• •
13,05,00	12,40,20	64,80	••
• •	••	••	
8,52,15,43	8,15,46,86	36,68,57	••
59,19,00	54,76,41	4,42,59	
2,00,00	••	2,00,00	••
9,50,00	• •	9,50,00	
OGY			
7,05,29	6,51,84	53,45	• •
	24,02,26 10,71,35 13,05,00 8,52,15,43 59,19,00 2,00,00 9,50,00	(2) (3) (in thousands of ru ERING 2,95,49,55 2,71,55,01 79,79 59,79 5,68,27,46 5,46,59,80 1,00,04 99,31 EHABILITATION 24,02,26 24,50,08 10,71,35 6,38,92 13,05,00 12,40,20 8,52,15,43 8,15,46,86 59,19,00 54,76,41 2,00,00 9,50,00	Saving (2) (3) (4) (4) (in thousands of rupees)

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with at or appropriation
	арргор намон		Saving	Excess
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(Actual Excess in rupees
		(in thousands of ru	pees)	
50. SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS				
Revenue -				
Voted	37,70,08	42,38,99	••	4,68,91
				(4,68,91,334)
Charged	••	••	••	••
Capital -				
Voted	78,00,00	62,18,26	15,81,74	••
Charged	••	••	••	••
51. TECHNICAL EDUCATION	AND TRAINING			
Revenue -				
Voted	1,33,11,18	1,29,33,29	3,77,89	
Charged		••	••	
Capital -				
Voted	6,17,00	3,54,43	2,62,57	••
Charged	••	••	• •	• •
52. TOURISM				
Revenue -				
Voted	21,73,62	15,36,99	6,36,63	••
Charged	••	••	••	• •
Capital -	40.00.50	0.54.00	40.44.45	
Voted	13,62,50	3,51,03	10,11,47	••
Charged	••	••	••	••
53. TRANSPORT				
Revenue -				
Voted	4,61,39,83	4,60,75,14	64,69	••
Charged	10,85,01	10,85,26	••	25
0 11-1				(24,814)
Capital -	4 24 00 50	4 04 40 47	40.70.05	
Voted	1,31,86,52	1,21,10,47	10,76,05	
Charged	11,38,49	11,38,48	1	••
54. URBAN DEVELOPMENT				
Revenue -	40.75.00.55	0.70.00.44	0.00.04.44	
Voted	10,75,90,55	8,73,66,44	2,02,24,11	••
<i>Charged</i> Capital -	••	••	••	••
Voted	24,66,00	21,29,19	3,36,81	••
Charged	••	••	••	••

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure		ure compared with tor appropriation
(1)	(2)	(3)	Saving (4)	Excess (Actual Excess in rupees (5)
		(in thousands of ru		(5)
55. WATER INVESTIGATION	AND DEVELOPMENT	-		
	AND DEVELOPMENT	,		
Revenue -				
Voted	3,13,74,41	2,85,51,38	28,23,03	••
Charged	17	23	••	6
Capital -				(5,530)
Voted	1,17,81,29	74,39,01	43,42,28	
Charged	3,34	3,33	- 1	••
Charged	3,34	3,33	. •	•
56. WOMEN AND CHILD DEV	ELOPMENT AND SO	CIAL WELFARE		
Revenue -				
Voted	7,39,66,19	7,55,32,52		15,66,33
70.00	1,00,00,10	. 100102102		(15,66,32,994)
Charged	2,40	2,40		
Capital -	-,	-7		
Voted	5,01,00	1,65	4,99,35	••
Charged	••	••		
7. BIO-TECHNOLOGY				
Revenue -				
Voted	6,65,08	6,11,13	53,95	••
Charged	••	••	••	••
58. PASCHIMANCHAL UNNA	VAN AEEAIDS			
SO. I PROGRAMMATORIAL OFFICE	TAN ALLAINS			
Revenue -				
Voted	35,96,14	30,20,08	5,76,06	••
Charged Capital -	••	••	••	••
Voted	70,00,00		70,00,00	••
Charged		••		••
59. SELF-HELP GROUPS & S	SELF- EMPLOYMENT			
Revenue -				
1/6/6/106 -		30,56,05	52,06	• •
Voted Charged	31,08,11	30,30,03	02,00	

	2007-2008)		
Number and name of grant or appropriation	Grant or appropriation	Expenditure	•	ure compared with tor appropriation
			Saving	Excess
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(Actual Excess in rupees
		(in thousands of r	upees)	
Total -				
Voted -				
Revenue:	2,90,27,48,06	2,76,23,72,08	16,02,60,62	1,98,84,64
				(1,98,84,63,156)
Capital :	47,92,64,90	39,68,00,05	8,54,75,33	30,10,48
				(30,10,48,487)
Total : Voted	3,38,20,12,96	3,15,91,72,13	24,57,35,95	2,28,95,12
				(2,28,95,11,643)
Charged -				
Revenue:	1,19,21,54,38	1,16,59,04,28	2,71,47,52	8,97,42
				(8,97,41,939)
Capital :	55,96,27,70	1,74,51,31,59	52,57,23	1,19,07,61,12
				(1,19,07,61,12,488)
Total : Charged	1,75,17,82,08	2,91,10,35,87	3,24,04,75	1,19,16,58,54
rotar. Onlarged	.,,,	2,0 1,1 2,00,01	5,2 1,0 1,1 0	(1,19,16,58,54,427)
**** * *******************************				
Grand Total :	5,13,37,95,04	6,07,02,08,00	27,81,40,70	1,21,45,53,66
				(1,21,45,53,66,070)

	The excesses over the following voted grants require regularisation:- Revenue Portion
	Number and Name of the grant
3	COUNCIL OF MINISTERS
5	AGRICULTURE
9	COMMERCE AND INDUSTRIES
18	FINANCE
20	FISHERIES
21	FOOD AND SUPPLIES
26	HILL AFFAIRS
32	IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS
43	POWER AND NON-CONVENTIONAL ENERGY SOURCES
46	REFUGEE RELIEF AND REHABILITATION
50	SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS
56	WOMEN AND CHILD DEVELOPMENT AND SOCIAL WELFARE
C	Capital Portion
	Number and Name of the grant
4	AGRICULTURAL MARKETING
43	POWER AND NON-CONVENTIONAL ENERGY SOURCES
44	PUBLIC ENTERPRISES
	The excesses over the following charged appropriations require regularisation:-
F	Revenue Portion
	Number and Name of the grant
9	COMMERCE AND INDUSTRIES
23	FOREST
34	JUDICIAL
42	PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS
53	TRANSPORT
55	WATER INVESTIGATION AND DEVELOPMENT
	Capital Portion Number and Name of the grant
-	
6	ANIMAL RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT
18	FINANCE

PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

42

The expenditure shown in the summary of Appropriation Accounts does not include Rs. 7,30,61 thousand spent out of advances form the Contingency Fund which was not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year. Details of expenditure incurred are furnished below:-

te of recoupment of advance in the subsequent year 2008-2009 Not yet recouped Not yet recouped Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped Not yet recouped Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
, ,
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
Not yet recouped
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

^{*} Amounts of advances drawn from the Contingency Fund during the year 2007-2008 but remained un-recouped till the close of the year.

As the grants and appropriations are for the gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures shown against them do not include recoveries which are adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. The net expenditure figures are shown in the Finance Accounts.

The reconciliation between total expenditure according to Appropriation Accounts for the year 2007-2008 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for the year is shown below:-

	Reven	1e	Capital			
		(in thousand	s of rupees)			
	Voted	Charged	Voted	Charged		
Total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts	2,76,23,72,08	1,16,59,04,28	39,68,00,05	1,74,51,31,59		
Deduct - Total of Recoveries	9,68,13,73	20,40	2,25,86,09			
Net total expenditure as shown in Statement No. 10 of the Finance Accounts	2,66,55,58,35	1,16,58,83,88	37,42,13,96	1,74.51,31,59		

The details of the recoveries referred to above are given in Appendix.

Certificate of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India

The Appropriation Accounts have been prepared and examined under my direction in accordance with the requirements of the Comptroller and Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act, 1971. On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained, I certify that these accounts are correct, subject to the observations in my Report(s) on the accounts of the Government of West Bengal being presented separately for the year ended 31st March, 2008.

Vikai

New Delhi

The 2008

(VINOD RAI)
Comptroller and Auditor General of India

1 7 OCT 2008

Grant No. 1 STATE LEGISLATURE

Total grant or Actual Excess + Section and Major Head appropriation expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head Parliament/State/Union Territory 2011 Legislatures Voted -Original 26,58,89 -4,94,74 29,58,12 24,63,38 Supplementary 2,99,23 Amount surrendered during the year Ni 1 (31st March 2008). Charged -Original 23,86` -7,79 25,60 17,81 Supplementary Ni 1 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) The grant exhibited saving to the tune of 16.72% of total budget estimate. Similar persistent savings were exhibited in 2006-2007 (Rs. 5.69 crore, 25% of budget provision), 2005-2006 (Rs. 5.34 crore, 24% of budget provision), 2004-2005 (Rs. 5.46 crore, 26% of budget provision), 2003-2004 (Rs. 5.64 crore, 27% of budget provision) and 2002-2003 (Rs. 6.90 crore, 34% of budget provision) indicating defective budgetary control on the part of the Controlling Officer. In view of overall saving of Rs. 4,94.74 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 2,99.23 lakh obtained in March,2008 proved to be fully (ii)unjustified. No portion of substantial saving of Rs. 4,94.74 lakh was surrendered by the (iii) department during the year. Saving occurred mainly under: (iv) Excess (+) Actual Head Total grant expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2011 Parliament/State/Union Territory Legislatures State/Union Territory 02 Legislatures 101 Legislative Assembly Non Plan

16,99.66

Establishment of the Members

of Legislative Assembly

Revenue (Charged)

001

(i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 7.79 lakh in the appropriation (30.43% of overall budget provision), supplementary provision of Rs. 1.74 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be fully unjustified.

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

16,99.66

12,20.00

-4,79.66

(ii) The appropriation showed saving of Rs. 7.79 lakh during the year. Similar saving noticed during 2006-2007 (Rs. 13.22 lakh, 57.30% of budget provision) and during 2005-2006 (Rs.11.12 lakh, 48.39% of budget estimate) disclose lack of control over financial management.

(iii) No portion of substantial saving of Rs. 7.79 lakh in the appropriation was surrendered by the department during the year.

Grant No. 2 GOVERNOR (All Charged)

Total Section and Major Head Actual Excess + expenditure appropriation Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2012 Governor Charged -Original 3,59,86 3,74,98 3,20,95 -54,03 Supplementary 41,98 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Charged) (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 54.03 lakh (14.41% in the appropriation), enhancement of fund by supplementary provision of Rs. 15.12 lakh proved to be fully unnecessary and unjustified. (ii) Out of total saving of Rs. 54.03 lakh, a sum of Rs. 41.98 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under: Total Actual Excess (+) appropriation expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2012 President, Vice-President/Governor/Administrator of Union Territories 03 Governor / Administrator of Union Territories 103 Household Establishment Non Plan 001 Governor's (Household) Secretariat 1,52.90 1.89 0 1,42.67 1.39.69 -2.98 s R Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment cost. Reasons for

withdrawal of fund by re-appropriation and thereafter final savings have not

been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 2 GOVERNOR

Excess (+) Actual Total Saving (-) expenditure appropriation Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2012 President, Vice-President/Governor/Administrator of Union Territories Governor / Administrator of Union Territories 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 001 Other Expenditure R

No specific reason for surrender of entire fund was furnished by the department (June, 2008).

Grant No. 3 COUNCIL OF MINISTERS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2013 Council of Ministers Voted -4,53,72 Original 4,88,72 4,92,20 +3,48 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) Expenditure exceeded the provision by Rs.3.48 lakh (Rs. 3,47,476); the excess requires regularisation. In view of overall excess of Rs. 3.48 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 35.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate. (iii) Excess occurred mainly under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2013 Council of Ministers 00 108 Tour Expenses Non Plan 001 Tour Expenses 0 1,35.85 2,26.29 +90.44 S

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment cost. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

1×54

MT HE 80625

Grant No. 3 COUNCIL OF MINISTERS

(iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under :

не	ead		Total	grant	(In	ежрел		Excess Saving	(+) (-)
2013	Counci	l of Ministers							
00									
104	Entert Expens	ainment and Hospital	ity						
Non F	lan								
001	Entert	ainment of Dignitari	es						
	0	1,38.00		1,38.00			90.78	-47.	22
800	Other	Expenditure							
Non	Plan								
001	Other	Expenditure							
	0	1,48.75		1,48.75			93.38	-55.	37

Grant No. 4 AGRICULTURAL MARKETING (All Voted)

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
RI Major	EVENUE - Head			
2408	Food Storage and Wareho	using		
2435	Other Agricultural Prog	rammes		
Voted -				
Original	. 10,56,93 entary }	10,56,9	9,63,82	-93,11
	entary \dots surrendered during the year arch 2005).			Nil
CA	PITAL -			
Major	Head			
4435	Capital Outlay on other Programmes	Agricultural		
6408	Loans for Food Storage	and Warehousing		
Voted -				
Original	5,70,00	5,70,0	0 22,75,61	+17,05,61
Suppleme	entary)			. 1., 03, 01
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Note	s and Comments -			
Reve	nue(Voted)			
(i)	No portion of the substa			

- estimate) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- In the case marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving occurred during the last four years also. Such type of persisting abnormal variations between budget provision and actual expenditure disclose lack of control over financial (ii) management on the part of the Controlling Officer.

Grant No. 4 AGRICULTURAL MARKETING

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Не	ad		(In lakhs of rupees)	
2435	Other Agricultural Program	mmes		
01	Marketing and Quality Con	trol		
101	Marketing Facilities			
Non 001	Plan Marketing Department*			
	0 4,62.64	4,62.64	4,20.53	-42.11
Capi	Reasons for saving in the data tal (Voted) Expenditure exceeded the excess requires regularisa	grant by Rs. 17		
(ii)	Excess occurred mainly und	ler :		
	Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(In lakhs of rupees)	
4435	Capital Outlay on other Agricultural Programmes			
01	Marketing and Quality Cor	ntrol		
101	Marketing facilities			
Plan	CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW	SCHEMES)		
	Annual Macro Management Mark Dlan an Agricultura			

789 Special component plan for SC
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)
CS001 Annual Macro Management Mode

Work Plan on Agriculture Marketing Development Work

Work Plan on Agriculture
Marketing and Development Work

... 43.66 +43.66

27.72

+27.72

Grant No. 4 AGRICULTURAL MARKETING

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS001 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agriculture Marketing and Development Work 25.11 +25.11 6408 Loans for Food Storage and Warehousing Storage and Warehousing 02 190 Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Loans to BENFED for procurement of Potatoes 20,00.00 +20,00.00

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 4 AGRICULTURAL MARKETING

(iii) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under :

			Total grant	•	Act expen			Excess Saving	
Не	ead			(In l	.akhs	of	rupees)	_	
4435	Capital Outl	_							
01	Marketing an	nd Quality Cont	rol						
101	Marketing f	acilities							
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP007	Agricultura	ural Facilities l Marketing nder RIDF (RID)							
789	O Special com	2,80.00 ponent plan for	2,80.00 c SC				••	-2,80.	00
Plan	STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP004	Agricultura	ural Facilities Il Marketing Inder RIDF (RID)							
	o	1,00.00	1,00.00				••	-1,00.	00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Sectio	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
R	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2235	Social Security and Wel	fare		
2236	Nutrition			
2401	Crop Husbandry			
2402	Soil and Water Conserva	tion		
2415	Agricultural Research a	nd Education		
2551	Hill Areas			
2575	Other Special Areas Pro-	grammes		
3451	Secretariat-Economic Se	_		
•				
Voted - Origina				
Supplem	}	4,36,10,19	4,43,21,73	+7,11,54
Amount	entary 1,17,58,82 J surrendered during the year arch 2008).			30,05,37
Charged	! -			
Origina	_	4,09,53	4,09,52	-1
Supplem	1 77,27 \\ entary 3,32,26	1,03,33	4,03,32	-1
	surrendered during the year			NIL
(0250 11	2000,1			
C.	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4401	Capital Outlay on Crop	Husbandry		
4415	Capital Outlay on Agric	ultural Research		
6004	Loans and Advances from	the Central		
	Government			
Voted -				
Origina	17,00,00	17,00,00	2,25,87	-14,74,13
Supplem	-			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	! -			
Origina	1,37,84	1,66,29	1,66,29	••
Supplem	1,37,84 entary 28,45	}		
	surrendered during the year warch 2008).			Ni l

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.7,11.54 lakh (Rs.7,11,53,678); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs.7,11.54 lakh, supplementary provision of Rs.1,17,58.82 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate.
- (iii) Though there was an overall excess of Rs.7,11.54 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs.30,05.37 lakh was surrendered during the year. This proves lack of control on the budgetary system by the department.
- (iv) Excess occurred mainly under :

Head	Total (grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	

(In lakhs of rupees)

2401 Crop Husbandry

00

108 Commercial Crops

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS011 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize (AG) [AG]

> 0 3,00.00] 1.27.49

4,27.49

3,92.22 -35.27

Reasons for anticipated excess and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2401 Crop Husbandry

00

109 Extension and Farmer's Training

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP031 Additional Central Assistance Scheme under Stream-II of Rashtriya Krishi Bikash Yojana

> 54,76.10 +54,76.10

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(v) Excess mentioned above was partly off-set by saving as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2415 Agricultural Research and Education
 - 01 Crop Husbandry
 - 277 Education

Non Plan

001 Bidhan Chandra Krishi Viswa Vidyalaya

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of salary grants to Bidhan Chandra Krishi Viswa Vidyalaya. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 102 Pensions under Social Security Schemes

Non Plan

002 Grant of Old-Age Pension to Marginal Farmers, Sharecroppers and Agricultural Labourers

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for granting of old age pension to marginal farmers, share croppers and agricultural labours and meeting higher establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Crop Husbandry			Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
00 104 Agricultural Farms Non Plan 001 Experimental Farms [AG] 0 35,27.09 R -31.74 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] 0 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize 0 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70	Head				(In lakhs of rupees)				
104 Agricultural Farms Non Plan 001 Experimental Farms [AG] 0 35,27.09 R -31.74 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] 0 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize 0 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70	2.01	Crop Husband	ry						
Non Plan Oli Experimental Farms [AG] Oli 35,27.09 R -31.74 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] Oli 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 13.63.22 11,48.63 -2,14.59 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize Oli 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70			_						
0 35,27.09 34,95.35 33,61.71 -1,33.64 R -31.74 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] 0 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 13.63.22 11,48.63 -2,14.59 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize 0 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70		_	Farms						
Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 Tibal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70	001	Experimental	Farms [AG]						
Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 Tibal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70									
Special Component Plan for SC Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 Tibal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70		0	35,27.09	34,95.35	33,61.71	-1,33.64			
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70		R	-31.74						
CS003 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 13,63.22 11,48.63 -2,14.59 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70									
Work Plan on Agricultural Development Works [AG] O 19,80.00 R -6,16.78 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81 13,63.22 11,48.63 -2,14.59 1,06.19 94.49 -11.70				ieres (
796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81		Work Plan on	Agricultural						
796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81		0	19,80.00	12 62 22	11 49 62	-2 14 50			
Plan Centrally Sponsored New Schemes CS008 Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds, Pulses, Oil Palm and Maize O 2,40.00 R -1,33.81		R	-6,16.78	13,03.22	11,48.03	-2,14.59			
	Plan	an Centrally Sponsored New Schemes OB Integrated Scheme for Oilseeds,							
		0	2,40.00						
800 Other Expenditure		R	-1,33.81	1,06.19	94.49	-11.70			
800 Other Expenditure									
800 Other Expenditure									
	800	Other Exper	nditure						
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)			•	EMES)					
CS001 Annual Macro Management Mode Work Plan on Agricultural Development Work	CS001	Work Plan	on Agricultural						
0 11,70.00 10,24.41 8,75.03 -1,49.38		0	11,70.00	10.24.41	8.75.03	-1.49.38			
O $11,70.00$ $10,24.41$ $8,75.03$ $-1,49.38$ $-1,45.59$		R	-1,45.59	20,00.11	0,.0.03	-, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -, -			

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 5 AGRICULTURE

Head	1	Tota	l grant	Actue expend: (In lakhs o	iture	Excess Saving	
2401 C	rop Husbandry						
00							
001 I Non Pi		Administration					
001 I	Direction						
	0 12	2,80.61	13,12.89	11	L,12.88	-2,0	D.01
	R	32.28					
Reas:		eated excess and fir	nal saving ha	ve not been	intimated	(June, 20	08).
00							
109	Extension and	d Farmer's Traini	ng				
Plan	Centrally Spo	onsored (New Sche	mes)				
CS005		tate Extension r Extension Refor 1,80.00	ms				
	R	-1,80.00	• •		• •	•	•
		thdrawal of entire	fund by way	of surrende	r/re-appror	priation 1	nave
2415	Agricultural 1	Research and Educ	ation				
01	Crop Husbandr	У					
789 S	pecial Compon	ent Plan for SC					
Plan	STATE PLAN (A	NNUAL PLAN AND TE	NTH PLAN)				
SP002	Uttar Banga	Krishi Viswa Vidy	alaya				
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00			-2,0	0.00
	Reasons for no	on-utilisation of e	entire fund ha	ave not been	intimated	(June, 2	008).

Grant No. 5 AGRICULTURE

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) Though the appropriation disclosed saving of Rs. 0.01 lakh, which was less than 5% of the budget provision, noticeable saving/excess occurred in the following cases.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

04 Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government

103 Interest on Loans for Centrally Sponsored Plan Schemes (Charged)

Non Plan

046 Macro Management of

Agriculture --

Supplementation/Complementation of States Efforts through

Works Plans

S 2.81.66 2.81.66 1,12.66 -1,69.00

Creation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of interest on loans from Government of India. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)

appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

04 Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government

103 Interest on Loans for Centrally Sponsored Plan Schemes (Charged)

Non Plan

038 Loans for National Watershed
Development Project for
Rain-fed Areas (NWDPRA)

0 67.81 67.81 2.36.80 +1.68.99

Reasons for excess in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) The grant exhibited saving to the tune of 86.71% of budget estimate. Similar saving, occurred during 2006-07 (Rs. 14,50.00 lakh, 42.33% of budget provision), during 2005-06 (Rs. 8,26.17 lakh, 76.86% of budget provision), during 2004-05 (Rs. 8,07.27 lakh, 97.85% of budget provision) and during 2003-04 (entire provision of Rs. 8,05.83 lakh), indicate defective budgetary control on the part of the controlling officers.
- (ii) Out of huge saving of Rs. 14,74.13 lakh in the grant, no amount was surrendered by the department during the year.

Grant No. 5 AGRICULTURE

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

		Total	grant		ctual enditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head	đ			/To lakh	s of rupees)	
4401 00	Capital Outl Husbandry	ay on Crop		(In lake	s of fupees,	
789	Special Compo	nent Plan for SC				
Plan	STATE PLAN (AN	NUAL PLAN AND TEN	TH PLAN)			
SP001	Infrastructur	al Facilities on	Agricul-			
	tural Program	mes under RIDF(AG) (RIDF)			
			1,50.00		20.37	-1,29.63
	Other Expendi					
		NNUAL PLAN AND TE	NTH PLAN)			
SP005	Construction					
	Buildings in		4,00.00		45.43	-3,54.57
	0	4,00.00	4,00.00		45.43	-3,54.57
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP007		ral Facilities on Programmes under OF)				
	0	10,00.00	10,00.00		1,31.60	-8,68.40
4415	Capital Outla Research and	y on Agricultural Education				
01	Crop Husbandr	:y				
004	Research					
Plan	STATE PLAN (AN	NUAL PLAN AND TEN	TH PLAN)			
SP002	Development o	of Commodity				
	Research Stat	ion				
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		18.31	-81.69

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
	(In	thousands of rupees)
REVENUE -			
Major Head			
2049 Interest Payments			
2403 Animal Husbandry			
2404 Dairy Development			
2415 Agricultural Research an	d Education		
2515 Other Rural Development	Programmes		
2551 Hill Areas			
3451 Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices		
Voted -			
	2 55 42 55	2 04 52 40	
Original 2,62,16,86 Supplementary 93,23,89	3,55,40,75	3,21,52,48	-33,88,27
Amount surrendered during the year			and 9
(31st March 2008).			Nil
Charged -			
Original 10,29 }	10,29	1,95	-8,34
Supplementary 0			•
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
		15. 18. 484.	
The expenditure does not include from Contingency Fund sanctioned till the close of the year.			
CAPITAL -			
Major Head			
4403 Capital Outlay on Animal	-		
4404 Capital Outlay on Dairy 6003 Internal Debt of the Sta	_		
6003 Internal Debt of the Sta	ite Government		
Original 14,18,76	14,18,76	3,99,40	-10,19,36
Supplementary			
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
Charged -			
Original 10,00	10,00	30,65,15	+30,55,15
Supplementary 5	_3,00	,,	. 55, 55, 25
Amount surrendered during the year			Nil
(31st March 2008).			

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.33,88.27 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.93,23.89 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.33,88.27 lakh (9.53% of the total budget) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Head	Total	grant		kctual penditu	ire	Excess Saving	
2404	Dairy Development			(In la	khs of	rupees)		
00								
192	Greater Calcutta Milk Sup Scheme	ply						
Non	Plan							
002	Procurement							
	0 23,25.40 S 24,17.36 }		47,42.76		34	,51.55	-12,91	1.21
	S 24,17.36 ∫							

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for procurement of materials for Greater Kolkata Milk Supply. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2403 Animal Husbandry

00

102 Cattle and Buffalo Development

12,67.41

Non Plan

0

001 Cattle Development Scheme

	=	•			-			
002	State Livestock Farm							
	0	10,06.41	10,06.41	7,75.52	-2,30.89			
-0.	Fodder a Plan	nd Feed Development						
003	Fodder F Kalyani	arms - Haringhata- Complex						
	0	6,26.20	6,26.20	5,00.41	-1,25.79			

12,67.41

11,36.37

-1,31.04

Нег	nd	т	otal (-	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2404	Dairy Devel	opment					
00							
192	Greater Calc Scheme	cutta Milk Supply	•				
Non	Plan						
001	Administrat	ion					
	0	10,49.49	;	10,49.49		9,07.57	-1,41.92
003	Processing						
	0	18,82.03	:	18,82.03		16,58.98	-2,23.05
004	Distributio	n					
00	0	17,80.45	:	17,80.45		15,12.32	-2,68.13
Non 1		Supply Scheme					
	O .	1,22.94		1,22.94		19.34	-1,03.60
	Reasons for	saving in the above	o cas	es have not	bed	en intimated (June,	2008).
2403 Animal Husbandry							
102 Plan	102 Cattle and Buffalo Development Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)						
CS002	CS002Extension of Frozen Semen Technology O 90.00						
	s	7,10.00		8,00.00			-8,00.00

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for meeting additional requirement in respect of the release made by the Central Govt. for Centrally Sponsored Schemes and for control of Animal Disease. Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under:

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2403 Animal Husbandry ሰበ Veterinary Services and Animal 101 Health Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP017 Assistance to State for Control of Animal Disease 70.00 } 47,74.66 48,91.36 +1,16.70 0 Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for control of Animal Disease. Reasons for flual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2403 Animal Husbandry 00 103 Poultry Development Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS001 Assistance to State Poultry /Duck-Farms (AD) 2,27.50 3,24.50 0 5,52.00 6,97.59 +1,45.59 S 107 Fodder and Feed Development Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS006 Strengthening of three fodder farms 10.00 30.79 0 40.79 1,36.00 +95.21 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional requirement in respect of the

releases made by the Central Government for execution of Centrally Sponsored Schemes. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2403 Animal Husbandry

00

101 Veterinary Services and Animal Health

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS013 Assistance to State for Control of Animal Disease (ASCAD)(AD)

0 7,00.00 7,00.00 15,28.30 +8,28.30

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

(i) No portion of the overall saving of Rs. 8.34 lakh, constituting 81.05% of total budget provision, in the appropriation was surrendered by the department. Similarly during 2006-07 entire saving of Rs. 19.97 lakh (comprising 99.85% of total budget provision) remained unsurrendered. This points to lack of control over budgetary system by the controlling officer.

Capital (Voted)

- (i) The grant exhibited a huge saving of Rs. 10,19.36 lakh (71.85% of the budget provision). The entire saving remained unsurrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) Saving occurred persistently in the voted grant during the three years also as under:

	Savin	/g	
Year	Amount (In lakhs of rupees)	Percentage	
	(In Takiis Of Tupees)		
2006-2007	5,22.39	66.99	
2004-2005	4,08.57	85.00	
2003-2004	6,96.10	91.01	

Besides, no amount was surrendered during the year 2004-05 and 2006-07. This requires more effective control over budgetary system by the Controlling Authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Head	Total	grant	ежре	tual nditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakha	of rupees)	
4403 00	Capital Outlay	on Animal Husb	andry			
	STATE PLAN (ANNU Infrastructure F Husbandry Progra RIDF(RIDF)(AD)	JAL PLAN AND T Facilities for	ENTH PLAN Animal			-2,00.00
789	Special componer	nt plan for SC				
	STATE PLAN (ANNU	JAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN			
SP021	Rural Infrastruc		ent Fund (5,00.00	(RIDF) (AD)		-5,00.00
Plan	Tribal Areas Sub STATE PLAN (ANNUA Rural Infrastruc O	AL PLAN AND TE		RIDF)(AD)		-1,00.00
4404 00	Capital Outlay on	Dairy Developm	ent			
102 Plan	Cattle - Cum - I STATE PLAN (ANNUA Infrastructure I Dairy Developmen Under RIDF(RIDF)	AL PLAN AND TE Facilities for it Programme	NTH PLAN	ets		
	0	75.00	75.00		• •	-75.00
	Reasons for non-u intimated (June, 2		ntire fund	in the abov	ve cases have	not been
(iv) :	Saving mentioned ab	ove was partly	counter-bal	lanced by ex	kcess as under	: :
4404 00	Capital Outlay	on Dairy Devel	opment			
102	Cattle -cum - Da	_	-	ts		
	STATE PLAN (ANNUA . Rural Dairy Exte		NTH PLAN			
21001		4.00	4.00	1,0	0.00	+96.00
	Reasons for exces	ss in the above	case have	not been in	timated (June,	2008).
. .						

Capital (Charged)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the budget provision by Rs.30,55.15 lakh (Rs.30,55,14,800); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) Though the expenditure exceeded more than 306 times of the budget provision, no supplementary provision was obtained during the year to regularise the excess. The position was however, the same during the previous three years, when expenditure was 308.89 times of the budget provision in 2005-06, 303.87 times in 2004-05 and 326.72 times in 2006-07. These show casual approach of the department towards budget framing.

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)

appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

6003 Internal Debt of the State Government

00

108 Loans from National Cooperative Development Corporation

Non Plan

001 Loans from National Cooperative Development Corporation [AD]

0 10.00 10.00 30,65.15 +30,55.15

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -			
		(In	thousands of rupees)				
RF	VENUE -						
Major	_						
2049	Interest Payments						
2225	Welfare of Scheduled Cas Tribes and Other Backwar	•					
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces					
Voted -							
Original	3,82,85,31	4,25,29,57	3,61,23,10	-64,06,47			
Suppleme	3,82,85,31 ntary 42,44,26	2,25,25,5.	5,02,25,20				
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			Nil			
Charged	-						
Original	40,00	40,00	35,47	-4,53			
Suppleme	J						
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			Ni l			
CA	PITAL -						
Major	Head						
4225	Capital Outlay on Welfar Castes, Scheduled Tribes Backward Classes						
6003	Internal Debt of the Sta	te Government					
Voted -							
Original	36,78,00	36,78,00	7,92,91	-28,85,09			
Suppleme	•	30,78,00	7,32,31				
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			Nil			
Charged	-						
Original	70,00	70,00	• •	-70,00			
Suppleme	- J			Ni1			
	urrendered during the year arch 2008).			WII			
	s and Comments - enue(Voted)						
(i)	(i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 64,06.47 lakh (15.06% of the total budget) in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 42,44.26 lakh proved unnecessary.						
(ii)							

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
Неа	d		(In lakhs of rupees)		
	Welfare of Scheduled Castes Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes	,				
01	Welfare of Scheduled Castes					
277	Education					
Non Pla						
004	Scholarships to Students Reading in Post-Secondary Stage etc.					
Plan	O 50,00.00 CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW	50,00.00 SCHEMES)	44,28.73	-5,71.27		
CS001	Scholarships to Students (Stipend and Scholarship)					
Plan SP002	O 30,00.00 STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A Hostel charges	30,00.00 AND TENTH PLAN)	3,48.05	-26,51.95		
SP00	O 10,80.00 G Construction of Central Ho Buildings for Boys	10,80.00 ostel	8,02.87	-2,77.13		
	0 1,10.00	1,10.00	20.31	-89.69		
	0 50,07.50	50,07.50	29,43.47	-20,64.03		
02	Welfare of Scheduled Tribe	es				
277 No:	Education n Plan					
005	Payment of maintenance charto the student belonging families having income no exceeding Rs. 3600/- per Maintenance of Hostel and School Buildings	to t annum				
	0 7,35.00	7,35.00	5,95.35	-1,39.65		

Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Plan	CENTRALLY	SPONSORED (NEW	V SCHEMES)		
CS001 S	Scholarship	s to Students			
O		3,50.00	3,50.00	44.05	-3,05.95
796 Tr	ibal Areas	Sub-Plan			
		ostel Charges -			
0		1,59.50	1,59.50	60.42	-99.08
03 We	lfare of B	ackward Classe	s		
	lucation				
		SPONSORED (NEW Scholarship to C)			
C)	2,50.00	2,50.00	1,10.47	-1,39.53
	Pre Matric OBC Student	Scholarships f	•	2,200	2,001.00
c		2,00.00	2,00.00	90.29	-1,09.71
_	Construction	N (ANNUAL PLAN on of Central r OBCs (SC)	AND TENTH PLAN)		
C		2,90.00	2,90.00	38.90	-2,51.10
80 0	General				
800 0	Other Expe	nditure			
			AND TENTH PLAN)		
ā	Additional assistance nostellers	financial to Post-Matric	2		
C)	7,99.90	7,99.90	6,99.79	-1,00.11
	Reasons	for saving in th	ne above cases hav	ve not been intimated	(June, 2008).

		,	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ead			(In lakhs of rupees)	
2225	Welfare of Scheduled Tr Backward Cla	Scheduled Castes, ribes and Other asses	,		
02	Welfare of	Scheduled Tribes			
796 Plan	Tribal Area	s Sub-Plan AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP050	Provision A Tribal Sub-	ngainst SCA for Plan			
	o s	19,82.00 12,53.50	32,35.50	28,94.59	-3,40.91
SP051		nsion to Pensione to Scheduled Trib ate			
	o s	40,00.00 }	68,98.82	67,97.63	-1,01.19

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for providing additional funds received from Government of India under Article 275(1) of the Constitution of India as well as under Special Central Assistance for Tribal sub plan and for payment of old age pension to Tribal persons. Reasons for final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

Нead		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2225	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes		(In lakhs of rupees)	
02	Welfare of Scheduled Tribe	S		
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
Plan	CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCH	EMES)		
CN002	Grants to West Bengal Trib Development Co-operative Corporation Ltd. for Minor Forest Produce Operations		2 47 00	. 7 . 17 . 00
	Reasons for incurring exp		3,17.00	+3,17.00
	intimated (June, 2008).	denditure without	budget provision i	nave not been
03	Welfare of Backward Classe	s		
277	Education			
	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN Pre-Matric Scholarship to Students		1,42.61	+1,42.61
2225	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes			
277	Welfare of Scheduled Caste Education Plan	s		
001	Book Grants and Examination	n		
	Fees 0 16,79.70	16,79.70	18,28.37	+1,48.67
02	Welfare of Scheduled Tribe	es		
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
	CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEM Development of Primitive Tribal Groups	IES)		
	0 1,00.00	1.00.00	3,00.00	+2,00.00

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 80 General 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP017 Special Assistance to Pre-Matric SC, ST students of B.P.L. Families for purchase of books 0 6,66.76 6,66.76 8,27.61 +1,60.85 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2225 Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes Welfare of Scheduled Tribes 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP049 Provision against Grants-inaid Received under Article 275(1) of the Constitution 15,32.00 0 16,02.13 21,51.62 +5,49.49 70.13 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for providing additional funds received from Government of India under Article 275(1) of the Constitution of India as well as under Special Central Assistance for Tribal Sub-Plan and for payment of old age pension to Tribal persons. Reasons for final excess in the above case have not been

Revenue (Charged)

intimated (June, 2008).

(i) There was an overall saving of Rs. 4.53 lakh, constituting 11.32% of budget estimate but no amount was surrendered by the department during the year. This necessitates adoption of realistic approach towards budget formulation on the part of the controlling authority.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Total Actual Excess (+)

appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

- 01 Interest on Internal Debt
- 200 Interest on Other Internal
 Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

028 Loans from NCDC [SC]

0 40.00 40.00 14.73 -25.27

Reasons for saving in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under:

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)

Excess (+)

expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2225 Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes and Other Backward Classes
- 02 Welfare of Scheduled Tribes
- 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan
- Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)
- CS001 Establishment of Village Grain Banks

s 0.00 0.00 20.74 +20.74

Creation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required to repay the Contingency Fund of West Bengal, an amount of Rs. 20,74,000, advanced from the said Fund for payment of decretal dues. Since there was an equivalent amount of savings under 'Charged' provision under the same Demand, a token provision of Re. 1 was taken as supplementary grant. The department should have proposed a re-appropriation from saving in other subhead(s) under Revenue 'Charged' appropriation to adjust the created fund to the required level.

Capital (Voted)

(i) No portion of the overall saving of Rs. 28,85.09 lakh (78.44% of budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year. Similar practice was also witnessed during 2006-2007 when substantial saving of Rs. 5,36.50 lakh (26.72% of budget provision) remained unsurrendered by the department. This requires more realistic control over budgetary system,

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ad			(In lakhs of rupees)	
4225	Scheduled Ca	ay on Welfare o stes, Scheduled ther Backward			
01	Welfare of S	cheduled Castes			
190	Investments and Other Un	in Public Secto ndertakings	or		
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN	•		
SP001	the West Ben	l Contribution t gal Scheduled cheduled Tribes and Finance	:0		
	0	5,80.00	5,80.00	4,73.76	-1,06.24
02	Welfare of S	cheduled Tribes			
190	Investments and Other Un	in Public Secto ndertakings	or		
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	the West Be Castes and	al Contribution ngal Scheduled Scheduled Tribes and Corporation	5		
	0	2,40.00	2,40.00	4.82	-2,35.18
80	General				
800	Other Expen	diture			
Plar SP002	Infrastruct Programmes	N (ANNUAL PLAN Aure facilities for Backward er R. I. D. F.	AND TENTH PLAN)		
	0	25,00.00	25,00.00	••	-25,00.00
		partial utilisat have not been in		utilisation of entir (8).	e fund in
Cay	pital <i>(Charge</i>	a)			
(i)		fund of Rs. 70.00 ed by the depart		copriation remained u /ear.	nutilised and
(ii)	The non-req	uirement of any p	ortion of huge fu	and discloses deficie	

The non-requirement of any portion of huge fund discloses deficiency in taking realistic views towards budget estimate on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Не	ad		Total appropriation	Actua expendi (In lakhs of	ture	Excess Saving	• •
6003	Internal Debt of Government	of the State					
00							
108	Loans from Nat operative Deve Corporation						
Non P	lan						
002	Loans from Nat operative Deve Corporation [S	lopment					
	o	70.00	70.00			-:	70.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
RE	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2216	Housing			
2250	Other Social Services			
2401	Crop Husbandry			
2404	Dairy Development			
2425	Co-operation			
2515	Other Rural Development	Programmes		
3451	Secretariat-Economic Se	rvices		
Voted -				
Original	78,52,96	1,09,88,36	85,90,81	-23,97,55
Suppleme				
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			20,46
Charged				
Original)	8,09,23	3,59,56	-4,49,67
Suppleme Amount	entary ···) surrendered during the year			2.00
	arch 2008).			2,98
C	APITAL -			
Major				
_	Capital Outlay on Housi	na		
4216 4250	Capital Outlay on other			
4425	Capital Outlay on Co-op			
6003	Internal Debt of the St			
6004	Loans and Advances from			
0001	Government			
6250	Loans for Other Social	Services		
6425	Loans for Co-operation			
Voted -				
Origina	10,27,36	13,92,15	13,51,67	-40,48
Supplem	entary 3,64,79	}		
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged				
Origina	1 15,32,39	15,32,39	3,41	-15,28,98
Supplem				
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni1

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 23,97.55 lakh (21.82% of the grant), supplementary provision of Rs. 31,35.40 lakh obtained in March,2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) Out of total saving of Rs. 23,97.55 lakh in the grant, only an amount of Rs. 20.46 lakh(less than one percent of overall saving) was surrendered by the department during the year. This exhibits casual approach of the controlling authority towards budgetary system.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under: Actual Excess (+)
Total grant expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2425 Co-operation

00

108 Assistance to other Co-operatives

Non Plan

O09 Procurement, Processing and Supply of Parboiled Levy Rice of Common Variety by BENFED

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for higher establishment charges and also for procurement, processing and supply of parboiled levyrice of common variety by BENFED and towards payment of subsidies for input liabilities in respect of APEX AGRICULTURE MARKETING SOCIETY (BENFED). Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2425 Co-operation

00

108 Assistance to other Co-operatives

Non Plan

Oll Procurement, Processing and Supply of Parboiled Levy Rice of Common Variety by Other Organisations (CONFED)

S 4,50.00 4,50.00 1,79.28 -2,70.72

Creation of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for higher establishment charges and also for procurement, processing and supply of parboiled levy rice of common variety by BENFED and towards payment of subsidies for input liabilities in respect of APEX AGRICULTURE MARKETING SOCIETY (CONFED). Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Нел	ad	,	Fotal grant		ual diture of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2425	Co-operatio	n				
00						
107	Assistance	to Credit Co-ope	ratives			
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)			
SP028	Integrated Development	Co-operative Projects				
	0	5,12.84	5,12.84		1,41.61	-3,71.23
SP031		for Off-setting in Co-operative				
	O	15,00.00	15,00.00		2.00	-14,98.00
	Reasons for	final saving in the	above cases hav	e not been	intimated	(June, 2008).
2425	Co-operatio	n				
00						
789	Special cor	mponent plan for				
Plan		AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP016		for Off-setting in Co-operative				
	0	3,60.00	3,60.00		••	-3,60.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2425 Co-operation

00

107 Assistance to Credit Co-operatives

Non Plan

045 Interest Subvention to Co-operative Banks relating to Financing to Crop Loans to Farmers

S 7,48.83 7,48.83 9,00.00 +1,51.17

Creation of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for higher establishment charges and also for procurement, processing and supply of parboiled levy rice of common variety by BENFED and towards payment of subsidies for input liabilities in respect of APEX AGRICULTURE MARKETING SOCIETY (BENFED) & CONFED. Reasons for excess expenditure have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP007 Special Bad Debt Reserve of Primary Credit Society

O 40.00 40.00 1,77.22 +1,37.22

SP021 Supply of Long term Credit

O 50.00 50.00 1,58.78 +1,08.78 Reasons for excess expenditure in the above two cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) The grant disclosed huge saving of Rs 4,49.67 lakh, constituting 55.57% of budget provision during the year. Similar saving was also exhibited during 2006-07 (Rs. 1,78.34 lakh, 25.43% of budget estimate) during 2005-2006 (Rs. 4,47.67 lakh, 45.85% of budget provision) and during 2004-2005 (Rs. 8,84.47 lakh, 99.61% of total budget estimate).
- (ii) During 2007-08, only an amount of Rs. 2.98 lakh (0.66 percent of total saving of Rs. 4,49.67 lakh in the appropriation) was surrendered by the department. Such practice was also noticed during 2006-07,2005-06 and 2004-05 when entire saving remained unsurrendered by the department. These require realistic budgetary control on the part of the Controlling Authority.

(ii	i) Saving occurred	mainly under		Actual	Excess (+)
		app	Total ropriation	expenditure	Saving (-)
не	ad			(In lakhs of rupe	es)
2049	Interest Payments				
01	Interest on Intern	nal Debt			
200	Interest on Other Debts (Charged)	Internal			
Non F	lan				
030	Loans from Nationa Agriculture & Rura [CO]		nt		
	0 1,00.	00	1,00.00	19.49	9 -80.51
2049	Interest Payments				
01	Interest on Intern	al Dobt			
200	Interest on Other Debts (Charged)				
Non Fl					
029	Loans from NCDC [CO]			
	0 7,00.		7,00.00	3,38.8.	
	Reasons for fin- intimated (June		respect of the	above cases have	not been

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.40.48 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.3,64.79 lakh proved excessive.
- (ii) No portion of total saving of Rs.40.48 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Vo	a.4	Tot	Total grant		1 ture	Excess Saving	
Head				(In lakhs o	f rupees)		
4425	Capital Outl	ay on Co-operation	1				
00		•					
107	Investments	in Credit Co-oper	atives				
Plan	STATE PLAI	N (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)				
SP001	Investment in Organisation	in Shares of Co-op n	erative				
	0	2,00.00	3,00.00		19.33	-2,8	30.67
	S	1,00.00 }					

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required towards contribution of State Share for purchase of Debentures of Cooperative Agricultural and Rural Development Banks and also for completing the on going integrated Co-operative development projects in the State of West Bengal under assistance from NCDC. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

4425 Capital Outlay on Co-operation

00

107 Investments in Credit Co-operatives

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP002 Purchase of Debentures of Co-operative Agricultural and Rural Development Banks

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required towards contribution of State Share for purchase of Debentures of Cooperative Agricultural and Rural Development Banks and also for completing the on going integrated Co-operative development projects in the State of West Bengal under assistance from NCDC. Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4425 Capital Outlay on Co-operation 00 Investments in multi-purpose 106 Rural Co-operatives STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP029 Establishment of Cold Storages 0 1,00.00 -1,00.00 1,00.00 Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6425 Loans for Co-operation 00 108 Loans to Other Co-operatives STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP010 Development of Apex Agricultural Marketing Society (CO) 0 9.88 5,00.00 +4,90.12 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required towards disbursement of Working Capital Loans to the Primary Agricultural Marketing Society under assistance from NCDC. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4425 Capital Outlay on Co-operation 00 Investments in Credit Co-operatives 107 STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP010 Integrated Cooperatives Development Project 0 1,20.00 1,20.00 2,27.58 +1,07.58 Reasons for excess expenditure in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008). Capital (Charged) (i) Though there was a huge saving of Rs. 15,28.98 lakh (constituting 99.77% of budget provision) in the appropriation, the department surrendered nothing during the vear. (ii) Persistent savings disclosed during 2006-07 (Rs. 14,21.94 lakh; 99.84% of budget provision), during 2005-06 (Rs. 12,99.52 lakh; 82% of total budget estimate) and also during 2004-05 (Rs. 13,43.91 lakh; 99.17% of total provision) indicate defective budgetary control on the part of the financial executive. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under : Actual Total Excess (+) expenditure appropriation Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6003 Internal Debt of the State Government 00 105 Loans from the National Bank for Agricultural and Rural Development Non Plan 002 Loans from the National Agricultural Credit Fund of the Reserve Bank of India [CO] 2,80.00 0 2,80.00 -2,80.00

12,50.00

0

Head

Total appropriation Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

108 Loans from National Co-operative Development Corporation

Non Plan

003 Loans from National Co-operative Development Corporation [CO]

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

-12,50.00

12,50.00

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -		
REVENUE - Major Head 2049 Interest Payments 2058 Stationery and Printin 2551 Hill Areas 2852 Industries 2853 Non-ferrous Mining and 3451 Secretariat-Economic S 3475 Other General Economic Voted - Original 2,14,53,80 Supplementary 2,32,11,62 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).	g Metallurgical Indus ervices Services 4,46,65,42	housands of rupees tries 4,53,03,20	+6,37,78 25,75,42		
Charged - 2,60,00 Original 2,60,00 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008'.	2,60,00 ar	2,61,10	+1,10 59,22		
Major Head 4407 Capital Outlay on Plant 4551 Capital Outlay on Hill 4857 Capital Outlay on Chemi 4860 Capital Outlay on Consu 4885 Capital Outlay on Indus 6003 Internal Debt of the St 6407 Loans for Plantations 6551 Loans for Hill Areas 6857 Loans for Chemical and 6860 Loans for Consumer Indu 6885 Other Loans to Industri 7465 Loans for General Finan	Areas cals and Pharmaceuti mer Industries tries and Minerals ate Government Pharmaceutical Indus stries es and Minerals	tries			
Voted - Original 52,55,35 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the y (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 2,00,00	52,55,35 ear 2,00,00	43,12,93 1,96,60	-9,42,42 18,22,81 -3,40		
Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).					

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.6,37.78 lakh (Rs. 6,37,77,629); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) Though there was an excess of Rs.6,37.78 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs. 25,75.42 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. This requires prudence in budgetary control on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)

expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2852 Industries

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP022 Incentive to Industrial Units in lieu of Power Tariff Concession

> O 22,85.00 S 75,74.07 R 18,25.93

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for grant of incentive for setting up of new Industrial Units in lieu of Power Traiff. Reasons for enhancement of fund through re-appropriation have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2852 Industries

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP023 Grants to WBIDC for

Development of Infrastructure

for Industrial Growth

R 31,26.77 31,26.77 52,98.00 +21,71.23

Reasons for creation of fund by re-appropriation and for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head		Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
2551	Hill Areas				
101	Other Hill Areas Development of Hill Ar n Plan	eas			
004	Ipecac Cultivation				
	$\left.\begin{array}{ccc} O & 4,40.70 \\ R & -4,40.70 \end{array}\right\}$		••	1,54.72	+1,54.72
	R -4,40.70 ∫				
010	Chinchona Plantation				
	O 5,10.67 R -5,10.67		••	2,27.00	+2,27.00
	R -5,10.67∫				
011	Cinchona Plantation-Op and Maintenance	eration			
	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & & 11,32.56 \\ R & & -11,32.55 \end{array} $		••	5,50.86	+5,50.86
	R -11,32.55∫				

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation / surrender and there after incurring expenditure resulting in final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.1.10 lakh (Rs.1,10,377); The excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) Though there was an excess expenditure of Rs.1.10 lakh in the appropriation, the department surrendered Rs.59.22 lakh during the year. This indicates lack of control over financial management by the controlling officer.

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

001 West Bengal Government Press

Alipore

Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation (In lakhs of rupees)

2058 Stationery and Printing
00
103 Government Presses
Non Plan

S 0.00 0.00 19.22 +19.22

Creation of fund by supplementary provision of Re.1/- obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required to repay to the Contingency Fund of West Bengal an amount of Rs. 19,22,382 advanced from the said fund for payment of decretal dues. Since, there was an equivalent amount of savings under "Charged" provisions under the same appropriation, a token provision of Re.1 was taken as supplementary provision. The department should have proposed a re-appropriation from saving in other sub-head(s) under this Revenue Charged appropriation to augment the created fund to the required level.

(iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under:

Total Actual Excess (+)
Head appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

01 Interest on Internal Debt

200 Interest on Other Internal
 Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

038 Loans from WBIDFC taken by C & I Department for Installation of CETP at Kolkata Leather Complex

Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) Though the voted grant exhibited saving to the extent of Rs. 9,42.42 lakh, an amount of Rs. 18,22.81 lakh was actually surrendered by the department during the year. This necessitates more prudence and budgetary control on the part of the controlling officer.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

6860 Loans for Consumer Industries

60 Others

600 Others

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP011 Loans to Greater Calcutta Gas Supply Corporation (CI)

Reasons for reduction of fund by way of surrender /re-appropriation have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Head		•	r ot a l	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4885	Capital Out and Mineral	lay on Industries s	;				
01		in Industrial nstitutions					
190 Plan	and Other Undertakings						
SP002	W. B. Indus Corporation	strial Developmen n Ltd.	t				
	R	2,02.14		2,02.14		17,72.20	+15,70.06
		creation of fund th imated (June, 2008)	_	re-appropi	riati	ion and for final	excess have
7465	Loans for (Trading Ins	General Financial Stitutions	and				
00 102	Trading In	stitutes					
No	n Plan						
001		est Bengal Minera t and Trading n	1				
	0	2,00.00					
	R	2,00.00 $2,10.75$	4	1,10.75		4,70.72	+59.97
		enhancement of fusen intimated (June	_		iati	on as well as for	final excess
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENT	TH PLAN)			
SP00		N B. Mineral Deve	lopme	ent and			
	0	4,00.00					
	R	-4,00.00		0.00		90.12	+90.12
	Reasons fo expenditure (June, 2008	· -		fund by su imate exc		der and thereaft have not been	

Grant No. 10 CONSUMER AFFAIRS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head Secretariat-General Services 2052 3456 Civil Supplies Other General Economic Services 3475 Voted -Original 25,42,12 25,42,12 18,95,52 -6,46,60 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) No portion of the saving of Rs. 6,46.60 lakh constituting 25.43% of budget provision in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year. Similarly, entire saving of Rs. 4,84.94 lakh (20% of budget estimate), Rs. 3,05.36 lakh (14.07% of budget provision) and Rs. 2,64.62 lakh (13% of budget estimate) respectively during 2006-07, 2005-06 and 2004-05 remained unsurrendered by the department. This requires more control on the part of the controlling authority. (ii) Saving occurred mainly under: Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3456 Civil Supplies 00

> 42.00 Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

-42.00

800 Other Expenditure

CN002 Strengthening of Legal Metrology [CA]

Plan CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES)

42.00

Grant No. 10 CONSUMER AFFAIRS

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

3456 Civil Supplies

00

001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

004 Directorate of Consumers

Affairs

0 11,74.15 11,74.15 8,87.45 -2,86.70

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

3456 Civil Supplies

00

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP005 Implementation of Consumer Protection Act., 1986-Setting up of State Commission and Dist. Forums(CA)

0 3,25.60 3,25.60 2,73.33 -52.27

SP010 Setting up a National
Institute for Consumer
Education and Consumer Centres
in different Districts

0 2,50.00 2,50.00 90.00 -1,60.00

Reasons for saving in the above two cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
	(In t	housands of rupees)	
REVENUE -			
Major Head			
2049 Interest Payments			
2401 Crop Husbandry			
2551 Hill Areas			
2851 Village and Small Indust	tries		
3451 Secretariat-Economic Ser	rvices		
Voted -			
Original 1,20,28,38	1,47,41,91	1,30,59,09	-16,82,82
Supplementary 27,13,53	2, - 1, - 2, - 2	_, -,,,	20,02,02
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			19,50,31
Charged -			
Original 2,05,09	2,05,09	5,08	-2,00,01
Supplementary \int			2,00,00
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
CAPITAL -			
Major Head			
4851 Capital Outlay on Villa Industries	ge and Small		
6003 Internal Debt of the St	ate Government		
6004 Loans and Advances from Government	the Central		
6851 Loans for Village and S	mall Industries		
6860 Loans for Consumer Indu	stries		
Voted -			
Original 49,28,50	49,28,50	37,04,26	-12,24,24
Supplementary	}		
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			12,43,73
Charged -			
Original 3,12,35	3,12,35	12,35	-3,00,00
Supplementary	}		
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Ni 1

Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted)

- In view of overall saving of Rs. 16,82.82 lakh (11.42% of the total budget provision) in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 27,13.53 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) During the year the department surrendered Rs. 19,50.31 lakh, which is greater than the net saving of Rs. 16,82.82 lakh in the grant. This indicates lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head	Total grant	Actual	Excess	(+)
neau		expenditure	Saving	(-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2851 Village and Small Industries

0.0

102 Small Scale Industries

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP013 Incentive for encouraging the Setting up of New Enterprises

& Expansion of Existing

Enterprises

$$\begin{array}{ccc}
0 & 11,14.00 \\
s & 12,16.45 \\
R & -7,26.86
\end{array}$$

16,03.59 16,00.44

-3.15

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for disbursement of incentives for encouraging the setting up of new Industrial Units. Anticipated saving was stated to be due to non-availability of suitable proposals. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2851Village and Small Industries

00

102 Small Scale Industries

Non Plan

008 Scheme for S.S.I.

0 10,99.05
S 23.53
R -75.23
$$10,47.35$$
 10,32.53 -14.82

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting enhanced administrative expenditure. Anticipated saving was stated to be due to some posts remaining vacant. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	Total	grant	Actual expenditure n lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2851	Village and S	mall Industries			
00					
110	Composite Vil Industries ar	lage and Small nd Co-operatives			
Plan	CENTRALLY	SPONSORED (NEW SCHE	MES)		
CS016	Market Incent	ive Scheme under			
	0	2,50.00)	1,70.14	1,29.14	-41.00
	R	2,50.00 -79.86			
	Reasons for ant	icipated as well as :	final saving ha	ve not been intimate	ed (June, 2008).
2851 00	Village and S	mall Industries			
105 Non	Khadi and Vil	lage Industries			
002	Assistance to	o Khadi Board			
	0 R -	7,72.43	6,21.04	6,49.84	+28.80

Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

		Total	grant	Actual	Excess (+)
Неа	ad			expenditure	Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees	,
2851	Village and Small Industr	ies			
00					
110	Composite Village and Small Industries and Co-operative				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)		
SP040	Market incentive scheme und DDHPY for PWCS/SHGs/NGOs Association and SLOS	der			
	0 235.003		1,26.63	1,28.64	+2.01
	2,35.00 R -1,08.37		1,20.03	1,20.04	72.01
	Reasons for anticipated sa intimated (June, 2008).	ving a	und thereaft	er eventual excess 1	nave not been
2851	Village and Small Industr	ies			
00		_			
110	Composite Village and Smal Industries and Co-operative				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN		ENTH PLAN)		
SP044	Handloom Cluster Developme	nt			
	0 1,88.00		27.79	27.79	••
	O 1,88.00 R -1,60.21				
	Reasons for reduction of f not been intimated (June,			propriation within t	the grant have

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2851Village and Small Industries 00 107 Sericulture Industries STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP016 Catalytic Development Project 0 1,40.00 R Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation within the grant was stated to be absence of any suitable proposals. 2851 Village and Small Industries 00 104 Handicraft Industries STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP007 Development Schemes for Handicrafts Industries 1,80.00 2,42.47 -1,30.34 2,92.13 2,96.68 +4.55 0 S R

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for development of Handicraft Industries in the State. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2851 Village and Small Industries

00

103 Handloom Industries

Non Plan

008 Schemes for Handloom Industries

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting enhanced administrative expenditure. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2851 Village and Small Industries

00

102 Small Scale Industries

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS005 Small Industries Cluster Development Programme

Creation of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Development of Handicraft Industries in the state. Reasons for enhancement of fund through re-appropriation have not been intimated (June, 2008).

				_	Proces (+)
	_		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Hea	a			(In lakhs of rupees)	
2851	Village and S	Small Industrie	s		
00					
796 Plan	Tribal Areas STATE PLAN	Sub-Plan I (ANNUAL PLAN I	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP010		e Scheme for the setting up al Units	of		
	0	85 50)	2,06.51	2,08.14	+1.63
	R	85.50 1,21.01	2,00.31	2,00.11	11.03
Rea	sons for antic	ipated as well a	s final excess ha	ave not been intimated	(June, 2008).
2851	Village and S	Small Industrie	S		
00					
102 Plan	Small Scale STATE PLAM		AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP009	Scheme for E S.S.I.	Development of			
	O R	3,42.35 1,33.27	4,75.62	4,66.04	-9.58
103	Handloom Ind	dustries			
Plan	STATE PLAN	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP008	Handloom Ind	Development of dustries throug nd Promotional	h		
	0	1,31.60	4,09.05	3,01.49	-1,07.56
	R	2,77.45∫			

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 107 Sericulture Industries Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Other Developmental Scheme for Sericulture Industries 1,56.10 } 2,41.24 2,37.49 -3.75 R

Reasons for anticipated excess and final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) Huge saving of Rs. 2,00.01 lakh in the appropriation, constituting 97.52% of the budget provision, remained unsurrendered during the year.
- (ii) This appropriation exhibited identical saving of huge nature during previous three years also - 95.24% of the budget provision in the year 2004-2005, 94.65% in 2005-2006 and 96.36% in 2006-2007. This requires adoption of more transparent views towards budgetary system on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Total Actual Excess (+)

Actual Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2049Interest Payments

01 Interest on Internal Debt

200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

025 Loans from NCDC

0 2,00.00 2,00.00 .. -2,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) As against total saving of Rs. 12,24.24 lakh (constituting 24.84% of budget provision), an amount of Rs. 12,43.73 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Similarly during 2006-07, the department surrendered an amount of Rs. 2,12.79 lakh though there was an excess of Rs. 2,01.03 lakh in the voted grant. This points to lack of control over the budgetary system by the department.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Development Scheme

6,00.00 -6,00.00

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4851 Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries 00 102 Small Scale Industries STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP019 Industrial Infrastructure Development Scheme (RIDF) [CS] 12,40.00 0 5,13.00 . . -5,13.00 Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation was stated to be that, there was no proposal. Reasons for non-utilisation of reduced fund have not been intimated (June, 2008). 4851 Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries 00 109 Composite Village and Small Industries Co-operatives STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP022 Integrated Readymade Garments 0 789 Special Component Plan for SC STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP004 Industrial Infrastructure

Head		grant	Actual expendit		Excess Saving	
неас	•	(I	n lakhs of	rupees)		
	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan					
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)				
SP004	Industrial Infrastructure Development Scheme					
	0 1,60.00	• •		••		
	O 1,60.00 R -1,60.00.					
	Reasons for withdrawal of entire cases have not been intimated (Ju		e-appropri	ation in t	he above	•
COCO T						

6860 Loans for Consumer Industries

- 01 Textiles
- 190 Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings

Non Plan

019 Kalyani Spinning Mill

Anticipated saving was stated to be due to non-availability of any specific proposal.

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6851 Loans for Village and Small Industries 00 190 Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings Non Plan 001 Loans to West Bengal Ceramic Development Corporation Ltd. 0 1,50.00 26.00 27.49 +1.49 -1.24.00 R Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008) (iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6851 Loans for Village and Small Industries 00 Loans to Composite Village and Small Industries Non Plan 010 Loans to Handloom Industries (W. B. State Handloom weavers Co-op. Society Ltd.) 1,24.00 6,86.68 +5,62.68 R 1,24.00

Reasons for creation of fund by re-appropriation from within the grant was stated to be required for paying off outstanding bank dues. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Неа	ad	То	tal grant	ежрег	ual diture of rupees)	Excess (+ Saving (-	-
6860	Loans for Con	sumer Industries					
01	Textiles						
	Mills	perative Spinnir	ng				
	Plan						
001	Loans to West operative Spi [CS]	Bengal Co- nning Mills Ltd.					
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		2,09.40	+1,09.	. 40
	Reasons	for final excess	have not been	intimated	(June, 2008).		
	Capital Outlay Small Industr	y on Village and ies					
00							
109	Composite Vil Industries Co	lage and Small					
Plan		(ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)			
SP001	Capital of Co	pation in Share p-operative s at Serampur					
	0	15.00}	1,38.88		1,38.88	••	
	R	1,23.88					
SP003	Share Capital Bengal State Co-operative	Handloom Weaver	S				
	0	2,00.00					
	R	3,72.00	5,72.00		5,72.00	• •	

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
SP017	Kalyani Spir	nning Mills Lt	d.		
	O R	6.00 83.75	89.75	89.75	•
SP019	Mayurakshi (Cotton Mills Lo	td.		
	O R	3.00	1,30.76	1,30.76	
		of fund through for equity part:		in the above cases w	was stated to
		nsumer Industr	ies		
	Textiles Loans to Pub Other Undert	olic Sector and	i		
No	n Plan				
003	West Dinajpu	ur Spinning Mi	11		
	0	2,50.00]			
	R	2,50.00 2,20.00	4,70.00	4,74.99	+4.99
	asons for antic		as final excess h	ave not been intimat	ed (June,2008).

- (i) No portion of the overall saving of Rs. 3,00.00 lakh in the appropriation, constituting 96.04% of the budget provision was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) This appropriation exhibited saving of such huge nature during previous three years also - 95.47% in 2004-2005, 96.25% in 2005-2006 and 95.25% in 2006-2007. This indicates lack of transparent views towards budgetary system on part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Total Actual Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

6003 Internal Debt of the State Government

00

108 Loans from National Cooperative Development Corporation Non Plan

011 Loans from National Cooperative Development Corporation [CS]

0 3,00.00 3,00.00 . -3,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 12 DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
	(In	thousands of rupees	•)
REVENUE -			
Major Head			
2049 Interest Payments			
2401 Crop Husbandry			
2402 Soil and Water Conserv	ation		
2505 Rural Employment			
2575 Other Special Areas Pr	ogrammes		
3451 Secretariat-Economic S	ervices		
3454 Census Surveys and Sta	tistics		
Voted -			
	1,90,58,72	1,86,61,56	-3,97,16
Original 1,74,92,59 Supplementary 15,66,13	}	2,11,11	0,5.,20
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			9,01,01
Charged -	•		
Original 2,63	2,63	2,63	••
Supplementary	J		
Amount surrendered during the yea: (31st March 2008).	r		Ni 1
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,			
CAPITAL -			
Major Head			
6004 Loans and Advances fro Government	m the Central		
Charged -			
Original 2,40	2,40	2,40	• •
Supplementary Amount surrendered during the yea (31st March 2008).	S r		Nil
Notes and Comments -			
Revenue (Voted)			
(i) The amount of Rs.9,0 eventual saving of R budgetary system on th	s.3,97.16 lakh. This	points to lack of	

Grant No. 12 DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

2505 Rural Employment

60 Others Programmes

789 Special Component Plan for SC/ST

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001District Plan Scheme

2575 Other Special Areas Programmes

60 Others

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP017 Bidhayak Elaka Unna/an

Prakalpa

3451 Secretariat-Economic Services

00

090 Secretariat

Non Plan

008 Development and Planning

Department Development Branch

Reasons for reduction of budget provision by way of re-appropriation/surrender as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 12 DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	
Head	đ		(In lakhs of rupees)		
2505	Rural Employment				
60	Other Programmes				
800	Other Expenditure				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP001	District Plan Scheme				
	0 10,35.00	10,34.75	20,18.82	+9,8	34.07
	O 10,35.00 R -0.25				

Reasons for reduction of budget provision by way of re-appropriation/surrender as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 13 EDUCATION (HIGHER) (All voted)

Section and Major Head		Total	Total grant Actual expenditure			Excess + Saving -
			(1	n thousand	s of rupees)	
R	EVENUE -					
Major	Head					
2202	General Education					
2203	Technical Education					
2204	Sports and Youth Services					
2205	Art and Culture					
2251	Secretariat-Social Service	25				
3454	Census Surveys and Statist	ics				
Voted -						
Origina	}		9,53,09,	34	8,60,47,73	-92,61,61
	surrendered during the year					Nil
(31st M	arch 2008).					
C. Major	APITAL -					
_		0	b 3	<u>.</u>		
4202	Capital Outlay on Education and Culture	on, Sp	orts, Ar	t.		
6202	Loans for Education, Spor Culture	ts, Ar	t and			
Voted -						
Origina	5,00		5,	00	10	-4,90
Supplem	entary }					
	surrendered during the year larch 2008).					Nil
-						
Note	es and Comments -					

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.92,61.61 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.64,60.50 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be totally useless.
- (ii) No portion of the overall saving of Rs.92,61.61 lakh (9.72% of total budget provision) was surrendered by the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Н€	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202	General Ed	ducation			
03	University	y and Higher Educa	ation		
104		e to Non-Governmen and Institutes	nt		
Non I	lan				
001	Assistanc and Insti	e to Non-Govt. Co tutes	lleges		
	0	3,77,50.18	3,77,50.18	3,60,36.69	-17,13.49
004	Profession	al Colleges			
007		2,38.00 icit Schemes for ment Colleges	2,38.00	1,32.97	-1,05.03
	O	20,00.00	20,00.00	11,13.21	-8,86.79
2203	Technical	Education			
00					
800	Other Exp	enditure			
Plan		PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN oject Facilitation			
SPOO	Unit unde Quality I	er Technical Educa Emprovement Progra EAP) [EH]	tion		
	0	52,00.00	52,00.00	10,00.00	-42,00.00
	J	52,00.00	52,00.00	10,00.00	· 42,00.00

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2202 General Education 80 General 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 024 Assistance to Messes and Hostels attached to Government and Non-Government Institutions for Students' Welfare 14,00.49 14,67.65 8,84.42 -5,83.23 0 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges and for payment of Meritcum-Means Scholarships to the students. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2202 General Education 80 General 107 Scholarships Non Plan 008 West Bengal Government Meritcum-Means Scholarship S 6,25.73 -56,31.53 62,57.26 62,57.26

Creation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges for payment of Merit-cum-Means Scholarships to the students. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

не	ad	Total	. grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202	General Educ	cation			
03		and Higher Education			
102		to Universities			
002	Jadavpur Un	iversity			
	0	70,15.37	70,15.37	82,69.67	+12,54.30
003	Kalyani Uni	versity			
	O Burdwan Uni	23,44.58	23,44.58	30,43.21	+6,98.63
004	Burdwall Ull	versity			
005	O North Benga	33,81.16 l University	33,81.16	36,16.30	+2,35.14
006	O Rabindra Bh	25,33.39 arati University	25,33.39	28,56.12	+3,22.73
Pla		13,65.05 N (ANNUAL PLAN AND 1 of Universities	13,65.05 PENTH PLAN)	14,53.87	+88.82
3200					
	0	4,20.00	4,20.00	7,65.65	+3,45.65
	Government Institutes on Plan	Colleges and			
		Colleges and			
	0	50,22.55	50,22.55	55,64.23	+5,41.68

Excess (+) Actual Total grant Saving (-) expenditure Head (In lakhs of rupees) 80 General 107 Scholarships Non Plan 002 Government Scholarships 7.50 1,36.13 +1,28.63 7.50 0 Reasons for final excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2202 General Education University and Higher Education 03 102 Assistance to Universities STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP006 Establishment of New University at Barasat 4,06.60 +4,06.60 . .

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2202 General Education
 - 03 University and Higher Education
 - 102 Assistance to Universities
 Non Plan
 - 001 Calcutta University

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges and for payment of Merit-cum-Means Scholarships to the students. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) Almost the entire budget provision (Rs. 5.00 lakh) remained unutilised but not portion of total saving of Rs. 4.90 lakh (98% of total budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year. This points to casual approach towards budgetary system by the controlling authority.

Grant No. 14 EDUCATION (MASS) (All voted)

Total grant

Actual

Section and Major Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure		Excess + Saving -
		(In thousands o	f rupees)	
RI	EVENUE -				
Major	Head				
2202	General Education				
2205	Art and Culture				
2235	Social Security and Welfar	re			
2251	Secretariat-Social Service	es			
2515	Other Rural Development Pr	rogrammes			
2551	Hill Areas				
3454	Census Surveys and Statis	cics			
Voted -					
Original	91,22,62	1,05,87	,01 1,0	01,48,82	-4,38,19
Suppleme					
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).				Nil

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- In view of the overall saving of Rs.4,38.19 lakh in the grant, supplementary (i) provision of Rs.14,64.39 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- No portion of the saving of Rs.4,38.19 lakh in the grant was surrendered by (ii) the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2202 General Education
 - 80 General
 - 001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

006 Directorate of Library Services [EM]

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges. Reasons for eventual saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 02 Social Welfare
 - 104 Welfare of Aged, Infirm and Destitute

Non Plan

009 Development and Expansion of Social Welfare Homes

O 48.95 S 1,69.52 2,18.47 1,32.32 -86.15

Hea	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
	Other Rural Development Programmes						
00							
102	Community Development						
	Plan						
013	Block Establishments for M.E.E. Department						
	o 6,06.89 s 48.45	6,55.34	4,12.29	-2,43.05			
	S 48.45 ∫						
	Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).						
2202	General Education						
04	Adult Education						
789	Special Component Plan fo	r SC/ST					
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)					
SP001	Development and expansion	of					
	Library Services O 1,30.00	1,30.00	41.56	-88.44			
SP002	Literacy Programme						
	0 2,11.20	2,11.20	56.00	-1,55.20			
800	Other Expenditure						
Pla		AN AND TENTH PLA	N)				
SP00	5 Literacy Programme						
	0 6,19.00	6,19.00	1,44.15	-4,74.85			

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2202 General Education
- 80 General
- 800 Other Expenditure

Non Plan

001 Strengthening of School Education Service

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for larger establishment charges. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

I	iead		Total	grant	ежрег	cual nditure of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202	General Educ	ation					
05	Language Dev	elopment					
800	Other Expend	liture					
Non F	Plan						
002	Development of for Education	f Institutions of Handicapped					
	0	1,85.52		1,85.52		4,46.25	+2,60.73
003	Grants to othe for Education Handicapped	er Institutions					·
	0	2,92.17		2,92.17		8,55.08	+5,62.91
004	Grants to non- Institutions : the Handicappe	for education o	f				
	0	28.55		28.55		1,39.40	+1,10.85
80	General						
107		3					
	n Plan Scholarships the Handicapp	and Stipends to ed Students					
	0	0.74		0.74		4,04.44	+4,03.70

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Sectio	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)
R	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2202	General Education			
2204	Sports and Youth Service	es		
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	.ces		
2551	Hill Areas			
Voted -				
Origina	1 56,57,64,81 entary 2,44,20,56	59,01,85,37	58,39,00,92	-62,84,45
Supplem				
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	entary 4,62	4,62	4,61	-1
	entary 4,62 \int surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni1
c.	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4202	Capital Outlay on Educat and Culture	cion, Sports, Art		
Voted -				
Origina	20,00,00	20,00,00	5,64,84	-14,35,16
Supplem	-			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Note	es and Comments -			
Reve	enue (Voted)			
(i)	Against total saving of Rs. (62,84.45 lakh (1.06% (of budget estimate),	the department

- (i) Against total saving of Rs. 62,84.45 lakh (1.06% of budget estimate), the department surrendered nothing during the year.
- (ii) Though the overall saving was within the limit of 5% of the total provision in the grant, substantial saving/excess occurred in the following cases.

Saving occurred mainly under

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2202 General Education 01 Elementary Education 053 Maintenance of Buildings Non Plan 001 Maintenance and Repairs of Primary School Buildings 1,28.01 -1,,28.01 1,28.01 . . 104 Inspection Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Strengthening of Administrative and Supervisory Staff

107 Teachers' Training

(iii)

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
SP005 Strengthening of Teachers'
Training Institute (State Share)[ES]

1,40.00 1,40.00

o 5,13.00 5,13.00 .. -5,13.00

-1,40.00

. .

SP006 Strengthening of PTTI's as per NCTE Norms [ES]

0 16,75.00 16,75.00 .. -16,75.00

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789 Special Comp Plan STATE PLAN SP025 School Dress	(ANNUAL PLAN AN	ID TENTH PLAN)		
o	8,00.00	8,00.00	••	-8,00.00
SP029 Strengthening per NCTE not	-	ıs		
O	6,25.00	6,25.00	••	-6,25.00
796 Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
Plan STATE PLAN SP025 School Dress in Primary S	for Girl Stud	•		
o	2,00.00	2,00.00	••	-2,00.00
of Primary S O Plan STATE PLAN SP023 Free and Con	mpulsory Primar Universal) (i) School Teacher, 1,69.28 (ANNUAL PLAN AN	Establishment Non-Teacher Cost 1,69.28 ND TENTH PLAN) Ty Education	t 	-1,69.28
School Teac Staff cost	hing and Non-Te [ES]	eaching		.1 67 50
0	1,67.50	1,67.50	• •	-1,67.50

	Head	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
02 110 Non		cation Non-Govt. Secon	dary Schools		
011	Strengthening Laboratories i	of Science in Secondary Sch	ools		
	0	1,19.73	1,19.73	••	-1,19.73
	·	NUAL PLAN AND TE Non-Government	•		
	0		3,35.00		-3,35.00
789 Plan	-	nent Plan for SC			
SP003		Non-Government titution Teacher ost			
	0	1,25.00	1,25.00	••	-1,25.00
SP011	Expansion of S Educational Fa Children of Ag	_			
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	••	-1,00.00

	Head	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Other Expenditon Plan Maintenance and of Non-Government		Schools		
	0	1,70.00	1,70.00	••	-1,70.00
SP004	STATE PLAN (ANN Establishment of Educational Training, West O Expansion of T	of State Counci Research and Bengal 1,30.00		•••	-1,30.00
	Educational Fa Children of Ag	cilities for	ı		
	O	2,68.00	2,68.00	••	-2,68.00
05	Language Devel	opment			
No	Promotion of M Language and L on Plan Nikhil Bharat Prasar Samity	iterature			
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00	••	-5,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire budgeted fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

		•	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head				(In lakhs of rupees)	,
2202	General Educ	ation			
01	Elementary E	ducation			
112 Plan	Education	ogramme of Support to Prima SPONSORED (NEW	_		
CS001	Cooking Cost Scheme	t of Mid-Day Mea	1		
	0 2,	40,00.00	3,02,96.65	2,04,92.61	-98,04.04
	S	40,00.00 62,96.65			
CS002	Evaluation	Monitoring and (MME) Component ay Meal Scheme			
	0	3,00.00 5,06.62	8,06.62	6,72.11	-1,34.51
	S	5,06.62			
02	Secondary Ed	ducation			
800	Other Expend				
Plan		SPONSORED (NEW			
CSOC)2Computer bi	teracy in School	ıs		
	O	50.00 }	27,15.00	9,64.33	-17,50.67
	S	26,65.00			
CS003	Integrated Disabled Ch				
	0 S	$\left\{ \begin{array}{c} 8,66.77 \\ 2,73.23 \end{array} \right\}$	11,40.00	6,06.47	-5,33.53
	Augmentation stated to be	of fund by supple required for me	eeting state sh	ion obtained in March are of "Sarbo Siksha been intimated (June	a Abhijan".

OST DESIGNAL SECRETARIAN LISTAGE

Heac	d.	Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202 0	eneral Education				
	Elementary Education				
	•				
100	Assistance to Non-Governmer Primary Schools	זכ			
Non	Plan				
001	Schools for Boys and Girls				
	0 17,82,09.37		82,09.37	17,37,15.78	-44,93.59
109	Scholarships and Incentives				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A		ENTH PLAN)		
	School Dress for Girl Stude in Primary School (PMGY)	ents			
1	0 18,00.00		18,00.00	13,00.00	-5,00.00
	National Programme of Nutritional Support to Prim Education	mary			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	IT DNA	ENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Mid-Day Meal for Children O 1,72,50.00		,72,50.00	1,12,26.37	-60,23.63
789	Special Component Plan fo				
Non P					
004	Free and Compulsory Prima	ry			
	Education (Universal) O 1,43.13		1,43.13	22.58	-1,20.55
	1,13.13		1,13.13	22130	2,20.05
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TI	ENTH PI.AN)		
SP013	Mid-day Meal for children O 62.50.00		62,50.00	47,47.64	-15,02.36
796	O 62,50.00 Tribal Area Sub-Plan		02,50.00	41,41.04	13,02.30
Non	Plan				
001	Free and Compulsory Prima Education (Universal) Pr School Teaching and Non-T Staff Cost	imary			
	O 1,10.00		1,10.00	3.04	-1,06.96
800 N on	Other Expenditure Plan				
003	District Primary Schools				
	Council/Board O 31,85.06		31,85.06	17,15.60	-14,69.46
009	State Board of Primary Ed	ucati	on	4. ,	
	0 1,43.47		1,43.47	37.34	-1,06.13

Нег	ad	Total gra		Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
001	Secondary Education Direction and Administrati on Plan	on			
005	Payment of service charges banks	to			
	0 27,07.85	27,	07.85	20,42.04	-6,65.81
	Inspection STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH P	LAN)		
SP001	Strengthening of Administr	ative			
	and Supervisory Staff O 1,40.00	1,	40.00	0.75	-1,39.25
No	Teachers Training on Plan Improvement of Teachers'				
	Training Facilities 0 4.12.86	1	12.86	3,05.94	-1,06.92
	O 4,12.86 Government Secondary Schoo	- •	12.00	3,03.34	-1,00.92
Nor	Plan Development of Government Secondary Schools as per Recommendation of the Twel Finance Commission				
	0 10,53.00	10,	53.00	4,76.96	-5,76.04
110	Assistance to Non-Governme Secondary Schools	nt			
Nor	ı Plan				
004	Teaching and Educational Facilities for Children of	Age Grou	p 11-14		
	0 1,02,54.57		2,54.57	20,04.97	-82,49.60
006	Assistance to Non-Governme Higher Secondary Instituti				
	0 72,41.86	72,	41.86	43,27.31	-29,14.55
012	Development of Non-Governm Schools as per Recommendat of the 12th Finance Commis	ion			
	0 67,20.00	67,2	20.00	30,31.48	-36,88.52
	Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN Development of West Benga		PLAN)		
	Council of Higher Seconda	ry School			
	0 1,13.00	1,	13.00	20.00	-93.00

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
80 General 001 Direction and Ad Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUA SP007 Implementation o	L PLAN AND TENTH PLAN))	
0 2,68	.00 2,68.00	1,34.00	-1,34.00
Reasons for saving	g in the above cases have	e not been intimated (J	une, 2008).
(iv) Saving mentioned	above was partly counte	er-balanced by excess as	under:
Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202 General Education 01 Elementary Educat		(In lakhs of rupees)	
111 Sarva Shiksha Abh	iyan		
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNU	AL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN	N)	
SP001 Provision for Sar Abhiyan (State Sh			
O 1,72,50. S 31.75.		3,39,21.40	+1,34,95.49
02 Secondary Educatio			
110 Assistance to Non-			
Secondary Schools	Government		
Non Plan			
001 Secondary Schools Girls	for Boys and		
O 24,86,84.	97 26,00,84.2	5 27,70,76.23	+1,69,91.98
S 1,13,99.	28 ∫		

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting increased liability on state share of Sarbo Siksha Abhijan and for larger establishment charges. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2202	General Education						
01	Elementary Education						
104	Inspection						
001	Plan Primary Schools O 26,16.44 Examinations O Plan	26,16.44	29,05.10	+2,88.66			
001	Examination Expenses O 18.90	18.90	17,70.48	+17,51.58			

Неа	ad		Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupe	Excess Saving	• •
112	National Pr Nutritional Education	ogramme of Support to Pri	mary				
	on Plan Mid-Day Mea O	l for Children 1,03.13		1,03.13	28,36.0	00 +27,	32.87
789 Plan SP021	STATE PLA	ponent plan for N (ANNUAL PLAN or Sarbasiksha ate Share)		ENTH PLAN)			
	0	62,50.00		62,50.00	1,17,07.1	.3 +54,	57.13
796 Plan SP021		N (ANNUAL PLAN or Sarbasiksha	AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
02	O Secondary E	15,00.00 lucation		15,00.00	28,76.7	78 +13,	76.78
101 Non		ı.					
109	Men's Branco O Government	20,10.74 Secondary School	ols	20,10.74	21,24.0	66 +1,1	.3.92
	Plan Government	Secondary School	ols				
110	O Assistance Secondary S	31,74.84 to Non-Governme chools	ent	31,74.84	32,71.3	33 +9	6.49
	on Plan	Boys and Girls					
	o	12,70.22		12,70.22	15,12	. 95 +2,4	2.73

Hea	đ	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Strengthening of Science Laboratories in Secondary School			
	0 1,34.00	1,34.00	3,83.50	+2,49.50
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP025	Provision for Computer Education in Non-Govt. Secondary Schools (ES)			
800	O 32.00 Other Expenditure	32.00	1,36.92	+1,04.92
Non	Plan			
003	Selection for Central Scholarships in Residentia Secondary Schools	1		
	0 0.20	0.20	1,28.00	+1,27.80
	Reasons for excess in the	above cases have	not been intimated	(June, 2008).
2202	General Education			
01	Elementary Education			
053	Maintenance of Buildings			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Improvement of Buildings o Existing Primary Schools	f		
		• •	2,39.49	+2,39.49
789	Special component plan for	sc		
Plan	n STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP00:	I Improvement of Buildings of Existing Primary School	ols (BMS)		
	0	• •	88.72	+88.72
SP02	Mid-day Meals for Childr under NCMP	· en		
80	Other Expenditure		4,13.00	+4,13.00
Pla	n STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A 5 Mid day Meal for Children	•		
2.00	Reasons for incurring expendencess, have not been intimu	diture without bu		

Capital (Voted)

- (i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs.14,35.16 lakh in the grant, which was 71.76 % of the total budget provision, was surrendered by the department during the year. Similar saving, noticed during 2002-2003 (100% of budget provision), during 2003-2004 (97.21% of budget provision), during 2004-2005 (60% of budget provision), during 2005-2006 (50.09% of budget provision) and during 2006-2007 (68.45% budget provision), proves total lack of control on the part of the Controlling Authority.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		_	_

(In lakhs of rupees)

4202 Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

General Education

789 Special Component Plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001Infrastructure facilities for

Elementary/Secondary Education

Programme under RIDF

13,40.00

13,40.00

2,37.82 -11.02.18

796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan

SP001 Infrastructure facilities for Elementary/Secondary Education Programme under RIDF (RIDF) (ES)

> 0 5,00.00 5,00.00 1,03.42 -3,96.58

Reasons for saving in both the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 16 ENVIRONMENT (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	thousands of rupees)	
REV	ENUE -				
Major H	ead				
2215	Water Supply and Sanitation	n			
2251	Secretariat-Social Service	s			
	Other Scientific Research				
3435	Ecology and Environment				
Voted -					
Original	14,52,26		14,67,7	0 12,44,83	-2,22,87
	tary 15,44 \int rrendered during the year ch 2008).				Nil
	and Comments -				
(i)	In view of overall saving of of Rs.15.44 lakh obtained in				tary provision
(ii)	No portion of the total savin surrendered by the department	-	-	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	rant) was
(iii)	Saving occurred mainly under	:			
;	Head	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
3435	Ecology and Environment				
04	Prevention and Control of Pollution				
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TE	NTH PLAN)		
SP002	Waste Management Programm including Hazardous Chemicals, Wastes and Pla				
	0 30.00		30.00	••	-30.00
R	easons for non-utilisation of	the e	ntire fund		(June, 2008).

Grant No. 16 ENVIRONMENT

Неаd		Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2215	Water Supply and Sanitation	ı			
02	Sewerage and Sanitation				
106	Prevention of Air and Water Pollution	r			
Non	Plan				
003	Funds for Purchase of Equipments Necessary for Checking the Emission as w as Various Other Environme Improvement Measures [EN]				
	0 1,56.69		1,56.69	70.45	-86.24
3435	Ecology and Environment				
03	Environmental Research and Ecological Regeneration				
789	Special Component Plan for	SC			
Plan SP001	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Environmental Awareness including Exhibition Parks etc.		ENTH PLAN)		
	O 40.00		40.00	2.78	-37.22
04	Prevention and Control of Pollution				
800	Other Expenditure				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)		
SP004	Provision for Govts. share Hazardous Waste Management Units and Biomedical Waste Management Units built in P.P.P. mode				
	0 3,00.00		3,00.00	2,16.00	-84.00
	Reasons for saving in the	above	cases have	not been intimated (Ju	ne, 2008).

Grant No. 16 ENVIRONMENT

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

Нө	ad	Tota	l grant	Actua expendi (In lakhs o	ture	Excess (+)	•
3435	Ecology and En	vironment					
03	Environmental Ecological Reg						
101	Conservation P	rogrammes					
Plan	CENTRAL SECT	TOR (NEW SCHEMES)				
CN00	1 Implementation for Conservati Management of Wetland in Wes	East Kolkata					
	o	0.50	0.50		27.00	+26.	50
04	Prevention and Pollution	Control of					
789	Special Compon Scheduled Cast						
Plan SP001	Environmental	Management for including	TENTH PLAN)				
	0	10.00	10.00		44.94	+34.	94

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 17 EXCISE (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2039 State Excise 2052 Secretariat-General Services Voted -Original 53,24,33 49,90,57 -3,33,76 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) In view of the overall saving of Rs.3,33.76 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.6,77.64 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved excessive. No portion of the saving of Rs.3,33.76 lakh (6.27% of budget estimate) was (ii) surrendered by the department during the year. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure head Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2039 State Excise 00 001 Direction and Administration Non Plan 002 District Charges 3,84.59 10,24.10 33,46.35 23,96.86 -9,49.49 S R

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment charges, whereas in case of re-appropriation no specific reason was stated. Reasons for eventual final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No.17 EXCISE

(iv) Saving occurred in the above case was partly off-set by excess as under :

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)

expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2039 State Excise

00

001 Direction and Administration Non Plan

001 Superintendence

No specific reason for reduction of fund as well as eventual excess have been intimated (June, 2008).

112

Total grant or Actual Excess + Section and Major Head appropriation expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2014 Administration of Justice Collection of Taxes on Income and 2020 Expenditure 2029 Land Revenue Stamps and Registration 2030 Collection of Other Taxes on Property 2035 and Capital transactions 2040 Sales Tax Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities 2045 and Services 2047 Other Fiscal Services Appropriation for Reduction or Avoidance 2048 of Debt 2049 Interest Payments 2051 Public Service Commission 2052 Secretariat-General Services 2054 Treasury and Accounts Administration Stationery and Printing 2058 2070 Other Administrative Services 2071 Pensions and Other Retirement benefits 2075 Miscellaneous General Services Social Security and Welfare 2235 2250 Other Social Services 3475 Other General Economic Services Voted -40,84,97,44 Original 43,30,69,57 43,68,32,15 +37,62,58 Supplementary 2,45,72,13 Amount surrendered during the year

The expenditure under the appropriation does not include the amount of Rs. 2,26 thousand (Rs. 2,26,372) met out of an advance from the Contingency Fund, sanctioned in June,2007 and July,2007, but not recouped to the fund till the close of the year.

1,17,22,51,35

1,14,89,98,11

(31st March 2008).

(31st March 2008).

Amount surrendered during the year

1,17,22,51,35

Charged -

Original

Supplementary

1,25,50

Ní 1

-2.32.53.24

CAPIT		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
4885 5465	Major Head Capital Outlay on Indus Investments in General			
6003 6004	Internal Debt of the St Loans and Advances from		nment	
7610	Loans to Government Ser	rvants, etc.		
Voted -				
Original	10,20,00 }	40,00,00	31,73,98	-8,26,02
Supplemen	1			
Amount su (31st Mar	rrendered during the year ch 2008).			Nil
Charged -				
Original	54,22,60,22 tary 42,03,76	54,64,63,98	1,73,41,69,95	+1,18,77,05,97
Supplemen	tary 42,03,76			
Amount su (31st Mar	rrendered during the year ch 2008).			Ni 1

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs. 37,62.58 lakh (Rs. 37,62,57,615); it requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs. 37,62.58 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 2,45,72.13 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be insufficient.
- (iii) Though there was an overall excess of Rs. 37,62.58 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs. 1,25.50 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year revealing a lack of control over the budgetary system by the department.
- (iv) Excess occurred mainly under:

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
ngau		(In lakhs of rupees)	buving ()

- 2071 Pensions and Other Retirement benefits
- 01 Civil
- 109 Pensions to Employees of State aided Educational Institutions

Non Plan

OO1 Pension to Employees of
Primary, Secondary School,
Other Edu. Inst./Orga.
Colleges - Pension, Comut.
Value of Pen. to Empl. of
State-Aided Edu. Inst., Ad-hoc
Relief

Augmentation of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of pension. Reasons for excess expenditure have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head	ı		Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2030	Stamps and H	Registration				
01	Stamps-Judio	cial				
102	Expenses on	Sale of Stamp	s			
Nor	ı Plan					
001	Expenses on	Sale of Stamp	s			
	0	89.80		89.80	1,88.20	+98.40
02	Stamps-Non-	Judicial				
102	Expenses on	Sale of Stamp	s			
Nor	ı Plan					
002	Expenses on	Sale of Stamp	s			
	0	1.50		1.50	4,99.00	+4,97.50

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
20,1	Pensions a	and Other Retireme	ent		
01	Civil				
102	Commuted	value of Pensions			
Non Pla	an				
001		ired for payment value of Pension	of		
	0	2,67,51.62	2,67,51.62	2,74,47.05	+6,95.43
104	Gratuitie	S			
	Plan Retiring	Gratuity			
004	O Death Gra	2,95,91.55 tuity	2,95,91.55	3,46,59.25	+50,67.70
	0	38,20.66	38,20.66	74,66.44	+36,45.78
105	Family Per	nsion			
Non Pla	an				
001	-	nt of Fund for f Family Pension			
	0	2,16,00.58	2,16,00.58	3,27,68.34	+1,11,67.76
110	Bodies	of Employees of L	ocal		
		f Pension to the of Panchayat Bod	lies		
	0	54,74.92	54,74.92	67,62.60	+12,87.68
115	Leave Enc	ashment Benefits			
No	n Plan				
001		ired for Payment ashment Benefits			
	0	1,73,96.49	1,73,96.49	2,32,90.67	+58,94.18

Нег	Head		Total	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
200	Other	Pensions					
No	on Plan						
002		to Special Assista fidential Assistant rs					
	0	20.43		20.43		1,35.55	+1,15.12
800	Other E	xpenditure					
Non Pla	an						
001		quired for Meeting expenditure					
	0	4,10.54		4,10.54		14,88.18	+10,77.64
002		rsement of Medical es to Pensioners				.,,	20,7.1.22
	0	1.75		1.75		1,73.48	+1,71.73
Rea	sons for	excess expenditure is	n the	above cases	have	not been intimated	(June, 2008)
(v)	Ехсевв	mentioned above was p	artly	counter-bal	ance	d by saving as unde	r:
	_		Total	grant		Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Неа	ad				(In	lakhs of rupees)	
2040	Sales Ta	ax					
00							
1.01	Collect	ion Charges					
Non Pla		Ton Charges					
001	General	Establishment					
	0	74,38.76		76,96.73		73,50.75	-3,45.98
	S	74,38.76 2,57.97					
	for meet	ncement of fund throusing larger establis (June, 2008).					

He	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2071	Pensions a	nd Other Retire	ment		
01	Civil				
101	Superannua allowances	tion and Retire	ement		
Non Pl	an				
005	Other Pens	sions			
	0 1	£ 50 74 00	15,52,74.28	12 15 14 51	2 27 50 77
		5,52,74.28		13,15,14.51	-2,37,59.77
110	Bodies	of Employees of	Local		
Non Pl					
001		for Payment of Employees of I	Local		
	0	22,67.35	22,67.35	12,32.18	-10,35.17
2075	Miscellane	ous General Ser	vices		
00					
103	State Lott	eries			
Non Pl	an				
001	State Lot	cteries			
	0	26,59.25	26,59.25	24,79.44	-1,79.81

Head		rotal	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess Saving	(+) (-)	
2235	Social Secur	rity and Welfare						
60	Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes							
200	Other Progra	ammes						
Non Pl	an							
O34 Payment of Monthly Allowances to Political Sufferers for Post-Independence Democratic Movement								
	0	6,60.00		6,60.00		4,77.76	-1,8	32.24
045	to the Reci	Monthly Allowanc pients (Freedom f Swatantrata an Pension	e					
	0	28,50.00		28,50.00		25,72.20	-2,7	77.80
2250	Other Social	Services						
00								
800 Plan SP004	Grants towa	diture N (ANNUAL PLAN A rds Marketing Marketing Promot		ENTH PLAN)				
	0	30,00.00		30,00.00		17,91.00	-12,0	09.00

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2054 Treasury and Accounts Administration 00 097 Treasury Establishment STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Computerization of Treasuries 0 5,74.69 5,73.76 -0.93 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Computerisation of Treasuries. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2030 Stamps and Registration 03 Registration 001 Direction and Administration Non Plan District Charges 002 35,20.25 } 36,91.41 35,78.84 -1,12.57 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required to meet larger establishment charges. Reasons for saving

	_	5	Fotal gr	ant	Actua expendi		Excess (+) Saving (-)	
Не	aa				(In lakhs o	rupees)	2	
2054	Treasury and Accounts Administration							
00								
097	Treasury Est	ablishment						
Non Pl	an							
001	Other Treasu	ries						
	0	44,47.85]	46	, 23.93	45	, 29 . 99	-93.94	
	S	44,47.85 1,76.08		,		,	30.71	
	5	1,70.00						
502	Expenditure	awaiting Transf	er					
Non Pl	an							
001	Banking Cash	Transaction Ta	x					
	0	1,15.65)	2	,24.44		63.35	-1,61.09	
	s	1,15.65 1,08.79						
	stated to be	of fund throug required for mee above cases have	ting la	rger esta	ablishment	charges. Re		
2250	Other Social	Services						
00								
789	Special comp SC/ST	onent plan for						
Plan	STATE PLAN	I (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENT	TH PLAN)				
SP002	Grants towar Facilities / Promotion [F							
	0	6,00.00	7	7,00.00		• •	-7,00.00	
	S	1,00.00 J						
	Reasons for not	n-utilisation of	the enti	re fund h	ave not been	intimated	(June, 2008)	

Неad		Total gr		Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)		Excess (Saving ((+) (-)
	Stamps and Registra Registration Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNU Computerisation of of Registration	AL PLAN AND TEN	ΓΗ PLAN)				
	0 3,50.	00 3	3,50.00		,39.12	-2,10).88
2040 00 001 Plan SP001	Sales Tax Direction and Admi STATE PLAN (ANNU Computerisation fo Complex at Belegha	AL PLAN AND TEN'	TH PLAN)				
	O 4,05.	00 aving in the above	4,05.00		,11.53	-1,93	

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) No portion of the saving of Rs. 2,32,53.24 lakh in the appropriation was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) Overall saving disclosed in the appropriation is less than 5% (i.e. 1.99%) of the total budget provision. However, substantial saving/excess was noticed in the following cases.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under.

			Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ad			(In lakhs of rupees)	baving (-)
2048	Appropria Avoidance	tion for Reduction of Debt	or		
00					
101	Sinking Fu	ınds			
Non	Plan				
001	Consolida	ted Sinking Funds			
	o	3,60,00.00	3,60,00.00	2,10,00.00	-1,50,00.00
2049 01		n Internal Debt			
101	Interest (Charged)	on Market Loans			
Non	Plan				
004	12.00 per Loan, 201	cent West Bengal 1			
049	0 7.35 per Loan, 201	21,25.00 cent West Bengal 2	21,25.00	11,02.60	-10,22.40
067	<i>O</i> 5.90 per Loan, 201	11,24.20 cent West Bengal 7	11,24.20	5,61.04	-5,63.16
	0	53,04.10	53,04.10	26,51.95	-26,52.15

Head			Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
123	issued to	on Special Securitie NSSF of the Central he State Govt.		(III IIIIII OI IIIIII)	
	Bengal (N transfera	vernment of West SSF) (Non- ble) Special s, 2000 (FA)			
	0	4,93,70.00	4,93,70.00	34,05.20	-4,59,64.80
005	Bengal (N	ernment of West SSF) (Non- ble) Special s, 2003			
	0	8,45,80.60	8,45,80.60	6,21,19.27	-2,24,61.33
006	(NSSF) (N	rnment of West Benga on-transferable) ecurities, 2004	11.		
	0	9,91,39.30	9,91,39.30	9,75,97.87	-15,41.43
008	Bengal (N	ernment of West SSF) (Non- ble) Special s, 2006			
	0	8,74,00.00	8,74,00.00	5,06,01.66	-3,67,98.34
200	-	on Other Internal	.,,	***************************************	2,01,000
Non	Plan				
02		on Loans from Rural ructure Development .BARD)	L		
	•	06.00.00	06 00 00	71 11 04	24 00 00
	0	96,00.00	96,00.00	71,11.04	-24,88.96
02	1 Interest	on Loans from HUDCO)		
	0	25,00.00	25,00.00	19,40.89	-5,59.11
02	2 Interest W.B.I.D.	on Loans from F.C.			
	0	5,85,00.00	5,85,00.00	5,65,54.60	-19,45.40

н	нead		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
03	Interest of Provident	n Small Savings, Funds etc.			
104	Interest of Funds (Cha	n State Provident rged)			
	on Plan Interest o Fund	n General Provident	:		
	0	4,14,00.00	4,14,00.00	3,53,19.13	-60,80.87
004	Interest of Provident	n All India Service Fund	e		
	0	3,50.00	3,50.00	2,26.69	-1,23.31
005	Interest o Provident	n Contributory Fund			
	o	2,50.00	2,50.00	3.30	-2,46.70
108		on Insurance and und (Charged)			
Non	Plan				
002	Employees	al State Government Group Insurance 1987 : Interest of und			
	0	10,80.00	10,80.00	4,27.43	-6,52.57
04		on Loans and Advanc tral Government	es		
101		on Loans for on Territory Plan Charged)			
	SP Sch.(C Asst.IDA/ (3)Spl.ad	ns - Int.on (1) Lo.) (2)Addl. Central IBRD Asstd. Sch. SF. v.assit.Irr.Prj.(C H.Areas(C).(5)Adv. d Relief	P(C)),(4)Loan		
	0	13,30,36.86	13,30,36.86	10,56,93.16	-2,73,43.70

Head

60	Interest on	Other Obligation	ons		
101	Interest on	Deposits (Charg	jed)		
Non	Plan				
011	Deposit of La Agricultural (PROFLAL)	Labourers			
	0	6,00.00	6,00.00	2,98.39	-3,01.61
	Reasons fo	or saving in the a	above cases have not l	been intimated (June, 2008).
2049	Interest Payr	ments			
01	Interest on 1	Internal Debt			
101	Interest on M (Charged)	Market Loans			
Non	Plan				
050	8.00 per cent Loan (New Loa	t West Bengal an)			
	0 2,2	27,55.05	2,27,55.05	••	-2,27,55.05
123		Special Securiti SF of the Centra State Govt.			
Nor	n Plan				
001	13.50% Government (NSSF) transferable) Securities, 1	Special			
	0 3,	,93,15.80	3,93,15.80	• •	-3,93,15.80
003	11.00% Govern Bengal (NSSF) transferable Securities, 2) (Non-) Special			
	0 6	,02,24.00	6,02,24.00	••	-6,02,24.00

Total Actual appropriation expenditure

(In lakhs of rupees)

Excess (+) Saving (-)

Hea	.a	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
		_	n lakhs of rupees)				
60	Interest on Other Obligations	S					
101	Interest on Deposits (Charge	ed)					
No	on Plan						
004	Interest on Deposits of Co- operatives						
	0 20.00	20.00		-20.00			
005	Interest on Deposits of WBID	FC					
	0 60,00.00	60,00.00	••	-60,00.00			
007	Interest on Deposits of West Bengal State Cooperative Ban			-4,00.00			
	O 4,00.00	4,00.00	••	-4,00.00			
	Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).						
2049	Interest Payments						
01	Interest on Internal Debt						
101	Interest on Market Loans (Charged)						
Non 019	Plan 11.50 per cent W.B. Loan, 20	11					
	0 10,82.00	10,82.00	10,70.62	-11.38			
03	Interest on Small Savings, Provident Funds etc.						
108	Interest on Insurance and Pension Fund (Charged)						
	Plan						
001	West Bengal State Government Employees Group Insurance Scheme of1983: Interest on Savings Fund						
003	O 1,00.00 West Bengal State Govt. Employees Group Insurance Scheme., 1983- Interest on	1,00.00	26.43	-73.57			
	Insurance Fund O 80.00	80.00	16.17	-63.83			

Неа	ad		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
60	Interest on	Other Obligation	s		
101	Interest on	Deposits (Charge	d)		
No	n Plan				
006	Interest on	Deposits of HIDC	0		
	o	20.00	20.00	0.15	-19.85
701	Miscellaneou	s			
Non	Plan				
003		5% Urban Land t Bengal) Bond			
	0	20.00	20.00	0.08	-19.92
006		. Estate Acquisit on Bond [FA]	ion		
	0	80.00	80.00	0.32	-79.68

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2049	Interest Payments			
01	Interest on Internal Debt			
101	Interest on Market Loans (Charged)			
Non	Plan			
053	7.00 per cent Loan, 1993 W.E	3.		
081	8.48 % West Bengal Governmen Stock, 2017		26,51.90	+26,51.90
		••	40,89.85	+40,89.85
	Reasons for incurring expenditu have not been intimated (June,		get provision in the al	OOVe Cases
2049	Interest Payments			
01	Interest on Internal Debt			
101	Interest on Market Loans (Charged)			
Non 021	Plan 13.00 per cent W.B. Loan, 20	007		
	0 19,22.00	19,22.00	61,21.85	+41,99.85
026	13.05 per cent W.B. Loan, 20	007		
	0 37,25.00	37,25.00	42,89.68	+5,64.68
034	12.00 per cent WB Loan, 2010		12,03.00	2,02.00
	O 12,58.00	12,58.00	22,85.28	+10.27.28
077	7.39% West Bengal Government Stock, 2015			
	0 33,22.00	33,22.00	79,27.81	+46,05.81

Неа	ad	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
115	Interest on Ways and Means Advance from R.B.I.			
No	on Plan			
002	Cash Credit and Ways and Mea Advance - Interest on Ways a Means Advance from R.B.I.			
	0 80.00	80.00	23,73.13	+22,93.13
003	Cash Credit and Ways and Mea Advance - Interest on Short Fall and Overdraft	ins		
	0 20.00	20.00	9,27.29	+9,07.29
123	Interest on Special Securiti issued to NSSF of the Centra Govt by the State Govt.			
	Plan 10.50% Government of West Bengal (NSSF) (Non- transferable) Special Securities, 2002			
007	O 8,22,38.10 9.5% Government of West Beng (NSSF) (Non-transferable) Special Securities, 2005	8,22,38.10 gal	24,05,04.63	+15,82,66.53
	0 10,38,68.50	10,38,68.50	15,99,09.42	+5,60,40.92
305	Management of Debt (Charged)			
No:	n Plan Management of Debt			
	0 7,50.00	7,50.00	35,62.55	+28,12.55
04	Interest on Loans and Advance from Central Government	ces		
	Interest on Loans for Non-P. Schemes (Charged)	lan		
	n Plan			
001	Interest on Special Medium Term Non-Plan Loan			
	0 16,79.00	16,79.00	2,81,12.73	+2,64,33.73

Нег	ad		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
60	Interest on	Other Obligations	3		
Nor	n Plan Int. on Prov of Emplys. o 1.Universiti govt.Arts,So trg.colle.,3	ies,2.non- c,Com.Teachers 3.non-govt.g-i-a/s Pry.Sch.,5.Munc.co	it		
		,20,00.00	3,20,00.00	3,74,02.60	+54,02.60
	Miscellaneou Plan	15			
007	8.5 per cent Bonds (Power	Tax Free Specia Bonds)	1		
008	Compensation	,41,88.50 n Money Payable to n Various Grounds	1,41,88.50 o	1,54,40.19	+12,51.69
	o	4,20.00	4,20.00	12,17.54	+7,97.54
2049	Interest Pay	ments			
01	Interest on	Internal Debt			
101 Non	Interest on (Charged) Plan	Market Loans			
		nt West Bengal			
	O 0	12,87.00	12,87.00	13,34.63	+47.63
062	6.20 per ce Loan, 2013	nt West Bengal			
	0	72,57.60	72,57.60	73,13.28	+55.68

Actual Total Excess (+) expenditure appropriation Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged) Non Plan 019 Interest on Loans from W.B.I.D.F.C. (H.U.D.C.O.) 1.03.00.00 1.03.17.41 1,03,00.00 +17.41 0 2051 Public Service Commission 00 102 State Public Service Commission Non Plan 001 Establishment of State Public Service Commission 8,44.44 8,33.18 0 8,33.18 Reasons for excess expenditure in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008) Capital (Voted)

(i) No portion of the overall saving of Rs.8,26.02 lakh (20.65% of the total budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 5465 Investments in General Financial and Trading Institutions
 - 01 Investments in General Financial Institutions
 - 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings, Banks etc.

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001Rural Banks in West Bengal

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for investment in Public Sector and other Undertaings, Banks etc. Reasons for savings have not been intimated (June, 2008).

7610 Loans to Government Servants, etc.

00

202 Advances for purchase of Motor Conveyances

Non Plan

002 Advances for purchase of Motor Cycles / Scooters / Auto-Cycles to State Govt. Employees [FA]

O 2,50.00 2,50.00 1,16.42 -1,33.58

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 4885 Capital Outlay on Industries and Minerals
 - 01 Investments in Industrial Financial Institutions
 - 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings
 - Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP001 West Bengal Financial Corporation Ltd

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting further investment under West Bengal Infrastructure Development Finance Corporation Ltd. for participation of State Government in Equity Share of the Company. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 4885 Capital Outlay on Industries and Minerals
 - 01 Investments in Industrial Financial Institutions
 - 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP003 W. B. Infrastructure
Development Finance Corpn.
Ltd.

O 1,20.00 1,20.00 .. -1,20.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the appropriation by Rs. 1,18,77,05.97 lakh (Rs. 1,18,77,05,97,323); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs. 1,18,77,05.97 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs. 42,03.76 lakh obtained in March,2008 proved to be very insufficient.
- (iii) Out of huge excess of Rs. 1,18,77,05.97 lakh in the appropriation, Rs. 1,18,63,80.17 lakh was incurred due to larger drawal of "Ways and Means Advances form R.B.I." under different schemes below the classification tier "6003 - Internal Debt of the State Government - 00 - 110 - Ways and Means Advances" from the Reserve Bank of India.

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under:

Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
6003 Internal Debt of the State Government	a		
00			
101 Market Loans			
Non Plan BEARING INTEREST			
M002 13.75 % West Bengal Loan, [FA]	2007		
	••	44,75.07	+44,75.07
M003 13.05 % West Bengal Loan,	2007		
	••	5,70,81.00	+5,70,81.00
Non Plan NOT-BEARING INTEREST			
N028 13.85% West Bengal Loan,	2006		
N031 13% West Bengal Loan, 200	7	33.10	+33.10
		2,95,44.18	+2,95,44.18
105 Loans from the National B for Agricultural and Rura Development			
Non Plan			
001 Loans from the National Agricultural Credit Fund the Reserve Bank of India			
· ·	• •	2,57.97	+2,57.97

Не	ad	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
110 Non	Ways and Means Advances from the Reserve Bank of India Plan	1		
002	Ways & Means Advances from the Reserve Bank of India - Special			
003	Ways Means Advances from the Reserve Bank of India - Shor fall		24,52,85.00	+24,52,85.00
004	Ways Means Advances from th Reserve Bank of India - Overdraft	 ne	14,88.00	+14,88.00
	Reasons for incurring expendit have not been intimated (June,		60,58,40.17 lget provision in the	
6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
00				
109	Loans from other Institution	ıs		
Non	Plan			
014	Loans from W.B. Infrastructu Development Finance Corporation [FA]	ıre		
	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 10,82,50.00 \\ 5 & 42,03.76 \end{array} $	11,24,53.76	14,07,13.45	+2,82,59.69
	S 42,03.76			
	Enhancement of fund by supple payment of loans taken from WB une, 2008).			

Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
	Intern Govern	al Debt of the State ment			
109	Loans Plan	from other Institution	ıs		
003		from the Housing and Development Corporation	on		
	0	43,50.00	43,50.00	53,49.40	+9,99.40
110		and Means Advances from eserve Bank of India	1		
Non	Plan				
001	-	& Means Advances from eserve Bank of India - l			
	0	10,00,00.00	10,00,00.00	43,37,67.00	+33,37,67.00
0004		and Advances from the l Government			
01	Non-Pl	an Loans			
102	Collec	of Small Savings ctions			
	Plan	of Small Savings			
001		ctions			
	0	3,46,64.30	3,46,64.30	3,86,22.52	+39,58.22
		84-85 Loans			
108		34 Consolidated Loans- repayable over 25 year	cs		
	Plan Loans	Repayable over 25 year	rs		
	0	23,97.06	23,97.06	26,63.40	+2,66.34
		ons for excess expenditur mated (June, 2008).	e in the above	cases have not been	

(v) Excess mentioned above was partly conter-balanced by saving as under :

Actual Excess (+) Total expenditure appropriation Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6003 Internal Debt of the State Government 00 190 Loans from other Institutions Non Plan 024 Repayment of Guaranteed Loans given by WBIDFC

Minus expenditure was attributed to correction of loan balance on reconciliation.

• •

-2,75,74.62 -2,75,74.62

Grant No. 18 FINANCE

н	Dad	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
00				
109 Non	Loans from other Institution	ons		
013	Loans from the Rural Infrastructure Development Fund			
	0 1,80,00.00	1,80,00.00	1,75,85.67	-4,14.33
6004	Loans and Advances from the Central Government			
02	Loans for State/Union Terri Plan Schemes	tory		
	Block Loans Plan			
001	l Loans for State Plan Scheme	es		
	0 7,02,43.32	7.02,43.32	6,97,42.08	-5,01.24

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 18 FINANCE

Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
0003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
00				
111	Special Securities issued to National Small Savings Funds the Central Govt.			
	Plan	_		
001	13.50 per cent Government of West Bengal (NSSF) (Non- transferable) Special Securitites, 1999 [FA]	:		
	0 2,08,02.00	2,08,02.00	••	-2,08,02.00
003	11.00 per cent Government of West Bengal (NSSF) (Non- transferrable) Special Securities, 2001 [FA]	:		
	0 2,86,77.90	2,86,77.90	••	-2,86,77.90
	Reasons for non-utilisation been intimated (June, 2008)		fund in the above case	s have not
6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
00				
101	Market Loans			
Non	Plan NOT-BEARING INTEREST			
N030	13.05% West Bengal Loan, 200 [FA])7		
	0 5,70,81.00	5,70,81.00	5,70,68.50	-12.50
106	Compensation and other Bonds	3		
N	on Plan			
001	West Bengal Estate Acquisitic Compensation Bonds (Charged)	ion		
	0 30.00	30.00	1.51	-28.49
109	Loans from other Institution	າຣ		
No	n Plan			
020	Loans from WBIDFC (HUDCO) [1	FA]		
	0 52,50.00	52,50.00	52,36.39	-13.61

Grant No. 18 FINANCE

Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

111 Special Securities issued to National Small Savings Funds of the Central Govt.

Non Plan

002 12.50 per cent Government of West Bengal (NSSF) (Nontransferrable) Special Securities, 2000 [FA]

O 2,47,46.40 2,47,46.40 -2,08,02.00 -4,55,48.40

Minus expenditure was attributed to correction of loan balance on reconciliation.

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
	(In t	chousands of rupees)	
REVENUE -			
Major Head			
2049 Interest Payments			
2052 Secretariat-General Ser	vices		
2070 Other Administrative Se	rvices		
Voted -			
Original 88,64,57	88,64,57	83,53,23	-5,11,34
Supplementary)		03,33,23	-5,11,34
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
Charged -			
Original 1,00,00	1,00,00	43,60	-56,40
Supplementary			Ni l
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			WII
CAPITAL -			
Major Head			
4070 Capital Outlay on other Services	Administrative		
6003 Internal Debt of the St	ate Government		
Voted -			
Original 14,00,00 Supplementary 1,00,00	15,00,00	9,32,36	-5,67,64
Supplementary 1,00,00		•	
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
Charged			
Original 80,00	80,00	80,00	••
Supplementary			a= 2 =
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Ni1
Notes and Comments - Revenue(Voted)			
			_

(i) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.5,11.34 lakh (5.77% of the total grant) was surrendered by the department during the year.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under

Other Administrative Services

Head			Total	grant	Actue expend: (In lakhs o	Lture	Excess Saving	
2070	Other	Administrative	Services					
	Plan	Defence Fighting [FE]						
011	0	33,67.00		33,67.00	30	0,99.01	-2,67	. 99

Reasons for saving in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

108 Fire Protection and Control
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
SP002 Scheme for Setting up of a
Training Centre and
Upgradation of the Fire
Services

0 2,00.00 2,00.00 54.33 -1,45.67

Reasons for saving in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

2070

(i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs 56.40 lakh (consisting 56.4 % of the budget provision) in the appropriation was surrendered by the department during the year.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under

Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

- 01 Interest on Internal Debt
- 200 Interest on Other Internal
 Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

032 Loans from General Insurance Corporation of India (FE)

0 1,00.00 1,00.00 43.60 -56.40

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.5,67.64 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.1,00.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be fully unnecessary.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.5,67.64 lakh (37.84% of total budget provision) in the grant, was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
Head expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

4070 Capital Outlay on other Administrative Services

00

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Sp005 Construction and Upgradation of Fire Stations (FE) [FE]

O 9,00.00 10,00.00 6,35.18 -3,64.82 1,00.00

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for upgradation of Fire Station. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
4070	Capital Outla Administrativ	•			
00					
800	Other Expend	iture			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP008		of ernisation of time ACA) [FE			
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00	2,92.52	-2,07.48

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
DE	VENUE -			
Major I				
_				
2049	Interest Payments Social Security and	Welfare		
2235	_	weilale		
2405	Fisheries	3 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 3 - 3		
2415	Agricultural Research			
2515	Other Rural Developm	ment Programmes		
2551				
3451	Secretariat-Economic	Services		
Voted -				
Original	48,43,	64 69,88,5	0 72,20,55	+2,32,05
Suppleme	,,	_		
	urrendered during the yrch 2008).	rear		Nil
Charged	-			
Original	11,00,	00 \ 11,00,0	0 8,64,39	-2,35,61
Suppleme		}		2,00,02
	urrendered during the proch 2008).	year		Nil
CA	PITAL -			
Major	Head			
4405	Capital Outlay on Fi	isheries		
6003	Internal Debt of the	e State Government		
6405	Loans for Fisheries			
Voted -				
Original	54,15,	.00		
Suppleme		54,15,0	0 19,08,82	-35,06,18
Amount a	surrendered during the parch 2008).	year		Nil
Charged	_			
Original		,00	٠.	
Suppleme		22,00,0		-22,00,00
Amount a	surrendered during the parch 2008).	year		Nil
	es and Comments -			
Rev	enue(Voted)			
(i)	Expenditure exceeded	the grant by Rs.2,32.05	lakh (Rs. 2,32,05,328)	; it
	requires regularisati	on.		

(ii) Excess occurred mainly under :

expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2405 Fisheries 00 789 Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP007 Scheme for Development of Infrastructual Facilities in Inland Fishing Villages 1,25.00 4,45.00 6 22.34 +1,77.34 0 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for development of Inland Fishing Villages. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2405 Fisheries 00 101 Inland Fisheries STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP038 Development of Coastal Fishing with Mechanised Boats through NCDC Assistance 4.35 1,04.34 +99.99 4.35 103 Marine Fisheries Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS002 Development of Marine Fisheries Infrastructure and Post Harvest [FI] 1,00.00 +99.00 1.00 1.00 0

Total grant

Actual

Excess (+)

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2515 Other Rural Development Programmes 00 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 012 Development of Tank Fisheries in the Selected C.D. Blocks in State [FI] 2,18.00) 0 2,37.95 4,42.93 +2,04.98 19.95 s Reasons for final excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iii) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2405 Fisheries 00 101 Inland Fisheries Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS002 Scheme for Development of Acquaculture Under F.F.D.A. Programmes 0 3,80.00 1,96.00 3,80.00 -1,84.00

Reasons for saving in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) Fisheries 2405 00 101 Inland Fisheries STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP041 Development of coastal fishing with Mechanised Boats through NCDC assistance(NCDC) 1,00.00 } 0 5,44.00 4,46.04 -97.96 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of subsidy to the N.C.D.C assisted projects. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). Revenue (Charged) No portion of overall saving of Rs. 2, 35.61 lakh i.e. 21.42% in the appropriation (±) was surrendered by the department during the year. (ii) Saving occurred mainly under Total Actual Excess (+) appropriation expenditure Saving (-) head (In lakhs of rupees) 2049 Interest Payments Interest on Internal Debt 01 200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged) Non Plan 009 Interest on Loans from National Co-operative Development Corporation [FI] 8,64.39 -2,35.61 11,00.00 0 11,00.00 Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant

Actual

Excess (+)

Capital (Voted)

- (i) No portion of huge saving of Rs. 35,06.18 lakh (64.75 % of budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under

Total grant

Actual expenditure

Excess (+) Saving (-)

Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

4405 Capital Outlay on Fisheries

00

789 Special component plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Sp005Infrastructure Facilities for
 Fisheries Programme under RIDF
 (RIDF)

0

37,00.00

37,00.00

4,61.27

-32,38.73

4405 Capital Outlay on Fisheries

00

796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Development of Infrastructural facilities (including housing) and excavation of beel fisheries

0

3,00.00

3,00.00

32.55

-2,67.45

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

- (i) The entire fund of Rs.22,00.00 lakh in the appropriation remained un-utilised and un-surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) The entire fund remained unutilized and unsurrendered by the department during the preceding three years also as under:

Year	Saving Amount			
	(in lakh of rupees)			
2006-07	19,02.00			
2005-06	18,30.00			
2004-05	16,18.20			

The non-requirement of any portion of huge fund during the last three years and for this year also disclose utter deficiency in adopting realistic views in budget estimate by financial executives.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head		Total appropriation	Actual expenditur (In lakhs of re	•	Excess	(+) (-)	
6003	Internal Deb Government	ot of the State					
00							
108	Loans from Departure De Corporation						
Non	Plan						
004	Loans from poperative Document Corporation	-					
	0	22,00.00	22,00.00		••	-22,	00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
	(In	thousands of rupees)
REVENUE -			
Major Head			
2052 Secretariat-General Ser	rvices		
2235 Social Security and Wel	lfare		
2408 Food Storage and Wareho			
3456 Civil Supplies			
**			
Voted - 3,45,23,15	1		
Original 3,45,23,15 3 Supplementary 9,10,30	3,54,33,45	4,57,09,16	+1,02,75,71
Amount surrendered during the year			Nil
(31st March 2008).			
Charged -			
Original	1,84	1,27	-57
Supplementary 1,84	}		
Amount surrendered during the year	-		Ni l
(31st March 2008).			
CAPITAL -			
Major Head			
4408 Capital Outlay on Food Warehousing	Storage and		
Voted -	_		
Original 9,00,00	9,00,00	9,00,00	••
Supplementary	J		
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).	•		Nil
Charged -			
Original	3,32	3,31	-1
Supplementary 3,32	}		
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).			Nil
Notes and Comments -			
Revenue (Voted)			
(i) The expenditure exceeds excess requires regular		2,75.71 lakh (Rs 1,02	,75,71,005). The

(ii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
 - 200 Other Programmes
 Non Plan
 - 035 Supply of Rice to the A.P.L./B.P.L. Families in the T.P.D.S. at the Subsidised Rate

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required towards payment of subsidy for supply of rice to the APL/BPL families in the T.P.D.S as increased Central assistance was received. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
 - 200 Other Programmes

Non Plan

041 Antyodaya Anna Yojona - Cost towards - a) Initial Food grain Procurement b) Transport Subsidy including Margin for Whole sellers and Retailers c) Printing of Antyodaya Ration Cards

O 34,00.00 34,00.00 65,70.00 +31,70.00

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ad		(In lakhs of rupees)	
2235	Social Security and Welfar	re		
60	Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes			
200 Plan SP006	Transport Cost Subsidy fo	r		
	carrying foodgrains throu the State for smooth functioning of PDS	ghout		
	o	••	19,60.00	+19,60.00
(ii	Reasons for incurring expended excess have not been inting i) Excess mentioned above was	mated (June, 2008).		
		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+)
Не	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
не 2235	ead Social Security and Welfar	-	expenditure	
		-	expenditure	
2235	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for	re	expenditure	
2235 02	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST	re r	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	
2235 02 789 Plan	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST	r r I AND TENTH PLAN)	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	
2235 02 789 Plan	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Implementation of Annapur	r r I AND TENTH PLAN)	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	
2235 02 789 Plan SP034	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Implementation of Annapur Scheme (NSAP) [FS] O 3,00.00 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan	r AND TENTH PLAN) na 3,00.00	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
2235 02 789 Plan SP034	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Implementation of Annapur Scheme (NSAP) [FS] O 3,00.00 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Implementation of Annapur	r I AND TENTH PLAN) na 3,00.00	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
2235 02 789 Plan SP034	Social Security and Welfar Social Welfare Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN Implementation of Annapur Scheme (NSAP) [FS] O 3,00.00 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	r I AND TENTH PLAN) na 3,00.00	expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)

Head		Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2052	Secretariat-	-General Services			
00					
090	Secretariat				
	Plan Department	of Food & Supplies			
	0	6,18.45	6,18.45	5,35.71	-82.74
2235	Social Secur	rity and Welfare			
02	Social Welfa	are			
104 Plan SP00	Destitute STATE PLA	Aged, Infirm and IN (ANNUAL PLAN AND T ion of Annapurna)	'ENTH PLAN)		
	_		6,00.00	5,00.00	-1,00.00
	0	6,00.00	2,20.00	2,20.00	_,
2408	Food Storag	e and Warehousing			
01	Food				
001		nd Administration			
	Plan				
001		of District n, Procurement and			
	0	6,70.67	6,70.67	4,02.88	-2,67.79
003	Kolkata (in Area) Ratio	cluding Industrial			
	0	23,20.35	23,20.35	21,63.41	-1,56.94

н	ad		Total	grant	Actual xpenditure akhs of rupees)	Excess Saving	
004	District Dis	tribution					
005	0 Directorate	42,54.21 of Transportation	on	42,54.21	41,18.29	-1,3	35.92
	0	5,52.44		5,52.44	4,02.11	-1,5	50.33

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

(i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 0.57 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs. 1.84 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.

Grant No. 22 FOOD PROCESSING INDUSTRIES AND HORTICULTURE (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	thousands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -				
Major 1	Head				
2401	Crop Husbandry				
2551	Hill Areas				
2852	Industries				
3451	Secretariat-Economic Servi	ices			
Voted -					
Original	18,15,19				
Suppleme	18,15,19 ntary 20,02,24		38,17,43	25,60,96	-12,56,47
	urrendered during the year				
(31st Ma	rch 2008).				Nil
CA	PITAL -				
Major	Head				
4860	Capital Outlay on Consumer	Indus	stries		
6401	Loans for Crop Husbandry				
6860	Loans for Consumer Industr	ies			
Voted -					
Original	20,25,00 }		20,25,0	0 3,05,18	-17,19,82
Suppleme	ntary 5				
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).				Nil

Grant No. 22 FOOD PROCESSING INDUSTRIES AND HORTICULTURE

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

***--4

- (i) In view of the final saving of Rs. 12,56.47 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 20,02.24 lakh obtained in March, 2008 could have been limited to the amount whatever necessary.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs. 12,56.47 lakh, constituting 32.91% of total budget provision, in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year. The grant disclosed saving of such substantial nature for last two years also (39.83% in 2005-2006 and 48.39% in 2006-2007). This points to requirement of budget framing on a more realistic basis.
- (iii) In the case of sub-heads marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving/excess occurred during the last four years also. Such type of abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure disclose lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling officer.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under .

	Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditur	re	Excess Saving	
2401	Crop Husbar	ndry		(In lakhs of	rupees)		
00							
119	Horticultur Crops	re and Vegetable					
Plan	CENTRALLY S	SPONSORED (NEW SCHEM	MES)				
CS004	Work Plan o Vegetable (ro Management Mode on Horticulture & Crops-(a)-Central State's Share *					
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00		••	-5,00	.00
2852	Industries						
60	Others						
102 Plan	Food and Bev	verages ECTOR (NEW SCHEMES)	1				
CN001		cance for Promotion cessing Industries*					
	0	2,25.00	2,25.00		••	-2,25	.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 22 FOOD PROCESSING INDUSTRIES AND HORTICULTURE

			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Не	ad			(In lakhs of rupees)	5212
2551	Hill Areas				
60	Other Hill	Areas			
101 Non	Development Plan	of Hill Areas			
030	Chinchona I	Plantation			
	S	5,20.07	5,20.07	2,35.43	-2,84.64
031	Chinchona I and Mainter	Plantation-Operat nance	ion		
	S	11,62.89	11,62.89	5,73.20	-5,89.69
	was stated of administrative under Demand saving have n	to be required for control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the control of the No. 9 to the No. 9 to FPI&H to the Control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the Control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the Control of the No. 9 to FPI&H to the Control of the Control	or meeting incr Major Head '255 Department under (June, 2008).	a in March, 2008 in the eased liabilities on 51-Hill Areas' from Ca Demand No. 22. Reaso er-balanced by excess	transfer of I Department ns for final
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	,
2551	Hill Areas				
60	Other Hill	Areas			
101	Development	of Hill Areas			
Non 024		e of Cinchona and cinal Plants			
033	Chinchona Expenditu	Plantation-Other		1,00.58	+1,00.58
	Expendicu		••	1,21.73	+1,21.73
		s for incurring ex have not been inti		budget provision in t	the above

Grant No. 22 FOOD PROCESSING INDUSTRIES AND HORTICULTURE

Capital (Voted)

(i) No portion of the significant saving of Rs. 17,19.82 lakh (84.93% of the budget provision) was surrendered by the department during the year. This is the fourth year in succession when huge savings of such nature occurred.

	847	ing
Year	Amount	Percentage
	(In lakh of rupees)	
2006-2007	4,50.95	54.56
2005-2006	2,66.54	50.77
2004-2005	3,14.67	96.59

These point to total lack of control on the part of the controlling authority.

- (ii) In the case of sub-head marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving occurred during the last four years also. This also points to the casual approach of the department towards budget framing.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(In lakhs of rupees)	

4860 Capital Outlay on Consumer

Industries

60 Others

102 Foods and Beverages

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Infrastructure Facilities for

Food Processing Industries

Development Programme under *

RIDF (RIDF) [FP]

20,00.00 20,00.00 1,50.18 -18,49.82

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under:

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

6401 Loans for Crop Husbandry

00

119 Horticulture and Vegetable Crops

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Loans for Establishment of 6000 ton Multipurpose Cold Storage by Manbhum Large Sized Multipurpose Co-operative Cold Storage Society Ltd.Purulia

1,55.00 +1,55.00

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Sectio	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
R	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2402	Soil and Water Conser	cvation		
2406	Forestry and Wild Lif	fe .		
2415	Agricultural Research	n and Education		
2551	Hill Areas			
3451	Secretariat-Economic	Services		
Voted -				
Origina	1,84,74,4	1,87,66,84	1,70,57,25	-17,09,59
Supplem		8	2,12,01,00	
	surrendered during the yearch 2008).	ear		Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	1 24,9	24,93	24,93	• •
Supplem	=	·		Ni l
	surrendered during the yearch 2008).	oar		WII
	APITAL -			
Major		- A 2 - 112 1 - 1 - 1		
4406	Capital Outlay on For			
6004	Loans and Advances for Government	rom the Central		
Voted -				
Origina	1 25,00,0	25,00,00	12,62,73	-12,37,27
Supplem	entary . surrendered during the ye	·		
	arch 2008).	ar		Nil
Charged	. <u>-</u>			
Origina		26,07	26,07	••
Supplem	1 26,0 entary .	. }	20,0.	
	surrendered during the yearch 2008).	•		Níl
Note	es and Comments -			
Reve	enue(Voted)			
•	(i) In view of overall se supplementary provise to be unnecessary.	aving of Rs.17,09.59 lai ion of Rs.2,92.38 lakh o		

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	_		Total	grant		Act expen		ure	Excess Saving	
н	ead				(In	lakhs	of	rupees)		
2406	Forestry and	d Wild Life								
01	Forestry									
001 Non	Direction as	nd Administratio	on							
003	Central Cir	cle								
	0	12,00.34		12,51.45		:	11,	52.84	-9	3.61
	S	51.11 J								

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges. Reasons for eventual saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2406 Forestry and Wild Life
 - 02 Environmental Forestry and Wild Life
- 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan
- Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)
- CS003 Nature Conservation -- Eco-Development Programme around Tiger Resources Areas
 - 0 1,00.00 1,00.00 . -1,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	тс	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2406	Forestry and	Wild Life			
01	Forestry				
101		rvation, and Regeneration ECTOR (NEW SCHEM	rng)		
		Corest Protection			
CNOUZ	Scheme	1100001001			
	0	2,20.00	2,20.00	0.89	-2,19.11
CN003		and Development in West Bengal			
	0	2,50.00	2,50.00	75.07	-1,74.93
02	Environmenta Life	l Forestry and Wi	ild		
110	Wild Life Pr				
Plan		SPONSORED (NEW S ve in Sundarban	CHEMES)		
CS001	, 14302	The Daniel Land			
	0	2,70.00	2,70.00	1,67.27	-1,02.73
CS002	Tiger Reserv	ve in Buxa			
	0	2,70.00	2,70.00	83.76	-1,86.24
	Reasons fo	er saving in the ab	ove cases have	not been intimated	(June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) A huge amount of Rs.12,37.27 lakh (49.49% of budget provision) remained unutilised by the department during the year. Such persistent remarkable saving in the voted grant, noticed during the last three consecutive years (85% in 2006-07, 58.97% in 2005-06, 84.13% in 2004-05), prove deficiency in taking control over the budgetary system on the part of the financial executives.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Не	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Capital Outlay on Fores	stry and		
01	Forestry			
789	Special Component Plan	for SC		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL F	PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
	Infrastructural Facilit Forestry Programmes und (RIDF) (FR)			
	o 11,10.00	11,10.00	3,90.98	-7,19.02
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL F	PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Infrastructural Facili Forestry Programmes un (RIDF) (FR)			
	0 3,00.00	3,00.00	1,38.87	-1,61.13
800	Other Expenditure			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL E	PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Infrastructural Facili Forestry Programmes un (RIDF) (FR)			
	O 10,90.00 Reasons for saving in	10,90.00	7,32.87	-3,57.13

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	1
RI	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2210	Medical and Public Healt	h		
2211	Family Welfare			
2236	Nutrition			
2250	Other Social Services			
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces		
2515	Other Rural Development	Programmes		
2551	Hill Areas			
Voted -				
Original	17,71,66,22	18,50,98,97	16,89,56,80	-1,61,42,17
Suppleme		20,00,00,0	20,00,00,00	-1,01,42,1,
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Original	1	7,72	7,72	• •
Suppleme	_			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni1
CI	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4210	Capital Outlay on Medica Health	l and Public		
Voted -				
Original	1,30,00,44	1,30,00,44	62,17,45	-67,82,99
Suppleme	entary }	• • • • • • •		
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	· · \	10,08	10,07	-1
Suppleme	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			_
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni 1
,				

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.1,61,42.17 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.79,32.75 lakh proved to be injudicious.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.1,61,42.17 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) The sub-heads marked (*) in the grant showed abnormal saving/excess consistently for the last four years. Such type of persistent abnormal deviation of expenditure from budget provision discloses lack of control over financial management and also points to the necessity of adopting extra care during budget preparation.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under:

	Head		Total	grant		Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	
2210	No. 22 - 2				(In	lakhs of rupees)		
2210	Medical	and Public Health						
01	Urban He	ealth Services-Allor	athy					
	Plan	on and Administratio						
001	District	t Medical Establishr	nent *	•				
	0	16,96.52		17,13.54		15,82.04	-1,3	1.50
	S	17.02 J						
003	replacem	ation for maintenand ment and repair of s and Ambulances	ce,					
	0	4,88.95		5,83.10		4,73.73	-1,0	9.37
	S	94.15 ∫						
104	Medical	Stores Depots *						
	Plan	Stores Denots						

001 Medical Stores Depots

0	46,10.10	47,22.94	44,15.00	-3,07.94
S	1,12.84			

- 03 Rural Health Services-Allopathy
- 103 Primary Health Centres

Non Plan

001 Health Units

Head	1	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
05	Medical Education, Trai Research	ning and		
105	Allopathy			
	on Plan			
	Medical College, Kolkata D 14.29.64 \	18,77.71	15,16.91	-3,60.80
	$\left\{ \begin{array}{ccc} 14,29.64 \\ 5 & 4,48.07 \end{array} \right\}$	10,77.71	13,10.31	-3,00.80
	National Medical College	,		
	12,57.23 5 1,77.61	14,34.84	12,32.97	-2,01.87
	Burdwan Medical College			
	0 10,13.67 S 73.70	10,87.37	7,39.12	-3,48.25

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment charges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2211 Family Welfare

00

102 Urban Family Welfare Services

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS001 Establishment and Maintenance of Urban Family Welfare Planning Centres

 $\begin{array}{ccc}
0 & 9,37.27 \\
R & -22.64
\end{array}$

9,14.63 4,13.95 -5,00.68

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

		" o	tal grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Не	ad			(In lakhs of rupees)	
2211 00	Family Welf	are			
200	Other Servi	ces and Supplies			
Plan		SPONSORED (NEW S			
CS00	08Free Supply [HF]	of F. P. Materia	1		
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	••	-1,00.00
	Reasons for	non-utilisation of	entire fund hav	ve not been intimated	(June, 2008).
2210	Medical and	Public Health			
01	Urban Health	Services-Allopat	hy		
110	Hospital and	l Dispensaries			
Nor	n Plan				
003	N.R.S. Medic Hospital, Ko	al Collage and olkata [HF]			
	0	39,68.31	39,68.31	37,51.45	-2,16.86
004	S.S.K.M. Hos	spital, Kolkata			
009	O T.B.Hospital	35,75.64 Ls *	35,75.64	20,42.35	-15,33.29
	0	25,66.94	25,66.94	19,61.38	-6,05.56
011	Other Genera	al Hospitals *			
	0	77,26.32	77,26.32	70,95.38	-6,30.94
025	Liability of S.H.S.D.P-II				
	0	76,90.00	76,90.00	39,49.74	-37,40.26

He	Head		al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
02		ealth Services-Other of Medicine		(in the second		
	Ayurveda Plan	1				
001	Ayurved: Areas	ic Medicine in Urban				
	0	8,13.73	8,13.73	6,72.96	-1,40.77	
03	Rural He	alth Services-Allopath	ıy			
103	Primary	Health Centres				
Plan	STATE	PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)			
SP002		sisted Programme for System Development ive.				
	0	71,70.00	71,70.00	44,70.07	-26,99.93	
789	Special SC/ST	component plan for				
Pla	n STATE	PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)			
SP007		sisted Programme for System Development ive.				
	0	38,98.00	38,98.00	34,59.73	-4,38.27	
SP008		ealth Project for tion of Primary Health rvices				
	0	10,00.00	10,00.00	1,36.88	-8,63.12	
796	Tribal i	Areas Sub-Plan				
Plan SP009	Basic He Upgrada	PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND ealth Project for tion of Primary Health rvices (EAP) [HF]				
	0	4,00.00	4,00.00	68.79	-3,31.21	

Head	ı	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
800	Other Expen	diture				
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP010	Basic Health Project for upgradation of Primary Health Care Services					
	0	26,50.00	26,50.00	7,91.00	-18,59.00	
SP012		ed Programme for em Development				
	0	5,92.00	5,92.00	4,63.24	-1,28.76	
04		h Services-Other				
102	Systems of Homeopathy	Medicine				
	Plan Homoeopathi Rural Areas	c Institution in				
	0	16,21.58	16,21.58	15,27.61	-93.97	
05	Medical Edu Research	ucation, Training a	ind			
102	Homeopathy					
		SPONSORED (NEW SCH				
CS001	College of	of under graduate Indian System of and Homoeopathy	:			
105	O Allopathy	5,00.00	5,00.00	1,35.50	-3,64.50	
No	n Plan					
009	Other Post- Institution	-Graduate Medical ns				
	0	3,96.84	3,96.84	2,76.13	-1,20.71	
011	Bankura San College	mmilani Medical				
	O O	8,45.80	8,45.80	7,49.99	-95.81	

:	Head	Total g	ехр	Actual penditure ths of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
024	IPGME - Institute of Vascular Science	f Cardio			
Pla SP001	O 2,80. an STATE PLAN (ANN Under Graduate Medio Education	UAL PLAN AND TEN	2,80.83 TH PLAN)	23.87	-2,56.96
SP002	O 8,00. Post-Graduate Medica Education		3,00.00	5,13.24	-2,86.76
SP004	O 5,23. Improvement of Libra Teaching Institution	ary of	5,23.25	1,86.02	-3,37.23
SP014	O 1,00. Setting up of a Cen Excellence for Hema Kolkata	tre of	1,00.00	2.46	-97.54
	O 1,00. Public Health Direction and Admi		1,00.00	19.39	-80.61
10:	n Plan 1 Director of Health 0 4,60 1 Prevention and Conf Diseases on Plan	. 81	1,60.81	3,54.74	-1,06.07
00:	Malaria Control and Eradication of Mala O 54,09	aria	1,09.47	49,62.62	-4,46.85

		Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Не	ead			(In lakhs of rupees)	
800	Other Expendit	ture			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TE	NTH PLAN)		
SP003	Improvement of Services [HF]	f Urban Health			
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00	3,00.00	-2,00.00
2211	Family Welfar	e			
00					
001	Direction and	d Administration			
Plan	CENTRALLY	SPONSORED (NEW SCH	EMES)		
CS001	Family Plann: State Secreta	ing Cell in the ariat			
	0	1,14.57	1,14.57	13.19	-1,01.38
CS002	2 State Family	Welfare Bureau			
	0	2,84.98	2,84.98	1,45.07	-1,39.91
CS003	Bureau	ily Planning			
	0	7,47.10	7,47.10	5,16.42	-2,30.68
101	Rural Family	Welfare Services			
No	on Plan				
001	Expenses on : Programme	Family Planning			
	0	1,59.14	1,59.14	33.92	-1,25.22
Pla	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)		
SP006		and Maintenance ly Welfare Centre			
	0	28,76.99	28,76.99	23,30.23	-5,46.76

Hea	ad	T	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
SP008 \	/illage Healt	h Guide Scheme				
	О	2,50.00	2,50.00	1,04.09	-1,45.91	
	-	onent Plan for S				
Plan SP001		(ANNUAL PLAN AN th Guide Scheme	ND TENTH PLAN)			
	_					
	O Establishmen	1,50.00 t & Maintenance	1,50.00	37.37	-1,12.63	
SP002	of Rural Fam					
	0	5,56.84	5,56.84	1,63.53	-3,93.31	
SP003		t of Post Partum	n			
	Units [HF]					
	0	1,22.34	1,22.34	7.27	-1,15.07	
796	Tribal Areas					
Plan	an STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) 22 Establishment & Maintenance of					
SP002		Welfare Centre	OI.			
	0	2,78.42	2,78.42	1,72.56	-1,05.86	

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

He	ad	Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2210	Medical and	Public Health			
01	Urban Health	Services-Allopathy			
001	Direction and	nd Administration			
Non 002	Plan Director Of	Health Services			
	0	18,94.79	18,94.79	20,17.07	+1,22.28
110 No	Hospital and n Plan	d Dispensaries			
002	Kolkata Hos Dispensarie Hospital, K	s Medical College			
005		41,04.23 ional Medical Hospital, Kolkata	41,04.23	42,91.11	+1,86.88
006	O R.G.Kar Med Hospital, K	21,27.69 ical College and olkata	21,27.69	23,37.10	+2,09.41
015		27,10.67 Government nd Dispensaries	27,10.67	28,75.85	+1,65.18
018	0	4,04.59 taranjan Cancer	4,04.59	7,64.93	+3,60.34
	0	6,00.00	6,00.00	7,22.33	+1,22.33
024		d Sub-Divisional dnapore Medical Hospital			
	0	8,31.08	8,31.08	9,55.03	+1,23.95

He	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AN	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP004		of Chittaranjar cer Hospital	n		
	0	30.00	30.00	1,75.00	+1,45.00
03		Services-Allop	athy		2, 22, 22
796 Plan SP008	DFID Assiste	Sub-Plan N (ANNUAL PLAN in ded Programme for m Development	•		
	0	6,18.00	6,18.00	9,01.69	+2,83.69
05	Medical Educ Research	ation, Training	and		
105	Allopathy				
Non 014	Plan Mobile Unit orientation Education	Set-up under Re of Medical	3 -		
	0	70 07	79.87	3.91.90	. 2 12 02
	n STATE PLAN Setting up of	79.87 N (ANNUAL PLAN A a Under Gradua ge at Midnaporo	AND TENTH PLAN)	3,91.90	+3,12.03
	0	2,98.29	2,98.29	5,64.26	+2,65.97
2211	Family Welfar	re			
00					
200	Other Service	es and Supplies			
Plan		(ANNUAL PLAN			
	Establishment Unit	of Post Partur	n		
	0	6,32.09	6,32.09	7,30.31	+98.22
	Reasons for	excess in the abo	ve cases have not	been intimated (June,	, 2008).

			Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+)
H	ead			(In lakhs of rupees)
2210	Medical and	Public Health			
01	Urban Health	n Services-Allop	athy		
110	Hospital and	l Dispensaries			
Noi	n Plan				
001	Kolkata Hosp Dispensaries				
	0	56,69.70 16,80.61	73,50.31	83,63.80	+10.13 49
	S	16,80.61	,3,30.31	03,03.00	.10,13.13
013	District and	l Sub-Divisional			
	0	2,01,14.67	2.02.75.35	2,11,05.81	+8.30.46
	S	2,01,14.67 1,60.68	-,,	2,22,3332	-,
2210	Medical and	Public Health			
05	Medical Educ	cation, Training	and		
105	Allopathy				
No	n Plan				
006	Dental Colle	ege 5 37 79]			
	s	5,37.79 84.47	6,22.26	7,18.63	+96.37
	_				

Total grant
Actual
Excess (+)
expenditure
Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 05 Medical Education, Training and Research
- 105 Allopathy

Non Plan

005 Nilratan Sirkar Medical College

2211 Family Welfare

00

101 Rural Family Welfare Services
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS002 Establishment and Maintenance of Rural Family Welfare Planning Sub-Centres

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment charges. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) During the year the department disclosed total saving of Rs.67,82.99 lakh (52.18% of budget provision). Similar cases, occurred during 2006-07 (Rs. 62,67.11 lakh, 54.50% of budget estimate), during 2005-06 (Rs 19,61.74 lakh, 28.15% of budget provision), during 2004-05 (Rs. 32,43.15 lakh, 70% of budget estimate) and during 2003-04 (Rs. 13,32.28 lakh, 85% of budget provision), point to lack of financial control on the part of the controlling authority.
- (ii) Against huge saving of Rs. 67,82.99 lakh comprising 52.18% of budget estimate, the department surrendered nothing during the year.

(111) Saving oc	curred mainly und	ler :		
	Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)
4210	Capital Outl	lay on Medical a	and		
	Urban Health Other Expend				
Plan	STATE PLAN	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP028		ed Programme fo em Development (EAP) [HF]	r		
	0	27,00.00	27,00.00	3.11	-26,96.89
		-divisional and Hospitals [HF]			
SP007		4,07.99 of Seven Medic		1,68.21	-2,39.78
	Colleges acc Stipulation	cording to M.C.:	I.		
	-	13,26.00	13,26.00	6,13.21	-7,12.79
	Reasons for	saving in the a	bove cases have n	ot been intimated (J	une, 2008).
03	Medical Ed Research	ucation, Traini	ng and		
105	Allopathy				
	Setting of	(ANNUAL PLAN A a Post-Graduat llege at Kalyan	е		
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00	• •	-5,00.00
789	Special Con Scheduled	mponent Plan fo Caste	r		
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP006		ed Programme fo em Development [HF]	r		
	0	20,22.00	20,22.00	••	-20,22.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

		Total grant	Actual	(.)
**		Total grant	expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Hea	10		(In lakhs of rupees)	
80	General			
789	Special Component Plan for	SC		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Infrastructure Facilities f Health Programmes under RID			
	0 1,50.00	1,50.00	7.67	-1,42.33
800	Other Expenditure			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Infrastructure facilities Health Programmes under RI			
	O 7,75.00	7,75.00	3,38.96	-4,36.04
SP004	Providing Infrastructure facilities to different St Medical Teaching Instituti & Other Hospitals			
	0 32,01.95	32,01.95	24,49.84	-7,52.11
	Reasons for saving in the ab	ove cases have n	ot been intimated (Ju	ne, 2008).
	(iv) Saving mentioned above	was partly count	er-balanced by excess	as under :
		Total grant	Actual	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Head		expenditure	Saving (-)
			(In lakhs of rupees)	
4210	Capital Outlay on Medical a	ind		
03	Medical Education, Training Research	g and		
105	Allopathy			
Plan SP013	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN Post-Graduate Medical Education [HF]	ID TENTH PLAN)		
	0 12,14.00	12,14.00	20,65.70	+8,51.70
	Reasons for excess in the ab	ove case have no	t been intimated (June	, 2008).

Section and Major Head		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2052	Secretariat-General Serv	ices		
2059	Public Works	1003		
2205	Art and Culture			
2210	Medical and Public Healt	h		
2216	Housing	•		
2235	Social Security and Welf	are		
2250	Other Social Services			
2551	Hill Areas			
3054	Roads and Bridges			
3451	Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices		
Voted -				
Original	11,19,38,57	44 PP 44 4P	11 06 77 06	
Suppleme	}	11,55,44,15	11,26,55,26	-28,88,89
Amount s	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			9,56,24
Charged				
Original	5,85,40	6,33,47	2,50,27	-3,83,20
Suppleme				
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			54,53
C	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4055	Capital Outlay on Police			
4059	Capital Outlay on Public	Works		
4070	Capital Outlay on other Services	Administrative		
4202	Capital Outlay on Educat and Culture	ion, Sports, Art		
4210	Capital Outlay on Medica	l and Public Health		
4216 4220	Capital Outlay on Housin Capital Outlay on Inform			
4250 4408	Capital Outlay on other Capital Outlay on Food S		ing	
4425 5054 6004	Capital Outlay on Co-ope Capital Outlay on Roads Loans and Advances from	and Bridges	ent	

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	
Voted - Original	8.31.91.08			
Supplemen	8,31,91,08	8,31,91,08	5,91,88,26	-2,40,02,82
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			1,68,36,48
Charged				
Original	25,15 ntary 2,59,41	2,84,56	2,72,57	-11,99
Supplement su	ntary 2,59,41 urrendered during the year			Ni l
	rch 2008).			
but rem Notes Reven	6,12,456) met out of an adva mained unrecouped to the Fund and Comments -	till the close of	the year.	
	ough the saving in the gra ticeable saving/excess occurr		_	et provision,
đu bu ma of	cases of sub-heads marked ring the last four years als dget provision and actual e nagement on the part of the fadoption of budget formulations occurred mainly under	o. Such type of per xpenditure disclose financial executives ion on a realistic h	rsisting abnormal vari as lack of control or a and also points towa	ation between ver financial
		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
не	ad		(In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
2059	Public Works			
01	Office Buildings			
104	Lease Charges			
	Plan			
001	Charges in Connection wi Buildings Hired, Requisi or Leased by the Public M Department for Non-reside Purpose	tioned Works		

89.30

-89.30

0

89.30

Нег	ad	Total	grant	Actua: expendi((In lakhs of	ture	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2210	Medical and Pu	blic Health				
03	Rural Health S	ervices-Allopathy				
110 Non	Hospitals and Plan	Dispensaries				
004	Development of Centres [HF]	f Rural Health				
	0 2	2,27.12	2,27.12		••	-2,27.12
3054	Roads and Brid	ges				
80	General					
797	Transfers to/i	from Reserve Fund				
Non Pla		(DEVELOPMENTAL)				
ND001	Transfer to S	tate Bridge Fund				
	0	99.25	99.25		••	-99.25
800	Other Expendi	ture				
Non P						
001	Central Road : Works under P Department [P					
	0	L,45.53	1,45.53		••	-1,45.53
	Reasons for intimated (J	non-utilisation of e une, 2008).	entire fund	in the above	cases have	not been

Нe	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2059	Public Works	s			
01	Office Build	dings			
051 Plan SP002		AN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)	;	
	0	3,50.00	3,50.00	1,81.65	-1,68.35
	Maintenance Plan	and Repairs			
027		e of Government I Buildings by	Non-		
	0	5,34.71	5,34.71	75.38	-4,59.33
030	Associated	Electricity Cha: with Maintenanco y PWD (Civil)			
	0	4,41.00	4,41.00	1,14.66	-3,26.34
035	Maintenance Buildings a Recommendat Commission		ance		
	0	45,31.00	45,31.00	37,19.60	-8,11.40
799 Non	Suspense Plan				
001	Public Work (Constructi	s Department on Board)			
	0	4,27.63	4,27.63	89.59	-3,38.04

Hea	ad	י	Cotal	grant	Actual expenditure akhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (~)
80	General					
053	Maintenance	and Repairs				
Plan	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TE	NTH PLAN)		
SP00		Establishment (Civil) (PW) *				
	0	8,00.00		8,00.00	5,67.41	-2,32.59
SP002		l Establishment B)Department(PW) *			
	O	3,25.00		3,25.00	64.93	-2,60.07
SP003		Establishment Electrical) (PW)				
	0	4,25.00		4,25.00	2,47.07	-1,77.93
Plan	Other Expend STATE PLAN Research and Training	I (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TE	ENTH PLAN)		
	0	1,00.00		1,00.00	17.92	-82.08
2210	Medical and	Public Health				
01	Urban Health	Services-Allopa	thy			
110	Hospital and	Dispensaries				
Non 1						
028	Development outside Koll	of Other Hospit cata [HF]	als			
	0	1,13.56		1,13.56	16.57	-96.99
029	Development Teaching Hos	of Under-Gradua	te			
	o .	2,27.12		2,27.12	45.15	-1,81.97

Не	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2216	Housing			
01	Government Residential Buildings			
106	General Pool Accommodation	on		
Non	Plan			
010	Maintenance and Repairs Government Residential Buildings (P. W.)	of		
	0 1,68.26	1,68.26	75.79	-92.47
3054 03	Roads and Bridges State Highways			
103	Maintenance and Repairs			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLA	N AND TENTH PLAN	1)	
SP001	Work Charged Establishme Road Works under PW (Roa Department			
	0 14,00.00	14,00.00	8,80.06	-5,19.94
SP002	Work Charged Establishme Road Works under PWD (Ci			
	0 6,10.00	6,10.00	1,77.87	-4,32.13
337	Road Works			
No	n Plan			
001	Road Works under P W(Roa Department		. •	
	O 33,07.50	33,07.50	29,19.99	-3,87.51
800 Non 002	Other Expenditure Plan Maintenance of State Hig and Bridges as per Recommendation of the Tw Finance Commission			
	0 60,00.00	60,00.00	49,21.57	-10,78.43

Hea	ıd		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
• -		and Other Roads ace and Repairs			
105 Plan		-	N AND TENTH PLAN)		
			•		
F	Nork Charc Road Works PWD(Civil)		t-		
C)	5,00.00	5,00.00	2,12.69	-2,87.31
	Other Exp	penditure			
004		ent of State Roa W. Department [
80	0	11,02.50	11,02.50	2,99.26	-8,03.24
80	General				
		and Administra	tion		
Non I					
002	Public Wo	orks (Roads) ate			
Plan	O STATE	74,56.40 PLAN (ANNUAL PLA	74,56.40 IN AND TENTH PLAN)	67,43.12	-7,13.28
	Developme Establish of State	ent of State Roa hment for Develo Roads (Other th Roads) [PR] *	ds (a) pment		
	0	11,55.41	11,55.41	10,57.80	-97.61
	Railway S	Safety Works			
001	Railway (Roads)	Safety Works und Deptt.			
	0	6,61.50	6,61.50	2,48.69	-4,12.81

Не	ad		Total	grant	Actual expenditure n lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
797	Transfers - Deposit	to/from Reserve I Account	Fund			
1	Non Plan					
002		o W.B. Transport ture Development DF)				
	O Other Expen Plan	1,30,80.10 diture		1,30,80.10	70,39.51	-60,40.59
1	Motor Vesse	s / Repairs of l Pathabahi by P artment [PR]	W			
	0	2,20.50		2,20.50	45.79	-1,74.71
	Reasons for	saving in the above	e case	es have not been	n intimated (June,	2008).
2059	Public Work	cs				
80	General					
001 Non	Direction Plan	and Administratio	on			
001	Direction Board	Construction				
	0	27,40.20 1,47.30	-	28,87.50	25,51.72	-3,35.78
	S	1,47.30				

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for larger establishment charges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

He	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2059	Public Works			
01	Office Buildings			
053 No:	Maintenance and Repairs n Plan			
001	Maintenance of Writer's Buildings, etc.			
	O 10,04.27 S 40.59 R -52.82	9,92.04	9,35.25	-56.79
80	General			
001 Non	Direction and Administration Plan	on		
004	Execution			
	O 97,33.81 S 9,20.92 R -5,20.26	1,01,34.47	96,45.88	-4,88.59

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

SP003 Transfer to the Deposit

S

Account for subventions from Central Road Fund (CRF)

23,35.29

expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3054 Roads and Bridges 04 District and Other Roads 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 006 Maintenance of District & Other Roads and Bridges as per Recommendation of the Twelfth Finance Commission 43,23.00 63.82 43,86.82 24,66.78 -19,20.04 Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing fund received from the Govt. Of India in pursuance of the recommendation of the Twelfth Finance Commission towards maintenance of district and other roads and bridges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3054 Roads and Bridges 80 General 797 Transfers to/from Reserve Fund - Deposit Account STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Total grant

Actual

Excess (+)

Creation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for transfer to the Deposit Account for subventions from Central Road Fund (CRF). Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

23,35.29

35,75.00

+12,39.71

Нег	ad	7	otal gra	nt	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2059	Public Works	5				
01	Office Build	dings				
053 Non		and Repairs				
003		e of other Non-residential WD (Civil) *				
014	O Maintenance	41,14.42 e of other Govt.	41,	14.42	50,11.44	+8,97.02
011		tial Buildings by	7			
	0	14,05.69	14,	05.69	16,77.35	+2,71.66
799	Suspense					
	Plan Public Work	s Directorate				
	0 1	,63,93.94	1,63,	93.94	2,04,15.76	+40,21.82
2216	Housing					
01	Government Buildings	Residential				
106	General Poo	ol Accommodation				
N	on Plan					
002	Government	e and Repairs of Residential by (P.W. Departmen	nt)			
	0	8,40.00	8,	40.00	9,44.83	+1,04.83
107	Police Hous	sing				
	Maintenance Residential	e and Repairs of e of Government L Buildings (i) sing Schemes by P				
	0	1,65.38	1,6	55.38	2,98.60	+1,33.22

Неа	ad	Total	l grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
3054	Roads and B	ridges			
03	State Highwa	ays			
	Road Works Plan				
002	Road Works Department				
	0	22,37.50	22,37.50	29,72.11	+7,34.61
04	District and	d Other Roads			
800	Other Expen	diture			
No	n Plan				
001	Other Expended Department	diture under P W			
	0	30,87.00	30,87.00	51,05.30	+20,18.30
002	Other Exper (Roads) Dep	nditure under P W Dartment			
£	0	41,91.38	41,91.38	56,14.77	+14,23.39
003		c of State Roads (Roads) Department			
	0	2,20.50	2,20.50	4,47.33	+2,26.83
80	General				
05	2 Machinery	and Equipment			
N	on Plan				
00	1 Repairs and Plants	nd Carriage of Tools			
	0	44.10	44.10	1,47.95	+1,03.85

Head

Total grant

797 Transfers to/from Reserve Fund - Deposit Account Non Plan 001 Transfer to the Deposit Account for subventions from Central Road Fund 1,45.53 8,40.52 +6,94.99 1,45.53 Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001Transfer to W.B. Infrastructure Development Fund (WBTIDF) 95,03.07 1,27,23.68 +32,20.61 95,03.07 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 3054 Roads and Bridges 80 General 001 Direction and Administration Non Plan 001 Establishment charges transferred from the revenue head '2059' - Public Works 9,31.27 +9,31.27 Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008). Revenue (Charged) (i) In view of saving of Rs.3,83.20 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs. 48.07 lakh made in March, 2008 proved to be unjustified. (ii) The grant exhibited saving of Rs. 3,83.20 lakh (60.49% of budget estimate) during the year. Similar saving, disclosed during 2006-07 (Rs. 3,27.61 lakh -57.13% of budget estimate), during 2005-2006 (Rs. 3,67.53 lakh - 65.23% of budget estimate) and during 2004-05 (Rs. 2,55.00 lakh - 48.45% of budget provision), require more prudence and scientific views toward budget formulation. (iii) Out of saving of Rs.3,83.20 lakh, constituting 60.49% of total budget provision, in the appropriation, a meagre amount of Rs.54.53 lakh (14.23% only of total saving) was surrendered by the department during the year. (iv) Saving occurred mainly under : Excess (+) Actual Total Saving (-) Head appropriation expenditure (In lakhs of rupees) 2059 Public Works 01 Office Buildings 051 Construction Non Plan 001 Governor (Charged) 10.67 10.67 Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008). 192

Actual

expenditure

(In lakhs of rupees)

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Total Actual Excess (+)

appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2059 Public Works

- 01 Office Buildings
- 053 Maintenance and Repairs

Non Plan

003 Maintenance of other Government Non-residential buildings PWD (Civil)

O 2,44.75 2.44.75 1.28.61 -1,16.14

014 Maintenance of other Govt.
 Non-residential Buildings by
 PWD(Electrical) [PW]

O 99.23 99.23 80.56 -18.67

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2059 Public Works

80 General

001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

004 Execution

Enhancement of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) Out of overall saving of Rs.2,40,02.82 lakh, constituting Rs.28.85 % of the total budget provision, in the grant a sum of Rs.1,68,36.48 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Similar saving of huge nature was also noticed in the last five years in succession as detailed below :-

Year	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Saving	Percent of Saving				
(in thousands of Rupees)								
2002-2003	1,99,49,83	81,02,59	1,18,47,23	59.39%				
2003-2004	4,82,81,00	2,70,81,78	2,11,99,22	43.90%				
2004-2005	4,78,33,79	2,48,28,39	2,30,05,40	48.09%				
2005-2006	6,90,71,81	4,23,89,19	2,66,82,62	38.63%				
2006-2007	7,22,95,83	4,12,64,55	3,10,31,28	42.96%				

This discloses total negligence on the part of the controlling officer over the budgetary system.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4059 Capital Outlay on Public Works 01 Office Buildings 051 Construction-General Pool Accommodation STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP001 Administration of Justice --High Courts 37.50 59.01 0 +21.51 Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 4059 Capital Outlay on Public Works 01 Office Buildings 051 Construction - General Pool Accommodation Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP035 Construction of Court Buildings in Different Places in West Bengal 0 3,30.00 1,08.62 -2,21.38 201 Acquisition of Land Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP003 Administration of Justice 3,83.00 1,27.36 1,25.31 -2.05 R

не	ad		Total	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
4202	Capital Outle Sports, Art	ay on Education and Culture						
02	Technical Education							
104	Polytechnics	•						
Plan	STATE PLAI	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)				
SP004	Estt. of New Polytechnics							
	0	2,40.00		1,40.00		1,34.27	-5.73	
	R	2,40.00 -1,00.00						
03 337 Plan	Bridges State Highwa Road Works STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN of State Roads on)	AND T	'ENTH PLAN)				
anooo	R West Bengal	19,47.52 -8,21.91		11,25.61		2,33.60	-8,92.01	
SPOUR	Development O R	Project 61,76.00 -23,76.00		38,00.00		36,34.76	-1,65.24	
789	Special Comp Scheduled Ca	ponent Plan for astes						
Pla	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TE	NTH PLAN)				
SP00	2West Bengal Development Share)	Corridor Project (State	's					
	0	10,45.00 } -6,17.00 }		4,28.00		4,02.23	-25.77	
	R	-6,17.00						

Hea	Total grant			Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
796 Plan SP002	West Bengal Development	N (ANNUAL PLAN . Corridor (State's Share	AND TENTH PLAN)		
	O R	2,08.00	1,53.00	6.46	-1,46.54
Plan	Other Expend STATE PLAN PR-I.T.	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
	O R	1,00.00	99.21	9.56	-89.65
04	District and	Other Roads			
789 Plan SP003	STATE PLAN	onent plan for N (ANNUAL PLAN RIDF (Roads)	SC AND TENTH PLAN)		
		43,75.00 }	22,50.02	20,67.96	-1,82.06
SP005	Development [PR]	of State Roads			
	O R	10,00.00	1,20.00	42.19	-77.81

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 80 General 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP010 Programme for Roads and Bridges under Central Road Fund (CRF) [PR] 55,68.00 42,92.84 30,02.37 -12,90.47-12,75.16 R

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

4202 Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

02 Technical Education

104 Polytechnics

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001Polytechnic Diploma Course

(Tech.)

5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

04 District and Other Roads

796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP004 Development of State Roads

 $\begin{array}{ccc}
0 & 5,20.00 \\
R & 61.00
\end{array}$ 5,81.00
1,62.19
-4,18.81

Reasons for anticipated excess and final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
5054	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges		
03	State Highways		
789	Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	West Bengal Corridor Development Project [EAP]		
	O 22,06.00 R -9,08.00	15,70.06	+2,72.06
04	District and Other Roads		
337	Road Works		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP006	Scheme under RIDF P.W. (Roads) Deptt.		
	O 1,22,50.00 R -59,50.01 62,99.99	68,90.04	+5,90.05
	R -59,50.01 62,99.99	00,50.04	.5,50.03

Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 789 Special component plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Construction 10,00.00) 26.70 6,48.89 +6,22.19 -9,73.30 R 5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges 03 State Highways 337 Road Works STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP009 West Bengal Corridor Development Project[EAP] (State's Share of State Highways) 29,23.00] 16,99.50 0 23,03.79 +6,04.29 -12,23.50 **S** Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
4059	Capital Outla	ay on Public Wor	cks					
01	Office Buildi	Office Buildings						
051		Construction-General Pool Accommodation						
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)							
SP040	Other Adminis One Time ACA Acquisition		es					
	0 2	20,00.00	20,00.00	••	-20,00.00			
Plan (CENTRALLY SPON	NSORED (NEW SCH	EMES)					
CS002	Survey Works,	Modernisation of Construction of at Village Leve	of					
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	••	-1,00.00			
4202 01 201 Plan SP002 4408	Sports, Art a General Educa Elementary Ed STATE PLAN Improvement of Training Fac: O Capital Outla and Warehous: Storage and G	ation ducation (ANNUAL PLAN Al of Teacher ilities 2,00.00 ay on Food Stora ing Warehousing	ND TENTH PLAN) 2,00.00 age	••	-2,00.00			
789	Special Comp	ponent Plan for	s.c.					
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)					
SP00	3Construction construction Food Storage Allied Works	/Renovation of Godowns and						
	0	3,00.00	3,00.00	••	-3,00.00			

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Construction/Reconstruction/Renovation of Food Storage Godowns for Implementation of Targeted P.D.S. (RIDF) [FS] 1,00.00 1,00.00 -1,00.00 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP012 Construction/Reconstruction/ Repair etc. of Food Storage Godowns and Allied Works (RIDF) 0 6,00.00 -6,00.00 6,00.00 Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 4055 Capital Outlay on Police 00 207 State Police STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP001 Construction of Different Police Stations etc. under the Scheme of Modernisation of Police Force 7,21.05 -7,78.95 0 15,00.00 15,00.00

Hea	đ	Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4059	Capital Outla	ay on Public Works			
01	Office Buildi	ings			
051	Construction- Accommodation				
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)		
SP004	Land Revenue	- Others			
SP005	O State Excise	3,95.50	3,95.50	2,37.09	-1,58.41
SP006	O Sales Tax	2,00.00	2,00.00	37.37	-1,62.63
SP009	O Police - Dist	5,00.00 trict Police	5,00.00	1,12.98	-3,87.02
SP010	O Jails - Othe	5,00.00 rs	5,00.00	1,53.02	-3,46.98
SP012	O Construction Buildings of	5,00.00 of Office PWD Civil	5,00.00	3,27.38	-1,72.62
	0	7,70.00	7,70.00	52.20	-7,17.80
SP015	Other Admini	strative Services			
	0	5,52.00	5,52.00	3,13.71	-2,38.29

Неас	a	т	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (~)
	Parliamentar Department	y Affairs			
,	0	3,50.00	3,50.00	11.69	-3,38.31
60 (ther Buildi	ngs			
051 (Non P	Construction lan				
002		on of Jails-Scher eforms (Central	nes		
	0	6,14.37	6,14.37	2,12.73	-4,01.64
003		on of Jails-Scher Reforms (States	mes		
	0	1,78.33	1,78.33	62.74	-1,15.59
4070	Capital Out Administrat	lay on other ive Services			
00					
800	Other Expend	liture			
Plan SP004		N (ANNUAL PLAN A ction Works [FE]	ND TENTH PLAN)		
	0	3,00.00	3,00.00	75.73	-2,24.27

Нег	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Capital Outla Sports, Art a	y on Education, and Culture			
01	General Educa	tion			
202	Secondary Ed	ucation			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Development Secondary Sc				
	o	5,00.00	5,00.00	2,51.31	-2,48.69
02 789 Plan	Public Health Rural Health Special compo STATE PLAN Basic Health	Services onent plan for SC (ANNUAL PLAN AND Project for of Primary Health			
	0	9,00.00	9,00.00	4.20	-8,95.80
796	Tribal Areas	Sub-Plan			
Plan		(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Basic Health Upgradation Care Service	of Primary Health	4,00.00	1,10.88	-2,89.12
800	Other Expend	iture			
Pla SP007	Basic Health	of Primary Health			
	0	26,36.00	26,36.00	4,02.46	-22,33.54

				(In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
03 105 Plan SP004	Research Allopathy			3,12.03	-87.97
01 (106 Plan SP011	Government Resultdings General Pool STATE PLAN Administrati Expansion of Collectorate divisional o etc. Residen	Accommodation	s for		
107 Plan SP001	Schemes of t	(ANNUAL PLAN) he Police House on of Resident: respect of		2,16.90 0.21	-2,83.10 -99.79

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
4250	Capital Out Services	lay on other So	cial			
00						
203	Employment					
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP001	Craftsmen Tr	caining				
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	1,10.92	-89.08	
5054	Capital Outl Bridges	lay on Roads and	1			
03	03 State Highways					
337	Road Works					
Plan SP01		AN (ANNUAL PLAN t of State Roads	AND TENTH PLAN) s &			
	0	48,96.70	48,96.70	14,41.00	-34,55.70	
04	District an	d Other Roads				
337	Road Works	/				
Plas SP007	n STATE PL Scheme under Deptt.(RIDF)	r RIDF P.W.	AND TENTH PLAN)			
	0	70,00.00	70,00.00	18,67.48	-51,32.52	
789	Special comp	ponent plan for	sc			
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP011Scheme under RIDF (RIDF) [PW]						
	0	25,00.00	25,00.00	1,17.28	-23,82.72	

Total grant

Actual expenditure

Excess (+) Saving (-)

Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP011 Schemes under RIDF (RIDF) [PW]

5,00.00

5,00.00

27.79

-4,72.21

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 4059 Capital Outlay on Public Works
 - 01 Office Buildings
 - 051 Construction-General Pool Accommodation

STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP041 One Time A.C.A. for

Administration of Justice (ACA) [JD]

0

2,00.00]

R

-2,00.00

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation/surrender from within the grant have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

	•	-	
	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Неа	ad	(In lakhs of rupees)	
4059	Capital Outlay on Public Works		
80	General		
800	Other Expenditure		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Construction of underground Car Park and Beautification of B.B.D.Bag		
	••	6,75.54	+6,75.54
4210	Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health		
03	Medical Education, Training and Research		
789	Special Component Plan for Scheduled Caste		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Development of Teaching Facilities in Ayurvedic System of Medicine		
	••	6,05.05	+6,05.05
5054	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges		
03	State Highways		
800	Other Expenditure		
Plan			
SP005	Payment of Compensation for land acquisition		
	••	1,11.81	+1,11.81

Head		tal grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
	(In lakhs of rupees)					
04	District and Other Roads					
	Road Works STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)				
SP010	Restoration/Improvement of Roads in Uttar Dinajpur, Dakshin Dinajpur and Malda P.W.(Roads) Department- (HUDCO)					
78 9 \$	Special component plan for S	sc ··	1,25.57	+1,25.57		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN ANI	D TENTH PLAN)				
SP010	West Bengal Corridor					
	Development Project	••				
80	General		1,25.60	+1,25.60		
- -	Other Expenditure					
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN ANI	D TENTH PLAN)				
	Programmes for Roads and Bridges under Special Centra					
	Assistance (RB)	••	12,14,42	+12,14.42		
Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision resulting in excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).						
5054	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges					
03	State Highways					
	Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)				
	Development of State Roads	I Elivin I Eliuv,				
	(other than BMS) [PR]					
	0 8,00.00	17.7	1.02 35,75.54	+18,04.52		
	R 9,71.02∫	- •	,	•		
04	District and Other Roads					
	Road Works					
SP002	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Development of State Roads - District Roads					
	0 12,00.00					
	R 5,35.60}	17,35.60	27,96.84	+10,61.24		

Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
			(III Takiis OI Tupees)			
5054	Capital Out Bridges	lay on Roads an	d			
04	District an	d Other Roads				
789	Special component plan for SC					
Plan	Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)					
SP004	SP004 Development of State Roads - District Roads [PR]					
	0	6,40.00]	17,97.44	9.34.55	-8,62.89	
	R	6,40.00 11,57.44				
		lay on Roads an		ave not been intimated	(June, 2008).	
052						
Plan			AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP001 Development of State Roads						
	0 R	2,00.00 -1,47.91	52.09	3,42.94	+2,90.85	
796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP001	West Bengal Development	Corridor Project[EAP]				
	0	4,42.00	2,72.00	6,46.25	+3,74.25	
	R	-1,70.00				

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 04 District and Other Roads 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Development of State Roads (Construction) 2,00.00 -1,00.00 1,00.00 2,86.77 +1,86.77 R Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges 04 District and Other Roads 101 Bridges Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Construction of a bridge over the River Dwaraka at Ganthla in the District of Murshidabad 3,00.00 2,21.71 R 3,00.00 -78.29 Reasons for creation of fund through re-appropriation from within the grant and for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad		Total gr	ant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4202		Outlay on Educatio Art and Culture	n,			
01	General	Education				
201	Elementa	ary Education				
Plan	STATE	PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENT	CH PLAN)		
SP001	Adminis Staff (hening of trative and Superv including dation, etc.)	isory			
	0	2,50.00	2	,50.00	13,85.30	+11,35.30
01 800 Plan	Public H Urban He Other E: STATE	ealth Services xpenditure PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN t and Sub-Divisions	AND TENT	TH PLAN)		
	0	25.00		25.00	13,87.41	+13,62.41
03	Medical Research	Education, Trainin	g and			
105	Allopati	hy				
Plan	STATE	PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENT	TH PLAN)		
SP001	Facilit	ment of Teaching ies in Ayurvedic S cine [HF] 2.00	ystem	2.00	2,13.71	+2,11.71

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789	Special Com	mponent Plan for aste	.		
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Under Gradu Education [
	0	1,50.00	1,50.00	10,91.64	+9,41.64
SP003	Post-Gradua Education	te Medical			
	0	1,20.00	1,20.00	2,75.33	+1,55.33
5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges 03 State Highways 799 Suspense Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Development of State roads					
	0	10,00.00	10,00.00	85,63.72	+75,63.72

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 5054 Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges State Highways 03 337 Road Works Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP003 Improvement / Widening and Strengthening 1,00.00 4,80.86 +4,80.86 0 • • R

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation/surrender from within the grant and thereafter incurring expenditure resulting in final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Suspense: The expenditure under Revenue (Voted) grant included Rs. 2,05,05.37 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of transactions under the minor head have been explained in note (v) under the Revenue (Voted) section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "Suspense" are given below:

	Major Head	Opening Balance	Debit	Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance Debit +
		Debit + Credit -	(In la	khs of ru	pees)	Credit -
2059 01 799 Non	Public Works Office Buildings Suspense					
Plan 001	Public Works Department (Construction Board)					
65	Cash Settlement Suspense	+2,78.50	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+2,78.50
75 89 90 Total	Purchase Stock Miscellaneous Works	-19,17.70 +14,03.87 +30,05.52 +27,70.19	+0.00 +6.54 +83.06 +89.60	+0.00 +0.00 +0.00 + 0.00	+0.00 +6.54 +83.06 +89.60	-19,17.70 +14,10.41 +30,88.58 +28,59.79
Non Plan 002	Public Works Directorate					
65	Cash Settlement Suspense	+1,24,14.75	+92,35.97	+0.00	+92,35.97	+2,16,50.72
75 89 90 Total	Purchase Stock Miscellaneous Works	-2,39,98.32 +85,24.27 +60,89.29 +30,29.99	+1.41 +91,82.94 +19,95.45 +2,04,15.77	+0.00 +0.00 +0.00 +0.00	+1.41 +91,82.94 +19,95.45 +2,04,15.77	• •
3054	Roads and Bridges					
80 799 Non	General Suspense					
Plan 001	Suspense					
89 Total	Stock	+9.26 +9.26	+0.00 +0.00	+0.00 +0.00	+0.00 +0.00	+9.26 +9.26

Suspense:- The expenditure under Capital (Voted) grant included Rs.85,63.72 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of transactions under the minor head have been explained in note (v) under the Revenue (Voted) section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "Suspense" are given below:

	Major Head	Opening Balance	Debit	Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance
		Debit + Credit -	Debit + (In la Credit -		ipees)	Debit + Credit -
5054	Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges					
03	State Highways					
799	Suspense					
Plan	_					
SP001	Development of State Roads					
65	Cash Settlement Suspense Accounts	+71,15.03	+31,47.48	+0.00	+31,47.48	+1,02,62.51
75	Purchase	-61,51.63	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	-61,51.63
89	Stock	+2,24,62.19	+36.29.44	+0.00	+36,28.44	+2,60,90.63
90	Miscellaneous Works	+95,62.89	+17,47.80	+0.00	+17,87.80	+1,13,50.69
Total		+3,29,88.48	+85,63.72	+0.00	+85,63.72	+4,15,52.20

Grant No. 26 HILL AFFAIRS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2551 Hill Areas 3451 Secretariat-Economic Services Voted -Original 1,57,58,93 1,87,81,12 1.89.79.14 +1,98,02 Supplementary 30,22,19 Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs. 1,98.02 lakh(Rs. 1,98,02,398); the excess requires regularisation. In view of overall excess of Rs. 1,98.02 lakh in the grant, supplementary (ii) provision of Rs. 30,22.19 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate. (iii) Excess occurred mainly under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2551 Hill Areas 60 Other Hill Areas 191 Assistance to Darjeeling Gorkha Autonomous Hill Council STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP001 Hill Affairs Sector 2,00.00 14,81.56 +12,81.56 2,00.00

Creation of fund by supplementary provision was stated to be required for Additional Central Assistance and for increased establishment charges. Reasons for excess in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 26 HILL AFFAIRS

Head expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2551 Hill Areas 60 Other Hill Areas 191 Assistance to Darjeeling Gorkha Autonomous Hill Council Non Plan 011 Hill Affairs Sector 14,28.44 54,15.94 +39,87.50 Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for the fund under Additional Central Assistance and for increased establishment charges. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 017 Public Works Sector 2,52.16 +2,52.16 Reason for incurring expenditure without budget provision resulting in final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under: Total grant Actual Excess (+) Head Saving (-) expenditure (In lakhs of rupees) 2551 Hill Areas Other Hill Areas 191 Assistance to Darjeeling Gorkha Autonomous Hill Council Non Plan 003 Medical and Public Health Sector 0 25,26.79 27,36.62 19,23.08 -8,13.54 S 023 Education Sector (Primary) 34,28.46 0 38,05.54 25,72.99 -12.32.55Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for the fund under Additional Central Assistance and for

Total grant

Actual

Excess (+)

increased establishment charges. Reasons for eventual saving have not been

intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 26 HILL AFFAIRS

Неас	1	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2551	Hill Areas				
60	Other Hill Ar	eas			
191	Assistance to Autonomous Hi	Darjeeling Gork	ha		
	n Plan				
002	Agriculture S	ector			
	0	3,77.77	3,77.77	2,75.19	-1,02.58
004	Public Health	Engineering			
	0	6,15.58	6,15.58	4,68.18	-1,47.40
006	Animal Resour	ce Development			
	0	4,32.24	4,32.24	3,14.52	-1,17.72
014	Tourism Secto	r			
	0	2,95.03	2,95.03	2,10.91	-84.12
016	Public Works	(Roads) Sector			
	0	4,46.19	4,46.19	34.29	-4,11.90
022	Education Sec	tor (Secondary)			
	0	36,06.15	36,06.15	27,06.31	-8,99.84

Grant No. 26 HILL AFFAIRS

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP059 Infrastructural Facilities for the Hill Affairs Programmes under RIDF 0 16,00.00 16,00.00 5,83.34 -10,16.66 Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 199 Assistance to Other Non-Government Institutions Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP060 ACA for Setting up of Darjeeling Gorkha Hill Council Institute of Technology 87.00 -87.00 0 87.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
RE	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2014	Administration of Just	ice		
2015	Elections			
2049	Interest Payments			
2052	Secretariat-General Se	ervices		
2055	Police			
2070	Other Administrative S	Services		
2075	Miscellaneous General			
2235	Social Security and We	elfare		
2250	Other Social Services			
2575				
3451 3454	Secretariat-Economic S Census Surveys and Sta			
3454	census surveys and sca	CISCICS		
Voted -		`		
Original			17,20,85,32	-99,32,31
	entary 81,45,06 surrendered during the yea arch 2008).	,		1,74,94,79
Charged	-			
Origina.	6,42,46	6,88,1	6,80,27	-7,88
	entary 45,69 surrendered during the yea arch 2008).	o S ar		Ni1
	APITAL -			
Major				
4070	Capital Outlay on othe Services			
4575	Capital Outlay on other Programmes			
6004	Loans and Advances fro Government	om the Central		
Voted -				
Origina	1 26,48,48	55,09,69	48,51,86	-6,57,79
	entary 28,61,17 surrendered during the yea arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	! -			
Origina	3,49,49	3,49,4	5 3,49,45	••
	entary surrendered during the yea arch 2008).	ar		Ni l

The expenditure under the appropriation does not include the amount of Rs.2.57 thousand (Rs. 2,56,500) met out of advance from the Contingency Fund sanctioned during November, 2007 but not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year.

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.99,32.31 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.81,45.06 lakh proved to be injudicious.
- (ii) Though there was an overall saving of Rs.99,32.31 lakh in the voted grant, an amount of Rs.1,74,94.79 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year exposing lack of control over the budgetary system on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) In the case of Sub-head marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving occurred during the last four years also. Such type of persisting abnormal variations between budget provision and actual expenditure disclose lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling officer.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess Saving	

(In lakhs of rupees)

2055 Police

00

101 Criminal Investigation and Vigilance

Non Plan

001 Criminal investigation

Department (Excluding Forensic

Science Laboratory)

113 Welfare of Police Personnel
Non Plan

002 Hospitals for District Police

Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 102 Central Reserve Police Non Plan 001 Adjustment for Deployment of Central Reserve Police Force [HP] 8,38.96 20.00 8,38.96 -8,18.96 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 108 State Headquarters Police Non Plan 001 Calcutta Police 3,36,36.20 } 0 3,63,61.59 3,53,75.35 -9,86.24 S Augmentation of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for additional establishment charges for Kolkata Police. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 005 Cost of Police Force etc. Employed for Cordoning Work 5,56.90 } 3,73.06 3,67.83 -5.23

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

R

He	ad	Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2015	Elections				
00					
	Charges for elections to on Plan	conduct of Parliament			
001	Lok Sabha E	lection [CE]			
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	11.27	-1,88.73
106 No		conduct of election ion Territory			
001	Assembly El	ections [CE]			
2052	O Secretariat-	7,00.00 General Services	7,00.00	2,18.04	-4,81.96
090	Secretariat				
	on Plan Home Depart Transport & etc.)	ment (Excluding Passport Branches,			
	0	10,82.18	10,82.18	9,38.63	-1,43.55
2070	Other Admin	istrative Services			
	Civil Defen	ce			
	on Plan 2 Air Raid Pr	ecaution -			
002	Direction a	nd Organisation *			
	0	14,96.25	14,96.25	13,72.89	-1,23.36

Нез	ađ	To	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
107	7 Home Gua	rds			
Non	Plan				
001		ers - Home Guards Connection with			
	0	30,47.64	30,47.64	7,23.19	-23,24.45
003	Border Wi Battalion	ng, Home Guard			
	0	28,63.20	28,63.20	13,20.77	-15,42.43
	Other Exp Plan	enditure			
009	District	Volunteer Force Battalions Bangiya Dal - 1st Biswakarm	a		
	o	3,85.88	3,85.88	1,99.14	-1,86.74
010	District	Volunteer Force Battalions Bangiya Dal - 2nd Biswakarm	a		
	e	5,03.68	5,03.68	4,01.11	-1,02.57
024	NVF Distr Administr Establish	rict Battalions - ration of Regular nment			
	0	2,34.78	2,34.78	1,21.50	-1,13.28

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 115 Modernisation of Police Force Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Modernisation of Police Force [HP] 0 16,00.00 23,72.72 21,62.32 -2,10.40 7,72.72 S

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for enhanced expenditure for purchasing machinery and equipment/tools and plants for the modernisation of State Police Force. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2055 Police

00

001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

001 State Headquarters' Police

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for additional establishment charges for Kolkata Police. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 109 District Police Non Plan 005 Security Related Expenditure in Naxal Affected Districts of Bankura, Purulia & Midnapore 4,01.66 2,48.04 -1,53.62 S

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for enhanced security related expenditure in the Naxal affected districts of Bankura, Purulia and Midnapore. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2055 Police

00

109 District Police

Non Plan

001 West Bengal Police

Enhancement of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for additional establishment charges for W.B. Police. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 109 District Police Non Plan 004 Agency Function of Ministry of Home Affairs relating to Immigration Checkpost on International Border 4,69.86 5,15.65 +45.79 0 S R Enhancement of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting enhanced administrative cost for agency function of Ministry of Home Affairs relating to immigration check post on International Border. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). (v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 111 Railway Police Non Plan 002 Railway Police-Howrah G.R.P. 19,06.61 0 15,47.96 20,01.93 +4,53.97 Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2055 Police 00 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 012 Development of Traffic in the area of West Bengal Police Jurisdiction 2,21.41 +2,21.41 Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2055 Police 00 104 Special Police Non Plan 001 Eastern Frontier Rifles (West Bengal Battalion) 25,97.22 S 28,10.97 32,06.42 +3,95.45 -1,33.24 Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting additional establishment charges for W.B Police. Reasons for anticipated saving as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 00 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 004 Additional Police Force for Enforcement Branch 0 5,80.69 14,02.78 +8,22.09 R

Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	Total		Actual penditure khs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2055	Police				
00					
001	Direction a	nd Administration			
No	n Plan				
002	District Po	lice			
	0	18,02.09	14,80.48	21,04.30	+6,23.82
	R	-3,21.61 J			
111 Non	Railway Pol Plan Railway Pol	ice ice-Sealdah G.R.P.			
	O R	15,64.18 -2,90.55	12,73.63	17,14.15	+4.40.52
	Reasons for intimated (J	anticipated saving and fune, 2008).	final excess in th	e above cases ha	ve not been
201	5 Elections				
00 103	Preparation Electoral n	n and Printing of colls			
	n Plan				
001	(i) Parliam Constituend Constituend	cies (ii) Assembly			
	0	18,29.41	18,29.41	25,92.95	+7,63.54

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Нег	ad	To	tal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2070	Other A	dministrative Service	es		
00					
106	Civil De	fence			
	Plan Water Wi	ng of Civil Defence			
	0	3,67.91	3,67.91	5,83.02	+2,15.11
107	Home Gua	rds			
	Plan				
002		Home Guard raised : on with Emergency	ın		
	0	67,68.58	67,68.58	72,65.90	+4,97.32
800	Other Ex	penditure			
No	n Plan			•	
023	National O	Cadet Crops (NCC) 6,76.52	6,76.52	7,86.54	+1,10.02
60	Others	ecial Areas Programmo penditure	es		
Pla	n STATE F	LAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP009		calth Engineering i) Creation Source o	Ē		
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	6,87.18	+5,87.18
SP011	Health &	Family Welfare Sect	or		
	0	50.00	50.00	2,97.47	+2,47.47
	Creation	Administration Sector of Infrastructure es in Border Areas			
	0	10.00	10.00	6,32.05	+6,22.05
	Construct	Sector Renovation / ion / Expansion of			
	Schools O	8,93.50	8,93.50	11,93.07	+2,99.57

Excess (+) Actual Saving (-) Head Total grant expenditure (In lakhs of rupees) 2015 Elections 108 Issue of Photo Identity Cards to Voters Non Plan 001 Photo Identity Cards [CE] 8,40.00 8,40.00 10.04.51 +1,64.51 2055 Police 00 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 011 Expenditure for Development of Traffic in Kolkata out of Revenue Spot Fines 4,00.00 4,00.00 4,86.76 +86.76 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). Revenue (Charged) 4) Overall saving in the appropriation is less than 5% of the total budget provision. Substantial saving was, however, noticed in the following case: Excess (+) Total Actual Head appropriation expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2049Interest Payments Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government 104 Interest on Loans for Non-Plan Schemes (Charged) Non Plan 004 Interest on loans for Modernisation of Police Force 6,42.46 6,31.19 -11.276,42.46 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). Capital (Voted) (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.6,57.79 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision

- of Rs.28,61.17 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the saving of Rs.6,57.79 lakh (11.94% of total budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

/ Strengthening of Road, Bridge, Culvert, Jetty.

S

11,77.00

Head

(In lakhs of rupees) 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes 60 Others 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP007 P.W. (Roads) Sector 11,00.00 } 17,69.00 19,57.53 -1.88.53 0 Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for construction/extension/repair of roads/culverts under Road sector. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes 60 Others 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP009 Road Sector (i) Construction

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for construction of road, bridge, culvert, jetty under Road sector. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

23,38.01

19,95.29

-3,42.72

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes 60 Others 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP017 Police Sector 20.00 } 0 3,75.69 2,78.00 -97.69 S

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for construction/renovation of police out-posts, office-cum -residential bungalows/quarters under police sector. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section an	d Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	
REVE	NUE -			
Major Head	1			
2049 In	terest Payments			
	using			
2217 Ur	ban Development			
	cretariat-Social Servi	ces		
2852 In	dustries			
Voted -				
Original	63 84 31 >			
Supplementa	63,84,31	74,52,28	72,37,29	-2,14,99
	endered during the year			3,82,05
Charged -				
Original	6,00,32	6,00,32	4,03,30	-1,97,02
Supplementa: Amount surre (31st March	endered during the year			2,03,62
CAPIT	AL -			
Major Head	1			
4216 Caj	pital Outlay on Housing	3		
6003 In	ternal Debt of the Stat	te Government		
	ans and Advances from t vernment	the Central		
Voted -				
Original	20,15,71	20,15,71	17,63,94	-2,51,77
Supplementar	ry }	,	2.7.5.7.5	
Amount surre (31st March	endered during the year 2008).	_		1,83,36
Charged -		-		
Original	5,51,26	5,51,26	5,42,25	-9,01
Supplementar	ry ··∫			
Amount surre (31st March	endered during the year 2008).			9,01

The expenditure under the appropriation does not include the amount of Rs. 3,03 thousand (Rs. 3,02,917) met out of an advance from the Contingency Fund, sanctioned in March,2007 but not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year.

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

(i) Against total saving of Rs. 2,14.99 lakh, the department surrendered an amount of Rs. 3,82.05 lakh, which was in excess of saving. This necessitates more realistic views in budget formulation on the part of the controlling authority.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2216 Housing

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Non Plan

001 Grants to WBHB for Payment of Interest Liabilities to WBIDFC-Subsidy

O 7,50.00 R -7,50.00

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation was stated to be that WBHIDCO already repaid the entire outstanding loan together with interest to WBIDFC out of their own resources; hence payment of interest subsidy by Govt. was no longer required.

2216 Housing

01 Government Residential Buildings

700 Other Housing

Non Plan

002 Government Housing Scheme [HO]

O 2,62.74 R -1,61.13

1,01.61

1,21.93

+20.32

80 General

001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

001 Housing Directorate

O 19,23.91 R -3,85.22

15,38.69

17.34.95

+1,96,26

No tangible reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess in the above cases have been intimated (June, 2008).

expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2216 Housing Rural Housing በ3 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Night Shelter Programme in Municipal Area 90.00 0 R Withdrawal of entire fund through surrender was stated to be due to the reason that sanctioned project of Night Shelter at Dinhata could not be started as land transfer is pending with L & L.R. Deptt. (iii) Saving mentioned above was partly off-set by excess as under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2216 Housing 80 General 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Work Charged Establishment 20.72 S 1,31.82 1,05.21 -26.61 1,11.10 R

Total grant

Actual

Excess (+)

Creation of find through supplementary provision was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges and adjustment of State Govt. loan to W.B.H.B against the dues of W.B.H.B and augmentation of fund through reappropriation was for payment of wages of work charged establishment of Housing Directorate. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008)

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2216 Housing

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Non Plan

OO2 Construction of Houses for cyclone affected people by the WBHB through North and South 24-Pgs Zila Parishad

S 10,38.35 R 17,93.74 17,93.74

Creation of fund through re-appropriation was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges and adjustment of State Govt. loan to W.B.H.B. against dues of W.B.H.B. Reason for enhancement of fund through re-appropriation was stated to be required for making one time settlement of dues payable to Housing Board to replenish HUDCO Loan already repaid by Housing Board out of their own resources.

2216 Housing

01 Government Residential Buildings

700 Other Housing

Non Plan

005 Estate Management Estate Directorate

Anticipated excess was stated to be incurred due to 50 % merger of D.A into pay. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) The charged appropriation exhibited saving of Rs. 1,97.02 lakh (32.82% of budget provision) during the year. Similar saving, noticed during 2006-07 (Rs. 2,68.70 lakh, 33.57% of budget estimate), during 2005-06 (Rs. 2,15.73 lakh, 25.36% of budget provision) and during 2004-05 (Rs. 3,31.65 lakh, 31.57% of budget provision), requires more scientific views in formulating budget.
- (ii) The department surrendered Rs.2,03.62 lakh in the appropriation, which is more than the gross saving of Rs.1,97.02 lakh during the year. This indicates lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Actual Total Excess (+) expenditure appropriation Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2049 Interest Payments 01 Interest on Internal Debt Interest on Other Internal 200 Debts (Charged) Non Plan 004 Other Items - Interest on Loans from Life Insurance Corporation of India [HO]

O 4,00.00 3,11.23 3,11.23 R -88.77

Other Items - Interest on
Loans from the General
Insurance Corporation of India
[HO]

Reasons for anticipated savings in both the above cases and eventual excess in the last one have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) Against total saving of Rs.2,51.77 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs.1,83.36 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing
 - 02 Urban Housing
- 105 Rental Housing Scheme

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Construction of Houses under Rental Housing Schemes for State Government Employees

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing
 - 02 Urban Housing
 - 800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP003 Administrative Improvement (a)
Construction of Office-cum
Residential Complex for Field
Officers

 $\begin{array}{ccc}
0 & 3,00.00 \\
R & -3,00.00
\end{array}$

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund was stated to be for non-completion of Tender process for construction work of Multistoried Office Complex at New Town, Kolkata. Reasons for eventual excess, however, have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Savings mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

н	ead		Total grant		Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4216	Capital Outla	ay on Housing				
02	Urban Housin	g				
800 Plar SP001	Other Expend STATE PLAN Land Acquisit Development S	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENTH	PLAN)		
	O R	2,50.00 }	5,8	1.04	5,82.10	+1.06
SP006		ent and Renovat: Housing Estates	ion			
	0	4,50.00)	5,6	7.13	5,93.89	+26.76
	R	1,17.13				
SP009	gImprovement of Canal associa Infrastructur New Town at F	ted with ce development o	of			
	0	1,00.00]	2,0	0.00	2,00.00	••
	R	1,00.00				
		icipated excess i			s and final exces	s in the first

two cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	on and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation			Excess + Saving -
			(In thousands o	of rupees)	
R	EVENUE -				
Major	Head				
2852	Industries				
3451	Secretariat-Economic	Services			
Voted -					
Origina		62)	9,62	99,88	
Supplem	entary	}	3,02	33,00	-9,74
	surrendered during the y	rear			Nil
(318C M	March 2008).				
(CAPITAL -				
Major	Head				
4858	Capital Outlay on	Engineering			
4860	Industries Capital Outlay on Co	onsumer Industries			
4875	Capital Outlay on Ot				
4885	Capital Outlay on In				
4003	Minerals				
6004	Loans and Advances : Government	from the Central			
6858	Loans for Engineering	ng Industries			
6860	Loans for Consumer	Industries			
Voted -					
Origina	10,90,	,00) 10.9	0,00	1,21,07	-9,68,93
Supplem	mentary	}	•	•	
	surrendered during the ymarch 2008).	year			Nil
Charge	1 -				
Origina	60	,00	50,00	60,00	••
	mentary	}			
	surrendered during the parch 2008).	year			Ni 1
	enue (Voted) i) No portion of the	saving of Rs. 9.74 la	akh constituting	8.89% of the	budget

(i) No portion of the saving of Rs. 9.74 lakh constituting 8.89% of the budget provision was surrendered by the department during the year.

Notes and Comments -

Capital (Voted)

- (i) The grant disclosed substantial saving of Rs. 9,68.93 lakh (88.89% of the total budget estimate) during the year. Similar saving of Rs. 9,26.18 lakh constituting 92.63% of total budget provision was exhibited during 2006-2007. Such wide variation between budget provision and actual expenditure resulting in huge saving indicates the need of budget preparation on a realistic manner.
- (ii) No portion of the huge saving of Rs.9,68.93 lakh (88.89 % of budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) The Sub-head marked (*) in the grant disclosed significant saving during the previous four years also. Such type of persisting abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also points towards the need of adoption of budget formulation on a realistic basis.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Head	Total gr		Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(In l	akhs of rupees)	
6858	B Loans for English Industries	gineering			
60	Other Engine	ering Industries			
190	Loans to Publi Other Underta	lic Sector and akings			
	on Plan Loans to Clos Industrial Un of Arrear Sa	nits for Payment			
	0	3,00.00	3,00.00	1,21.07	-1,78.93
	Reasons	for saving have not	been intimated	(June, 2008).	
4858	Capital Outla Industries	ay on Engineering			
60	Others				
190	Investments in and Other Unde	n Public Sector ertakings			
Plan		(ANNUAL PLAN AND TE	NTH PLAN)		
SP001	Revival of clubinits	osed and Sick			
	0	40.00	40.00	••	-40.00
4860	Capital Outla Industries	y on Consumer			
60	Others				
600	Others				
Pla	n STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TEN	TH PLAN)		
SP00	1 Revival of C Industrial U	losed and Sick nits			
	0	40.00	40.00	••	-40.00

Head		Т	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
4875	Capital Out Industries	clay on Other						
60	Other Indus	stries						
190	Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings							
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)					
SP006	Acquisitio	n of Industries						
	0	40.00	40.00	••	-40.00			
60 800 Plan	and Mineral Others Other Expe STATE PI 1 Industrial	nditure LAN (ANNUAL PLAN A Reconstruction	ND TENTH PLAN)					
	Corporatio		40.00					
	J	40.00	40.00	••	-40.00			
	Industries	Engineering .neering Industrie	_					
60		Public Sector and	5					
	Other Unde							
	Plan	D						
004	Sales Tax	Payment of Arrear Dues of the Centra tor Undertaking	al					
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	••	-1,00.00			
		· ·						

н	pad		Total grant	Actual expendit (In lakhs of	ure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Plan	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AN	ID TENTH PLAN)			
SP004	Assistance to	s for Opening th				
	0	40.00	40.00		••	-40.00
6860	Loans for Con	nsumer Industrie	es			
60	Others			•		
270	Loans to Publi other Underta on Plan	lic Sector and akings				
006		sed and Sick nits for Payment les Tax Dues [IR				
	0	3,50.00	3,50.00		••	-3,50.00
007	Sales Tax Du	yment of Arrear es of Central r Undertaking				
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		••	-1,00.00
Pla	n STATE PLAI	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP006	Assistance to	s for opening th				
	0	40.00	40.00		••	-40.00
		or non-utilisation (June, 2008).	n of entire fund	in the above	cases ha	ve not been

Grant No. 30 INFORMATION AND CULTURAL AFFAIRS

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
R	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2205	Art and Culture			
2220	Information and Publi	city		
2250	Other Social Services			
2251	Secretariat-Social Se	rvices		
2551	Hill Areas			
Voted -				
Origina	78,05,0	86,37,74	81,39,91	-4,97,83
Supplem	78,05,05 entary 8,32,69	5	01,33,31	-4,97,03
	surrendered during the yearch 2008).			5,40,76
Charged	-			
Origina	1	2,92	2,91	-1
Supplem	-	2 }		
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).	ař		Ni 1
	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4220	Capital Outlay on Inf Publicity	ormation and		
6220	Loans for Information	and Publicity		
6875	Loans for other Indus	tries		
Voted -				
Origina	1 4,74,9	0 } 5,44,90	4,16,16	-1,28,74
Supplem	entary 70,0	7		-1,20,74
	surrendered during the yearch 2008).	ar		85,94
Notes	and Comments -			
Rever	nue(Voted)			
(i)	In view of overall savin	g of Rs.4,97.83 lakh in	the grant, supplement	ary provision

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.4,97.83 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.8,32.69 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) Though there was an overall saving of Rs.4,97.83 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs.5,40.76 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Surrender of Rs.5,40.76 lakh in excess of gross saving of Rs.4,97.83 lakh indicates lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2205 Art and Culture 00 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP039 Sangeet Academy Bhawan. 1,00.00 0 50.00 -50.00 Reasons for part withdrawal of fund by re-appropriation/surrender, subsequent non-utilisation of the balance fund and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2220 Information and Publicity 60 Others 106 Field Publicity STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP006 Setting up of Rural Video Screening Units 0 94.00 11.94 11.94 R

Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation/surrender have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Нег	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2205	Art and Culture		
00			
789	Special Component Plan for SC		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Heritage Conservation as per		
SPUUI	Recommendation of Twelfth		
	Finance Commission		
	0 2.00.00)	••	• •
	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 2,00.00 \\ R & -2,00.00 \end{array} $		
	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Heritage Conservation as per Recommendation of Twelfth Finance Commission O 1,00.00 R -1,00.00	••	
2220	Information and Publicity		
	Films		
800	Other Expenditure		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP011	Construction of the 2nd Stadium in Roop Kala Kendra (ACA) [IC]		
	0 1,00.00 \	• •	• •
	$ \begin{pmatrix} 0 & 1,00.00 \\ R & -1,00.00 \end{pmatrix} $	••	

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation/surrender have not been intimated (June, 2008). Such type of budget provision and subsequent withdrawal shows a casual approach towards financial management on the part of the controlling authority.

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2220 Information and Publicity 01 Films 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 001 Film Development Board 0 1,00.88 24.22 14.64 -9.58 R Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2205 Art and Culture 00 102 Promotion of Arts and Culture Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP010 Additional Central Assistance (ACA) for Monumental Rock Carving (Flight to Harmony) in Pakhi Pahar at Purulia 1,27,00 1,27.00 1,27.00

Reasons for creation of fund through re-appropriation have not been intimated(June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2205 Art and Culture 00 103 Archaeology Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP015 Heritage Conservation as per Recommendation of Twelfth Finance Commission (12-FC) [IC] 7,00.00 10,00.00 10,00.00 0 1,89.05 S Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for maintenance of Heritage Conservation as per recommendation of 12th Finance Commission. Reasons for anticipated excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). Capital (Voted) Out of overall saving of Rs.1,28.74 lakh (comprising 23.63% of budget provision) in the grant, an amount of Rs.85.94 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. (ii) Saving occurred mainly under: Excess (+) Total grant Actual Head Saving (-) expenditure (In lakhs of rupees) 4220 Capital Outlay on Information and Publicity 01 Films 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP007 Construction of Auditorium in the Centenary Building (ACA) [IC] $\left.\begin{array}{c} 1,00.00 \\ -69.30 \end{array}\right\}$ 0 -30.70

Reasons for part withdrawal of fund by re-appropriation/surrender and subsequent non-utilisation of the residual fund resulting in final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 31 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY (All voted)

Section and Major Head	Total grant	Actua expenditu	_	Excess + Saving -	
		(In thousands o	f rupees)		
REVENUE -					
Major Head					
2251 Secretariat-Social Servic	es				
Voted -					
Original 33,34,60	53,9	7.43	36,20,61	-17,76,82	
Supplementary 20,62,83		•	,,	-17,70,02	
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).				Nil	

CAPITAL -

Major Head

4070 Capital Outlay on other Administrative Services
6859 Loans for Telecommunication and Electronic Industries

Voted -

Original	24,10,00	24,10,00	16,88,42	-7,21,58
Supplementary	}			
Amount surrendered d	uring the year			Nil

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.17,76.82 lakh (32.92 % of the total budget) in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.20,62.83 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be unjustified.
- (ii) No portion of the total saving of Rs.17,76.82 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred persistently in the voted grant during the preceding three years also as under:

a----

		Saving				
Year		Amount	Percentage			
		(In lakhs of rupees)				
2	2006-07	14,49.21	51.75			
2	2006-06	5,50.31	21.39			
2	2004-05	7,30.89	55.02			

All these require adoption of budget formulation on a more realistic basis.

Grant No. 31 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

Неа	ıd	2	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Secretariat-	Social Services			
00					
090	Secretariat				
Plan		(ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP005		ased industries			
	0	5,75.00 3,00.00	0.75.00	5 (4 00	2 40 01
	S	3,00.00	8,75.00	5,64.99	-3,10.01
SP006	the state th	of IT culture i rough IT litera Schools, Colle ational	су		
	0	2,00.00 3,00.00	5,00.00	2,00.00	-3,00.00
	S	3,00.00∫			
SP008		and Citizen - nterface (IT)			
	0	2,00.00 50.00			
	S	50.00∫	2,50.00	1,05.23	-1,44.77
SP013	Network conn and other St	ection with Del ates	hi		
	0	1,00.00	1,88.20	91.07	-97.13
	S	1,00.00			
SP016	National E-G Plan (NEGAP)	overnance Actio	n		
	0	9,95.00	18,95.00	15,59.12	-3,35.88
	s	9,95.00 9,00.00	22,72,40	22,000.2	2,00.00

Grant No. 31 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

_		7	Total grant		Excess (+) Saving (-)
н	ead			(In lakhs of rupees)	
	-	ponent Plan for S			
SP001	Promotion of Technology b	Information ased Industries			
	0	2,00.00	3,00.00	2,00.00	-1,00.00
	s	1,00.00 J			
SP002	National e-G Plan	overnance Action			
	0	3,30.00 }	5,30.00	2,04.25	-3,25.75
	s	2,00.00			

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for development of I.T culture and NEGAP. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) No portion of the total saving of Rs.7,21.58 lakh (29.94 % of the total budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.

Grant No. 31 INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under:

He	ad	Tota	al grant	6>	Actual xpenditure khs of rupees	Excess Saving	
4070	Capital Out	lay on other ive Services					
00							
800 Plan	Other Expen	diture AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)				
SP007	Expenditure ACA for IT	e against One-time Schemes					
	0	20,00.00	20,00.00		12,35.40	-7,6	64.60

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section a	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees	1)
REVI	ENUE -			
Major He	ad			
2049 I	Interest Payments			
2250 O	Other Social Services			
2551 н	Hill Areas			
2700 M	Major Irrigation			
2701 M	Medium Irrigation			
2711 F	lood Control and Draina	ge		
3451 S	Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices		
Voted -				
Original	3,23,52,80			
Supplement	3,23,52,80	3,23,52,80	3,24,69,90	+1,17,10
	rendered during the year			Nil
Charged -				
Original	1,09,04 }	1,10,2	1,10,20	-1
Supplement	ary 1,17			
Amount sur (31st Marc	rrendered during the year ch 2008).			Ni1
out of	expenditure in the approp an advance from Contingen aining unrecouped to the Fu	cy Fund sanctioned	during December, 2007	
CAPITAI Major He				
	pital Outlay on Major I			
	pital Outlay on Medium pital Outlay on Flood Co			
	ans and Advances from the		nent	
Voted -				
Original	3,59,18,38	3,59,18,38	2,33,04,33	-1,26,14,05
Supplement	ary			
Amount sur (31st Marc	rendered during the year ch 2008).			Nil
Charged -	•			
Original	68,32 tary 4,83,86	5,52,1	5,34,09	-18,09
Supplement				
Amount sur (31st Marc	rrendered during the year ch 2008).			Ni l

Notes and Comments

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.1,17.10 lakh (Rs. 1,17,09,836); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) The sub-head marked (*) in the grant, showed substantial saving also during the last four years. Such type of persisting abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also necessitates adoption of budget formulation on a realistic basis.
- (iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Head	т	otal gran	t	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2700 Major Irrig 01 Mayurakshi 800 Other Expen Non Plan 001 Interest on Expenditure	Reservoir Project diture . Capital		(In	lakhs of rupees)	
0	1,27.04	1,2	7.04	2,29.70	+1,02.66
02 Kangsabati N	Reservoir Project				
101 Maintenance	and Repairs				
Non Plan					
001 Other Maint	enance Expenditur	e			
O 800 Other Expen Non Plan	8,44.71 diture	8,4	4.71	10,45.89	+2,01.18
001 Interest on Expenditure					
0	21,02.97	21,0	2.97	21,96.43	+93.46
04 Teesta Barr (Commercial					
101 Maintenance Non Plan	and Repairs				
002 Other Maint	enance				
0	3,15.00	3,1	.5.00	5,10.02	+1,95.02

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2701	Medium Irr	igation			
80	General				
001 Plan SP010	STATE PLA	and Administration AN (ANNUAL PLAN Action and Establishment V Department under Sector	AND TENTH PLAN)		
799	0 Suspense	6,30.00	6,30.00	9,13.59	+2,83.59
Non 001		ement Suspense [W)			
	0	10,63.03	10,63.03	13,68.78	+3,05.75
2711	Flood Conti	col and Drainage			
01	Flood Contr	rol			
103	Civil Works	5			
No	n Plan				
001	Flood Conti	rol Schemes			
	0	18,43.41	18,43.41	21,49.71	+3,06.30
03	Drainage				
103	Civil Works	5			
	n Plan				
001	Hijli Tidal	l Canal			
	0	13.24	13.24	1,02.52	+89.28
003	Sundarbans	Steamer Route			
	0	2.37	2.37	1,21.62	+1,19.25
007	Drainage an Schemes	nd Navigation			
	0	18,60.31	18,60.31	22,05.51	+3,45.20

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Excess mentioned above was partly off-set by saving as under:

He	ad		Total	grant	 tual endit	Excess Saving	
2711	Flood Contro	l and Drainage					
01	Flood Contro	1					
800	Other Expend	liture					
Non 001	Plan Flood Contro Schemes	, ol and Other Al	lied				
	0	1,53.81		1,53.81		 -1,5	53.81

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2700 01	Major Irrig										
101 Non)1 Maintenance and Repairs Non Plan										
001	Other Maint	enance Expenditur	е								
	0	8,66.38	8,66.38	5,85.66	-2,80.72						
02	Kangsabati	Reservoir Project									
001	Direction a	and administration									
No	n Plan										
001	Regular Est O	ablishment 20,55.66	20,55.66	18,80.49	-1,75.17						
03	Damodar Val	ley Project									
001	Direction a	and Administration									
No	n Plan										
001	Direction &	Administration 29,11.54	29,11.54	. 26,32.35	-2,79.19						

Не	ad	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2701	Medium Ir	rigation			
03	Medium Irr	rigation-(Commercial)			
101	Old Damoda	ar Canals			
No	n Plan				
001	Direction	and Administration			
	0	2,56.46	2,56.46	1,52.40	-1,04.06
04	Medium Irr Commercial	rigation-(Non- .)			
105	Other Med	ium Irrigation Scheme	s		
Non	Plan				
001	Direction O	and Administration 1,70.53	1,70.53	69.48	-1,01.05
80	General				
001	Direction	and Administration			
Non	Plan				
001	General A	dministration			
	0	54,47.30	54,47.30	51,89.34	-2,57.96
2711	Flood Con	trol and Drainage			
01	Flood Con	trol			
001	Direction	and Administration			
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND T	TENTH PLAN)		
SP00	Cost of I	ged Establishment & W Department under trol Sector			
	O Reasons f	7,10.00 or saving in the above	7,10.00 cases have no	4,69.44 ot been intimated (June	-2,40.56 , 2008).
Cap	ital(Vote	đ)			
_	,	on of the huge saving of	E Rs.1.26.14.	05 lakh constituting 3:	5.12 % of

- (i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs.1,26,14.05 lakh constituting 35.12 % of the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) The grant has been showing huge saving during the last five years viz. Rs.1,23,07.33 lakh (62.76 % of budget provision) during 2002-03, Rs.30,37.41 lakh (20.51 %) during 2003-04, Rs.73,46.43 lakh (33.96 %) during 2004-05, Rs.92,33.59 lakh (37.43 %) during 2005-06 and Rs.1,80,57.10 lakh (51.93 %) during 2006-07 . Disclosure of such persistent substantial saving requires extra care and more practical approach towards budget formulation.
- (iii) The sub-head marked (*) in the grant showed substantial saving also during the last four years. Such type of persisting abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also points towards adoption of budget formulation on a realistic basis.

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

;	Ke a d	Total	. grant	Acti expend	liture	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4711	Capital Outla Projects	ay on Flood Control				
01	Flood Control	l				
103 Plan CS004	Critical floanti-erosion Brahmaputra the State un 11th Plan as	SPONSORED (NEW SCH od control and works in Basin districts of der C.S.S. during per recom. of f MOWR(Cent. Share				
	0	7,20.00	7,20.00		••	-7,20.00
789	_	onent Plan for SC				
Plan CS003	Critical flo anti-erosion Basin distri under C.S.S.	SPONSORED (NEW SCH od control and works in Ganga cts of the State during 11th Plan of Task Force of Share)				
	0	6,21.00	6,21.00		••	-6,21.00
CS004	anti-erosion Brahmaputra the State un 11th Plan as	Basin districts of ser C.S.S. during per on of Task Force				
	0	5,67.00	5,67.00		• •	-5,67.00

Н	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Critical flood control and anti-erosion works in Gang Basin districts of the Staunder C.S.S. during 11th pas per recom. of Task Ford MOWR (State Share)	AND TENTH PLAN) d ga nte plan	In lakhs of rupees)	
796	O 2,07.00 Tribal Area Sub-Plan	2,07.00	••	-2,07.00
Plan	CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW S	SCHEMES)		
CS003	Critical flood control and anti-erosion works in Gang Basin districts of the Staunder C.S.S. during 11th I as per recom. of Task Ford MOWR (Cent. Share)	ga ate Plan ce of		-1,39.00
CS004	O 1,39.00 Critical flood control and anti-erosion works in Brahmaputra Basin disctricthe State under C.S.S. dur 11th Plan as per recom. of Task Force of MOWR (State Share) O 81.00	cts of ring		01.00
03	Drainage	81.00	••	-81.00
	Civil Works STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP257	Scheme sanction under NABARIDF-IV	ARD		
	0 1,35.00	1,35.00	••	-1,35.00
789	Special Component Plan for	s SC		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Schemes sanctioned under NABARD in Drainage Sector			
	0 3,78.00	3,78.00	••	-3,78.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated(June, 2008).

Неа	ad	T	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Capital Outl Irrigation	ay on Major			
02	Kangsabati F	Reservoir Project			
800	Other Expend	diture			
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN AN	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Special Rep Reservoir P	air to Kangsabati roject			
	0	1,90.00	1,90.00	92.22	-97.78
04	Teesta Barra	ige Project			
789	Special Comp	ponent Plan For S	C		
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN AN	ND TENTH PIAN)		
SP002		age Project Works erated Irrigation gramme			
	O	33,00.00	33,00.00	9,54.74	-23,45.26
800 Plan	Other Expend	olture N (ANNUAL PLAN AM	MIN TENTE DIAMA		
	Teesta Barr	age Project works erated Irrigation	5		
	0	33,60.00	33,60.00	39.38	-33,20.62
80	General				
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for S	SC		
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN ANI	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Schemes und Infrastruct Fund	er Rural ure Development			
	0	15,00.00	15,00.00	8,25.54	-6,74.46
800	Other Expen	diture			
Pla	n STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Schemes und Infrastruct Fund	der Rural Eure Development			
	0	8,50.00	8,50.00	1,13.12	-7,36.88

Hea	ıd	Tota	l grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Capital Outl Irrigation	ay on Medium			
	_	ation- Non-Commercia	1		
	Medium Irric	qation Schemes N (ANNUAL PLAN AND			
SP008	Golmarajore Purulia	Irrigation Scheme,			
	0	1,30.00	1,30.00	9.90	-1,20.10
SP052	Tatko Irrig	ation Scheme			
SP057	O Schemes und	1,29.00 er NABARD-RIDF	1,29.00	48.81	-80.19
	0	4,00.00	4,00.00	17.54	-3,82.46
SP095	Canal Syste	n of mini Barrage & m over River Kuia hia, Birbhum			
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	15.55	-1,84.45
	Projects	lay on Flood Contro	1		
01	Flood Contr				
103	Civil Works				
Plan CS003	Critical fl anti-erosio Basin distr under C.S.S	SPONSORED (NEW SCH ood control and n works in Ganga icts of the State during 11th Plan m. of Task force of ral Share)			
	0	9,65.00	9,65.00	8.87	-9,56.13
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP475	Scheme sanc	tion under NABARD*			_
	0	10,15.00	10,15.00	4,95.19	-5,19.81

Hea	ad	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
SP538	ACA for flo Ganga/Padma	ood control and a erosion			
SP544	Ganga Basi	12,60.00 nti-erosion Works in n districts as per tion of Twelfth mmission	12,60.00	1,44.70	-11,15.30
SP557	anti-erosic Basin distr under C.S.: Plan as per	38,90.00 lood control and on works in Ganga ricts of the State Schemes during 11th r recommendation of of MOWR(State	38,90.00	17,80.66	-21,09.34
789 Plan SP002	STATE PL	3,22.00 mponent Plan for SC AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND nctioned under	3,22.00 TENTH PLAN)	1,04.90	-2,17.10
	NABARD in Sector(RID				
SP00		10,50.00 lood control and ma erosion (ACA)	10,50.00	3,89.26	-6,60.74
	O	11,05.00	11,05.00	8,18.24	-2,86.76
	Reason	s for saving in the ab	ove cases have	ve not been intimated	(June, 2008).

(v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4700	Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation		
03	Damodar Valley Project		
800	Other Expenditure		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH P	LAN)	
SP001	Special Repair to Barrage & Irrigation System of Damodar Valley Project		
04	O 16.00 16 Teesta Barrage Project	.00 1,34.13	+1,18.13
796	ribal Areas Sub-Plan		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH P	LAN)	
SP001	Works for Teesta Barrage Project		
SP002		85.34	+82.04
	0 4,55.00 4,55	5,59.18	+1,04.18
799	Suspense		
Plan SP001	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH P Cash Settlement Suspense Accounts	LAN)	
800	O 1.00 1. Other Expenditure	00 1,05.38	+1,04.38
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH P	LAN)	
SP001	Works for Teesta Barrage Project		
	0 11.58 11.	58 26,75.78	+26,64.20

Не	bad	Tota	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
05	Subarnarek	ha Barrage Project			
800	Other Expe	nditure			
Plan SP001		(ANNUAL PLAN AND TE Subarnarekha Barrage 6.50	·	3,00.91	+2,94.41
80 800	General Other Expen	nditure			
Plan SP001	Additional	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND Central Assistance tion Sector	TENTH PLAN)		
	0	1,68.00	1,68.00	3,69.48	+2,01.48
4711	Capital Out Projects	lay on Flood Control	L		
01	Flood Contr	ol			
103	Civil Works	5			
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Control Com	l River/Flood mission and f Flood Control 5,50.00	5,50.00	6,91.45	+1,41.45
SP455	Liabilities acquisition flood contr	and land charges schemes in			
	0	1,01.03	1,01.03	6,24.79	+5,23.76
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for SC			
Plar	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND TE	NTH PLAN)		
SP003	Ganga Basin	ti-erosion works in districts as per ion of 12th Finance (12-FC)			
	0	36,90.00	36,90.00	40,96.32	+4,06.32

Hea	d	т	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
796	Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
Plan	CENTRALLY S	PONSORED (NEW SC	HEMES)		
CS001	the Ganga Ba	i-erosion works sin States durin Central Share)			
	0	94.00	94.00	1,86.62	+92.62
	g Schemes san	(ANNUAL PLAN AND ctioned under lood Control (RI 3,35.00	·	6,41.87	+3,06.87
03	Drainage				
103	3 Civil Works				
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP299	Nonagong Ba Scheme, Nor	sin Drainage th 24 Parganas			
	0	1,45.00	1,45.00	2,35.39	+90.39

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

(i) Though the overall saving in the appropriation was less than 5% of the total budget provision, substantial saving was noticed as under:

Head Total Actual Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 4711 Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects
 - 01 Flood Control
 - 103 Civil Works

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP455 Liabilities and land acquisition charges schemes in flood control sectors

S 4,20.32 4,20.32 4,02.25 -18.07

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(v) Suspense: The expenditure under revenue section of the grant included Rs. 15,09.80 lakh under the head "Suspense". The minor head "Suspense" is not a final head of account. It accommodates interim transactions for which further operations (generally of payment or adjustment of value) are necessary before the transaction can be considered completely and finally accounted for. The operations in 2007-2008 under the minor head were under the sub-heads (1) Cash Settlement Suspense Account, (2) Purchase, (3) Stock and (4) Miscellaneous Works Advance.

The transactions under each of the heads are explained below:-

- (1) Cash Settlement Suspense Account: The present Cash Settlement Suspense Account embraces debits for which advance payment has been made to Resources / Procuring Organisations for procurement of materials. This sub-head is cleared (credited) on receipt of the materials from the concerned organisation.
- (2) Purchase: When materials are received from a supplier or from another division or department either for a specific work or for stock, their value is credited to "Purchase" so that, the cost may per contra be included at once in the accounts of the works or stock. When payment is made, the head "Purchase" is debited. The head "Purchase" therefore, shows a negative (credit) balance which indicates that the stores were received but the value thereof was not paid for.
- (3) Stock: This head is debited with all expenditures connected with acquisition of stock of materials and with manufacturing operations relating thereof. It is credited with the value of materials issued to works or sold or otherwise disposed of and the balance represents the book value of materials in stock plus the unadjusted charges, etc. connected with the manufacture.
- (4) Miscellaneous Works Advances: Accommodate (a) sales on credit, (b) expenditure incurred on deposit works in excess of deposit received (c) losses, retrenchment, errors, etc. and (d) other items. Broadly speaking, the head is debited with all the sums which are eventually to be recovered. The balance under the head represents recoverable amounts.

The transactions during 2007-2008 under the various sub-heads under "Suspense operated in the grant are given below :-

Major Head and Detailed Units		Opening Balance	Debit	Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance
Detailed U	nits	Debit + Credit -	(In 1	akhs of ru	pees)	Debit + Credit -
2700 02	Major Irrigation Kangsabati Reservoir					
02	Project					
799	Suspense					
Non Plan 001	Settlement of Suspense Account	.4.34	.0.00	. 0. 00	+0.00	. 4 34
43	Suspense Account	+4.34	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+4.34
Total		+4.34	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+4.34
2701	Major and Medium					
80	Irrigation General					
799	Suspense					
Non Plan	Cash Settlement					
001	Suspense Accounts					
50	Other Charge	+40.12	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+40.12
65	Cash Settlement Suspense	+1,44.48	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	1,44.48
75	Purchase	-15.91	+11.63	+0.00	+11.63	-4.28
89	Stock	+6,99.24	+6,50.46	+0.00	+6,50.46	+13,49.70
90	Miscellaneous Works	+12,99.65	+7,06.69	+0.00	+7,06.69	+20,06.34
Total		+21,67.58	+13,68.78	+0.00	+13,68.78	+35,36.36
2711	Flood Control and					
	Drainage					
01 799	Flood Control					
Non Plan	Suspense					
001	Suspense Account					
50	Other Charges	+61.27	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+61.27
65	Cash Settlement	+3.41	+38.80	+0.00	+38.80	+42.21
75	Suspense Purchase	-57.30	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	-57.30
89	Stock	+1,33.71	+24.32	+0.00	+24.32	+1,58.03
90	Miscellaneous Works	+1,93.24	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+1,93.24
Total		+3,34.33	+63.12	+0.00	+63,12	+3,97.45
03	Drainage					
799	Suspense					
Non Plan	Cook Cotalonous					
001	Cash Settlement Suspense Accounts					
50	Other Charges	+50.38	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+50.38
65	Cash Settlement	+24.36	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	+24.36
	Suspense			· · · · ·		
75 89	Purchase	-19,82.41	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	-19,82.41
90	Stock Miscellaneous Works	+7,60.25 +7,08.85	+36.39 +41.51	+0.00 +0.00	+36.39 +41.51	+7,96.64 +7,50.36
Total	MISCEITAMEOUS WOLKS	-4,38.57	+77.90	+0.00	+77.90	-3,60.67
		-, 30.37	50	. 0 , 00	. , , , , , 0	5,00.07

(vi) Suspense: The expenditure under Capital (Voted) grant included Rs.1,05.38 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of transactions under the minor head have been explained in note (v) under the Revenue (Voted) section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "suspense" are given below:

Major Head Detailed U		Opening Balance Debit + Credit -	Debit (In	Credit	Actuals	Closing Balance Debit + Credit -
4700	Capital Outlay on					
4,00	Major Irrigation					
04	Teesta Barrage					
	Project					
799	Suspense					
Plan	State Plan (Annual Plan and Tenth Plan)					
SP001	Cash Settlement Suspense Accounts					
75	Purchase	+16.22	+1,05.3	8 +0.0	0 +1,05.38	+1,21.60
Total		+16.22	+1,05.3	8 +0.0	0 +1,05.38	+1,21.60

Grant No. 33 JAILS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2052 Secretariat-General Services 2056 Jails Stationery and Printing 2058 Voted -Original 91,07,27 87,38,76 -3,68,51 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.3,68.51 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.1,12.33 lakh proved to be unnecessary. (ii) There was an overall saving of Rs.3,68.51 lakh in the voted grant, but no amount was surrendered by the department during the year. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) Head expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 2056 Jails 00 101 Jails Non Plan 003 District Jails 20,78.37 0 20,68.67 19,90.87 -77.80

Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation and final saving thereof have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 33 JAILS

Нее	ad	то	tal gran		Actual expenditure lakhs of rupeer	Excess (+) Saving (-) s)
	Jails Other Expend Plan	iture				
009	Schemes of Page (Central Share	rison Reforms re) [JL]				
	o	6,66.00	6,66	5.00	2,53.79	-4,12.21
010	Schemes of 1	Prison Reforms e) [JL]				
	0	2,66.00	2,66	6.00	55.00	-2,11.00
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH I	PLAN)		
SP002	Miscellaneou Works	s Development				
	0	4,00.00	4,00	0.00	2,56.91	-1,43.09

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 33 JAILS

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under :

			Total (grant	•	Actua expendi	_	Excess Saving	
Head				(In l	akhs o	f rupees)	baving	(-/	
2056	Jails								
00									
101	Jails								
Non Pl	an								
001	Presidency	Jail							
	0	8,06.04							
	R	8,06.04 -16.08		7,89.96		10	,55.40	+2,6	55.44
004	Subsidiary	Jail							
	0	10,51.30 } -5.19 }	:	10,46.11		11	, 43.34	+9	97.23
	R	- 5.19∫							
	Reasons for intimated (anticipated savis	ng and f	inal excess	in t	he abo	ve cases l	nave not	been

O02 Central Jails
O 28,21.29
S 1,02.42
R -54.02

28,69.69 30,44.65 +1,74.96

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for increased establishment charges. Reasons for subsequent reduction of fund and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess (Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupee	s)
RE	VENUE -			
Major :	Head			
2014	Administration of Justice	2		
2029	Land Revenue			
2052	Secretariat-General Servi	ices		
2070	Other Administrative Serv	vices		
2235	Social Security and Welfa	ire		
3454	Census Surveys and Statis	stics		
Voted -				
Original	1,68,39,66	1,80,36,14	1,49,88,33	-30,47,81
Suppleme	1,68,39,66 ntary 11,96,48	_,,	2,22,22,00	
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			11,49,67
Charged	-			
Original	33,94,86	33,94,86	42,90,87	+8,96,01
Suppleme	ntary 0			
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			78

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.30,47.81 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.11,96.48 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be fully unjustified.
- (ii) Out of total saving of Rs.30,47.81 lakh in the grant, a sum of Rs.11,49.67 lakh (37.72% of overall saving) was surrendered by the department during the year. Thus substantial portion of saving (62.28%) was retained which necessitates more control on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Total	grant	Act expen	ual diture	Excess Saving	
Head			(In lakhs	of rupees)		

2014 Administration of Justice

00

105 Civil and Session Courts

Non Plan

010 Family Courts-Calcutta

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for new establishment of Family Courts in Districts. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2014 Administration of Justice

00

105 Civil and Session Courts

Non Plan

005 Judicial Magistrates' Courts

114 Legal Advisers and Counsels

Non Plan

002 Legal Remembrances

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for meeting higher establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated saving in the first case, anticipated excess in second one and final saving in both the cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2014 Administrat	ion of Justice			
00				
₁₀₂ High Court Non Plan				
004 Circuit Ben Court at Ja	ch of Calcutta H lpaiguri	High		
o	2,98.00 -1,83.80	1,14.20	21.21	-92.99
R	-1,83.80			
105 Civil and Non Plan 002 Process an Establishm	d Serving ent			
O R	5,77.55 -2.53	5,75.02	4,38.91	-1,36.11
Reasons for		well as final savi	ng in the above cases	have not been
2014 Administra	tion of Justice			
00				
	Session Courts			
Non Plan				
	Sessions Courts			
O R	66,70.96 -10,65.54	56,05.43	65,04.02	+8,98.59
		g and final excess	have not been intima	ted (June, 2008)

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2014 Administration of Justice 00 105 Civil and Session Courts CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES) CN001 Establishment of Fast Track Court 0 15,00.00 6,59.10 15,00.00 -8,40.90 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2014 Administration of Justice 00 105 Civil and Session Courts STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Establishment of Additional Courts under upgradation

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

1,71.95

+1,71.95

Programme as recommended by the 11th Finance Commission

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the appropriation by Rs.8,96.01 lakh (Rs.8,96,00,933); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) Though there was an overall excess of Rs.8,96.01 lakh in the appropriation, an amount of Rs.0.78 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year reflecting a lack of control over budgetary system on the part of the concerned department.
- (iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Head	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2014 Administration of Justice

00

102 High Court

Non Plan

002 Original Side

O 6,86.31 R -0.67 6,85.64 10,00.20 +3,14.56

Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2014 Administration of Justice

00

102 High Court

Non Plan

003 Appellate Side

0 20,23.74 20,23.74 26,60.97 +6,37.23

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under :

Head

Total appropriation expenditure saving (-)

(In lakes of rupees)

Administration of Justice

High Court

Non Plan
001 Judges

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 35 LABOUR

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -		
		' (In	thousands of rupee	s)		
RE	VENUE -					
Major	Head					
2014	Administration of Justi	ce				
2210	Medical and Public Heal	th				
2230	Labour and Employment					
2235	Social Security and Wel	fare				
2251	Secretariat-Social Serv	ices				
Voted -						
Original	1,99,21,18	2 12 01 7				
Suppleme	ntary 13,60,37	2,12,81,5	1,94,39,21	-18,42,34		
Amount s	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			28,54		
Charged	-					
Original)	4	1 40	-1		
Suppleme	ntary 41	•		-		
	urrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil		
The expenditure under the appropriation does not include the amount of Rs. 5,75,86 thousand (Rs. 5,75,86,272) met out of an advance from the Contingency Fund, sanctioned in March,2008, but not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year.						
CA	PITAL -					
Major	Head					
4250	Capital Outlay on other	Social Services				
Voted -						
Original	70,00 }	76,1	39,71	-36,39		
Suppleme	ntary 6,10	•				

Notes and Comments -

Amount surrendered during the year

Revenue (Voted)

(31st March 2008).

(i) In view of overall saving of Rs.18,42.34 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.13,60.37 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be unnecessary.

Nil

- (ii) Out of substantial saving of Rs.18,42.34 lakh (8.66% of budget provision) in the grant, the department surrendered a meagre amount of Rs.28.54 lakh (less than 2% of overall saving) during the year. This requires more control on financial management by the department.
- (iii) In case of sub-head marked (*) in the grant substantial saving occurred also during the last four successive years. Such type of persisting abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also points to adoption of budget formulation on a more realistic basis.

Grant No. 35 LABOUR

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

Не	ad	Te	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2230	Labour and	Employment			
01	Labour				
001 No	Direction a on Plan	and Administration			
002		t of Minimum Wages ltural Labours	:		
	0	9,11.20	9,80.28	8,82.96	-97.32
	S	69.08			
101	Industrial	Relations			
003	Plan Administrat: Wages Act 19	ion of the Minimum 948	ı		
	o	27.05 1,81.25	2,08.30	29.47	-1,78.83
	S	1,81.25 J			
02	Employment				
101 Non	Employment Plan	Services			
001	Employment	Exchange			
	0	11,03.49	11,19.88	10,26.86	-93.02
	S	16.39 🕽			

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for meeting higher establishment charges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

He	ad		Total	grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2210	Medical and	Public Health				
		·· n Services-Allor	athy			
102	Employees S Scheme	tate Insurance				
Non	Plan					
001		tate Insurance ical Benefit)				
	0	14,62.10		14,48.91	10,23.86	-4,25.05
	R	-13.19 ∫				
002	Medical Ben	efit Scheme				
	0	8,33.70 -51.46		7,82.24	5,42.04	-2,40.20
	R	-51.46 ∫				
2235	Social Secur	city and Welfare	2			
60	Other Social Welfare Pro	l Security and grammes				
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for	SC			
Plan SP003	Provident F	(ANNUAL PLAN A und Scheme for Workers in Urb		NTH PLAN)		
	0	6,00.00		4,18.75	3,88.00	-30.75
	R	6,00.00 -1,81.25				

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Ке	ead		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2230	Labour and	Employment			
01	Labour				
101 Plan SP010	STATE P Welfare o Labours C	l Relations LAN (ANNUAL PLAN f Agricultural onstruction Labou anised Labour	•		
	O	2,00.00	2,00.00	••	-2,00.00
2235 60		curity and Welfar	e		
60	Welfare Pr	-			
796 Plan SP005	STATE P Provident Unorganis	ea Sub-Plan LAN (ANNUAL PLAN Fund Scheme for ed Workers in Urb Areas [LB]			
	0	5,00.00	5,00.00	••	-5,00.00
	Reasons	for non-utilisation	on of entire budge	ted fund in the above	cases have

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire budgeted fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2230 Labour and Employment **Employment** 02 001 Direction and Administration Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Extension of Employment Services 0 5,00.00 5,00.00 1,71.63 -3,28.37 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2210 Medical and Public Health Urban Health Services-Allopathy 01 102 Employees State Insurance Scheme Non Plan 004 Hospital cost for the Insured workers and their families 48,73.07 58.83 0 49,31.90 50,40.14 +1,08.24 R

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2230 Labour and Employment
 - 01 Labour
 - 101 Industrial Relations

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP003 Bidi Workers' Welfare Scheme

O 2,00.00 R 3,81.25 7,66.68
$$+3,85.43$$

Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
 - 200 Other Programmes

Non Plan

036 Scheme for Financial
Assistance to the Workers in
Locked out Industrial Units
(F A W L O I)

0 29,76.66 39,67.02 40,63.29
$$+96.27$$
 5 9,90.36

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for enhancing financial assistance from Rs.500/- to Rs.750/- per month per worker under FAWLOI scheme. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.36.39 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.6.10 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be absolutely unnecessary and unrealistic.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.36.39 lakh in the grant, constituting 47.82% of total budget provision, was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Similar saving was also noticed during 2006-2007 when the entire budget provision of Rs. 1,30.00 lakh in the grant remained unutilised and unsurrendered. This points to requirement of more control on the budgetary system by the financial executives.

Section and Major Head		Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	chousands of rupees)	
RI	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2029	Land Revenue			
2049	Interest Payments			
2052	Secretariat-General Servi	ices		
2053	District Administration			
2070	Other Administrative Serv	vices		
2216	Housing			
2250	Other Social Services			
2401	Crop Husbandry			
2506	Land Reforms			
3604	Compensation and Assignment Bodies and Panchayati Ra			
Voted -				
Origina	1 4,40,50,03	4,74,88,68	4,39,65,67	-35,23,01
Suppleme	ontary 34,38,65	2,12,12,12		
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			11,19,44
Charged	~			
Origina. Suppleme	}	2,00,00	1,31	-1,98,69
Amount	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni1
C	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
5475	Capital Outlay on other Services	General Economic		
Voted -	Rs			
Origina		11,73,11	9,52,27	-2,20,84
Supplem	entary 64,39			2,20,32
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.35,23.01 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.34,38.65 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be absolutely unnecessary.
- (ii) Out of ultimate saving of Rs.35,23.01 lakh, only a sum of Rs.11,19.44 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Thus 68.22% of total saving was retained which requires more control on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Actual Excess (+)

Notal grant expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

2029 Land Revenue

0.0

102 Survey and Settlement Operations

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS001Strengthening of Revenue Administration and updating of Land Records-Modernisation of Survey Works.

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for strengthening of Revenue Administration. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2029 Land Revenue

00

102 Survey and Settlement Operations

Non Plan

003 Settlement Operation in Connection with Estate Acquisition and Land Reforms Schemes

> Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for higher establishment charges. Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2506 Land Reforms 00 800 Other Expenditure Plan CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES) CN001 Agrarian Studies and Computerisation of Land Records 2,00.00 9,99.00 -11,19.44 79.56 0 79.89 +0.33 S R Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for computerisation of land records for which additional Central Grant had been received. Reasons for surrender of fund and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2053 District Administration 00 093 District Establishments Non Plan 001 General Establishment 51,69.59 0 56,30.49 52,41.78 -3,88.71

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for increased establishment charges. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	Dad		Total grant	Actual expenditur		Excess (+) Saving (-)
2029	Land Revenue	e				
00						
102	Survey and Operations	Settlement				
Plan	STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP008		cing Scheme for ers & Assignees d [LR]	of			
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00		••	-2,00.00
60	Interest Pay Interest on Miscellaneo	Other Obligati	ons			
Non	Plan					
001		n Compensation N Land-holders	Money			
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		••	-1,00.00
005	Other items	3				
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		••	-1,00.00
		non-utilisation June, 2008).	of the entire fun	d in the above o	cases h	ave not been

Нег	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2029	Land Revenue	e			
00					
001 Non	Direction a	nd Administration			
001		ition nt-Excluding ley Corporation			
	0	23,55.98	23,55.98	22,15.62	-1,40.36
101	Collection	Charges			
Non	Plan				
001	Establishme charges	nt and other			
	o	10,35.96	10,35.96	3,63.18	-1,72.78
	Reason	s for saving in the	above cases ha	we not been intimated	(June, 2008).
(iv	r) Saving men	tioned above was par	tly counter-ba	lanced by excess as und	ler :
Не	ad	То	tal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2029	Land Revenue	e			
00					
102	Survey and Operations	Settlement			
Non 001	Plan Controlling	offices			
	o	5,35.17	5,35.17	6,72.88	+1,37.71

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2053 District Administration

00

094 Other Establishments

Non Plan

001 Subdivisional Establishment

0 25,20.77

25,20.77

26,60.93

+1,40.16

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) The department utilised only Rs.1.31 lakh (i.e 6.5 % of the budget estimate) during the year. Thus there was 99.34% saving in the charged appropriation. Similar saving was also noticed during 2006-07 (Rs. 2,44.19 lakh, 80% of budget estimate) and during 2005-06 (Rs. 3,01.10 lakh, 96.94% of total budget provision).
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.1,98.69 lakh (99.34 % of the appropriation) was surrendered by the department during the year. All these point towards requirement of more realistic views in framing budget estimate. Such practice was also noticed during 2006-07 and 2005-06 when entire savings remained unsurrendered by the department. These require more realistic control on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

60 Interest on Other Obligations

701 Miscellaneous

Non Plan

005 Other items

2,00.00

2,00.00

1.16

-1,98.84

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.2,20.84 lakh in the grant supplementary provision of Rs.64.39 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved unnecessary.
- (ii) The grant exhibited substantial saving of Rs. 2,20.84 lakh (18.82% of budget estimate) during the year. Similar saving, noticed during 2006-07 (Rs. 7,51.55 lakh, 29.96 of budget provision), during 2005-06 (Rs. 2,08.18 lakh, comprising 19.77% of budget estimate) and during 2004-05 (Rs. 43.31 lakh, 97.78% of total budgetary provision), indicates lack of realistic control over budgetary system on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees)

5475 Capital Outlay on other General Economic Services

00

789 Special Component Plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Purchase of Land under Homestead-cum-Kitchen Garden Scheme

0 4,00.00 4,00.00 3,13.60 -86.40

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP002 Purchase of Land under Homestead-cum-Kitchen Garden Scheme

O 4,00.00 4,00.00 3,18.60 -81.40

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 37 LAW (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess -
			(In t	housands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -				
Major H	lead				
2052	Secretariat-Ge	neral Services			
Voted -					
Original		2,28,43	2,28,43	2,00,05	-28,38
Supplemer		••)			
	rrendered during cch 2008).	the year			Nil
Notes	and Comments	_			
Parrag	us (Wated)				
Yeven	ue(Voted)				
(i)		total saving of Rs. endered by the depar		(12.43% of budget provided the year.	vision) in the
(ii)	Saving occurre	d mainly under :			
				Actual	
	_	Tota	l grant	expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ad			(In lakhs of rupees)	
2052	Secretariat-Ge	eneral Services			
00					
	Cogrataviat				
Non Pl	Secretariat				
	Law Departmen	+			
010		-			
	_				
	0	2,28.43	2,28.43	2,00.05	-28.38
	Reasons for	saving have not be	en intimated	(June, 2008).	

Grant No. 38 MINORITIES DEVELOPMENT AND WELFARE (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	thousands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -				
Major	Head				
2052	Secretariat-General Servi	ces			
2202	General Education				
2204	Sports and Youth Services				
2235	Social Security and Welfa	re			
2250	Other Social Services				
2251	Secretariat-Social Service	es			
Voted -					
Original	47,02,31		2,39,40,5	4 1,10,76,09	-1,28,64,45
Suppleme	ntary 1,92,38,23		2,55,40,5	1,10,70,03	_,,
	urrendered during the year				Nil
(31st Ma	rch 2008).				
CA	PITAL -				
Major	Head				
4202	Capital Outlay on Education	on, Spo	orts. Art		
4202	and Culture		· ,		
4235	Capital Outlay on Social	Securi	tv and		
4233	Welfare	000411	e, una		
Voted -					
Original	9,00,00 \		10 00 0	0 00 00	-1,00,00
Suppleme	ļ		10,00,0	0 9,00,00	-1,00,00
	urrendered during the year arch 2008).				Nil
	es and Comments - enue(Voted)				
(i)	In view of overall savin	g of I	Rs.1,28,64.	45 lakh (53.73% of th	e total budget
	provision) in the grant, in March, 2008 proved to b			vision of Rs.1,92,38.23	lakh obtained

- in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the total saving of Rs.1,28,64.45 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Saving of Rs.16,34.54 lakh (79.11%) during 2006-07, Rs.88.32 lakh (20.86%) during 2005-06 and Rs.57.91 lakh (15.31%) during 2004-05 was also noticed. This indicates lack of control on the part of the controlling authority towards budget formulation.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	occurred marning	Total	grant	Actua	1	Tyrons (+)
Не	ad		10041	granc	expendi		Saving (-)
					(In lakhs of	rupees)	
2202	General Educ	ation					
02	Secondary Ed	ucation					
110	Assistance to Secondary Sc	o Non-Governme chools	ent				
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP013	Assistance in Education in Secondary So	n Non-Governmen	nt				
	o	1,20.00		1,20.00		••	-1,20.00
SP015		or Common Rooms ets and Drinkin ities [MD]					
	o	2,40.00		2,40.00		••	-2,40.00
SP016	Teachers for	or Additional r Maintaining a chers Students	an				
	0	1,50.00		1,50.00		••	-1,50.00
03	University a	nd Higher Educ	ation				
103	Government (Institutes	Colleges and					
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP010	Madrasah [MI	of Calcutta D]					
	0	2,00.00		2,00.00		••	-2,00.00
2250 00	Other Social	l Services					
	Other Expend	diture					
Pla	n STATE PLAI	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP00		n of Showrabaro ffice Building (ACA) [MD]					
	0	2,00.00		2,00.00		••	-2,00.00

Head

Construction of Second Haj House (ACA) [MD]

Construction of Second 2,00.00

House (ACA) [MD]

House (ACA) [MD]

Construction of Second Haj House (ACA) [MD]

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2202 General Education
 - 02 Secondary Education
 - 110 Assistance to Non-Government Secondary Schools

Non Plan

013 Assistance to Non-Government Madrasah [MD]

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of salaries of teaching and non-teaching staff of Non-Government Madrashas. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

	_	Total	grant		Act	ual dit		Excess Saving	
He	ad			(In	lakhs	of	rupees)	_	
2202	General Education								
02	Secondary Education								
101	Inspection								
Non	Plan								
004	Mens Branch								
	0 92.10		99.22				1.69	-97	. 53
	s 7.12							_	

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required to meet higher establishment charges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2235 Social Security and Welfare

02 Social Welfare

200 Other Programmes

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS001 Multi-Sectoral Development Scheme for Minorities

Creation of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of scholarship for professional and technical courses and also for Multi-Sectoral Development Scheme for Minorities. Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Н●	ad	•	Total grant	Actual expendit (In lakhs of	ure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2202	General Educ	ation				
80	General					
107	Scholarships	3				
Plan	CENTRALLY	SPONSORED (NEW	SCHEMES)			
CS003		Scholarship Sch belonging to mmunities	eme			
	S	2,55.00	2,55.00		••	-2,55.00
CS004		scholarship for onging to Minor	ity			
	S	5,10.00	5,10.00		••	-5,10.00
	was stated to minority comm	of fund through be required for munities. Reasons d (June, 2008).	payment of sch	olarship to	students 1	belonging to
2202	General Educ	ation				
02	Secondary Ed	ucation				
001	Direction an	d Administratio	n			
Non	Plan					
006	Payment of S Banks	Service Charges	to			
	0	1,61.00	1,61.00		0.07	-1,60.93

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2235 Social Security and Welfare 02 Social Welfare 200 Other Programmes STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP007 Construction of Office Building at WBMDFC (ACA) [MD] 0 2,00.00 2,00.00 56.10 -1,43.90 2250 Other Social Services 00 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP006 Support for Establishment of Para Medical College, Nursing Institute, Working Womens Hostel etc. at Gorachand Road, Kolkata (ACA) [MD] 0 4,00.00 4,00.00 50.00 -3,50.00

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

Head

Total grant

Actual
expenditure

Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2202 General Education

01 Elementary Education

109 Scholarships and Incentives
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP004 School dress for Girl
Students in Primary Schools

O 70.00 70.00 2,18.75 +1,48.75

2250 Other Social Services

00

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Sp001 Scheme for construction of Muslim Girls' Hostels in the Districts formulated by the Minority Cell under Home Deptt.

0 1,00.00 1,00.00 2,23.07 +1,23.07

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 02 Social Welfare
 - 200 Other Programmes

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Sp006 Stipend to Meritorious Muslim Students (through West Bengal Minorities Development and Finance Corporation) (MD)

4,49.00 +4,49.00

Reasons for incurring expenditure without Budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2202 General Education
 - 02 Secondary Education
 - 800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP044 Improvement of Buildings of

Jr. High Schools

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for improvement of buildings of Junior High Schools. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.1,00.00 lakh (10% of the budget estimate) in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.1,00.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be unjustified.
- (ii) No portion of the saving of Rs.1,00.00 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 4202 Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture
 - 01 General Education
 - 201 Elementary Education
 - Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP003 Construction of Administrative Building of the West Bengal Board of Madrasha Education

S 1,00.00 1,00.00 ·· -1,00.00

Creation of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for construction of Administrative Building of the West Bengal Board of Madrasha Education. Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
RI	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2052	Secretariat-General Serv	rices		
2211	Family Welfare			
2215	Water Supply and Sanitat	ion		
2217	Urban Development			
3604	Compensation and Assignm Bodies and Panchayati Ra			
Voted -				
Origina	14,75,24,86	16,05,57,70	13,35,69,18	-2,69,88,52
Suppleme				-,,
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			32,16
Charged	-			
Origina.	90,46	90,46	90,19	-27
Supplem	-			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
C	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4217	Capital Outlay on Urban	Development		
6004	Loans and Advances from Government	the Central		
6217	Loans for Urban Developm	nent		
Voted -				
Origina	1,16,70,00	1,16,70,00	81.29,39	-35,40,61
Supplem	entary ∫		·	-33,40,01
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	1 87,61	87,61	87,60	-1
Supplem				_
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.2,69,88.52 lakh in the grant, augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision of Rs.1,30,32.84 lakh proved unrealistic.
- (ii) Out of substantial saving of Rs.2,69,88.52 lakh in the grant, constituting 16.81% of the budget provision, a negligible amount of Rs.32.16 lakh, i.e. less than one percent of overall saving, was surrendered by the department during the year. This necessitates more control on the part of the controlling officer.
- (iii) The sub-head marked (*) in the grant exhibited saving of substantial nature continuously for last four years, since 2003-04. This persistent saving is to be taken care of before formulating budget provision for the succeeding years.
 - (iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(In lakhs of rupees)	

3604 Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

00

103 Entertainment Tax

Non Plan

O05 Grants--in-Aid to the Municipal Corporation and other Local Bodies
O 50,00.00

72,31.00 69,19.60 -3,11.40

-1,17.95

200 Other Miscellaneous Compensations and Assignments

22,31.00

Non Plan

034 Fixed Grants Municipal Corporation and other Urban Local Bodies

Augmentation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for additional grants to Urban Local Bodies in respect of their share of Entertainment Tax and for additional fixed grants to them. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	Tota	l grant	(In	_	nal Hiture of rupees)	Excess Saving	• •
2217	Urban Develo	pment						
		Development Schemes	i					
191	Assistance t Bodies, Corp	to Local porations, Urban Authorities, Town						
		ocal Bodies in with Their Election						
	o	7,82.00	7,79.07			1,36.75	-6,4	12.32
	R	7,82.00						
2217	Urban Develo	pment						
		Development Schemes						
191 Plan	Assistance of Bodies, Corp development Improvement	to Local porations, Urban Authorities, Town						
SP054		ban Information te Share) [MA]						
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00			••	-1,	00.00
SP055	Grants for under JNNUR	UIDSSMT & IHSDP M (State Share)						
	0	14,20.00	14,20.00			• •	-14,	20.00
SP056		UIDSSMT & IHSDP M (Central Share)						
	0	56,80.00	56,80.00			••	-56,	80.00

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 789 Special component plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP022 Grants to UDISSMT & HSDP under JNNURM (Central Share) [MA] 18,40.00 -18,40.00 18,40.00 . . Reasons for non-utilisation of entire budget provision in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2217 Urban Development 05 Other Urban Development Schemes Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards, etc Non Plan 020 Dearness Concession to the employees of Municipal Corporations & other U.L. Bodies in KMD & Non-KMD Areas [MA] -3,40.731,24,54.00 1,21,13.27 1,24,54.00 STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP019 Development of Municipal Corporations outside Calcutta Metropolitan Area 2,20.00 10.83 -2,09.17 2,20.00 SP035 Calcutta Environmental Improvement Project 1,69,60.00 86,85,94 -82,74.06 1,69,60.00

	Head	,	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
SP039	Solid Was	Govt. aided Liqui ste Management in 14 ULBs in West Staly) *			
SP044	Improveme	50,00.00 Environmental ent Project ite Share)	50,00.00	2,15.00	-47,85.00
SP048	O Employmer Areas	34,37.00 at Generation in	34,37.00 Urban	30,00.00	-4,37.00
789	O Special o	16,50.00 component plan fo	16,50.00 or SC	3,63.11	-12,86.89
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP010		Environmental ent Project (ADB) are			
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	65.22	-1,34.78
796	Tribal A	ceas Sub-Plan			
Plan	STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001		Environmental ent Project (ADB) Share			
	0	72,74.00	72,74.00	3.93	-72,70.07
80	General				
789	Special (Component Plan fo	or SC		
Plan	STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP005	as per Re Second S	o Urban Local Bod ecommendation of tate Finance on (GLB) [MA]	lies		
	0	18,46.34	18,46.34	14,55.71	-3,90.63

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP010 Grants to Urban Local Bodies as per recommendation of Second State Finance Commission

0 50,82.18 50,82.18 41,83.62 -8,98.56

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2217 Urban Development
 - 80 General
 - 800 Other Expenditure

Non Plan

001 Grant to CMC / HMC for adjustment of Energy Bills of CESC

S 88,42.55 88,42.55 96,45.24 +8,02.69

Creation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for re-imbursement of Energy Bills paid to CESC by KMC. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Нее	ad	9	Potal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
2217	Urban Develo	ppment					
05	Other Urban	Development Sche	emes				
191	Bodies, Cordevelopment	Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards, etc					
	Corporation	to the Municipa s and other Urba s towards Salari ployees	n				
	0 3	,38,91.00	3,38,91.00	3,47,87.49	+8,96.49		
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)				
SP001	Development Areas	of Municipal					
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	12,07.16	+10,07.16		
SP046	Kolkata Urb Poor (DIFD)	an Services for (EAP)	the				
	0	87,92.00	87,92.00	1,06,44.00	+18,52.00		
192	Assistance Municipal C	to Municipalitie ouncils	s /				
Pla	n STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)				
SP00	1 Employment Areas	generation in U	rban				
	0	16,50.00	16,50.00	27,49.25	+10,99.25		
789	Special co	mponent plan for	SC				
Pla	n STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)				
SP00	1 Developmen [MA]	t of Municipal A	reas				
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	4,22.37	+2,22.37		
SP01	•	UIDSSMT & IHSDP IRM (State Share)					
	0	4,60.00	4,60.00	5,50.02	+90.02		

Head	1	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
796	Tribal Ar	eas Sub-Plan			
Plan	STATE PL	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP009		r UIDSSMT & IHSDP URM (State Share)			
	0	1,20.00	1,20.00	4,60.11	+3,40.11
SP010		r UIDSSMT & IHSDP URM (Central Share)			
	0	4,80.00	4,80.00	7,73.31	+2,93.31
80	General				
001 Non 1		and Administration			
001	Municipal	Administration			
	0	3,76.55	3,76.55	7,61.92	+3,85.37

Reasons for excess in all the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) The grant disclosed substantial saving to the tune of Rs. 35,40.61 lakh during the year. Similar significant saving, exhibited during 2006-07 (Rs. 42,43.39 lakh, constituting 38.91% of budget estimate), during 2004-05 (huge saving of Rs. 1,25,87.73 lakh, constituting 92.11% of budget grant) and during 2005-06 (Rs. 65,98.60 lakh, comprising 83.42% of budget provision), point to requirement of scientific views during budget framing.
- (ii) No portion of the relatively large saving of Rs.35,40.61 lakh (30.34 % of the budget provision) was surrendered by the department during the year

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head	Т	otal grant	Actua expendi (In lakhs of	ture	Excess Saving	
6217 Loans for U	rban Development					
60 Other Urban	Development Sche	mes				
SP001 Loans for F Corporation Environment	AN (ANNUAL PLAN A)	ND TENTH PLAN)				
0	72,70.00	72,70.00	67	59.60	-5,1	.0.40

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 6217 Loans for Urban Development
 - 60 Other Urban Development Schemes
 - 789 Special Component Plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP007 Loans to Kolkata Municipal Corporation for Kolkata Environmental Improvement Project (ADB) (EAP) [MA]

0 25,96.00 25,96.00 .. -25,96.00

796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Loans for Kolkata Municipal Corporation for Kolkata Environmental Improvement Project (ADB)

O 5,20.00 5,20.00 .. -5,20.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire budget provision in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Не	ead		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess Saving	• •
4217	Capital Out	lay on Urban				
05	Other Urban	Development Sch	nemes			
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for	SC			
Pla	ın STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP001	Kolkata Env Improvement (ADB)(State	Project				
	0	12,74.00	12,74.00	13,69.79	+!	95.79

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -				
		(In	thousands of rupees)					
RE	VENUE -							
Major	Head							
2049	Interest Payments							
2217	Urban Development							
2230	Labour and Employment							
2235	Social Security and Welf	are						
2501								
2505	2505 Rural Employment							
2515	Other Rural Development	Programmes						
2575	Other Special Areas Prog	grammes						
3451	Secretariat-Economic Ser							
3604	3604 Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions							
Voted -								
Original	. 20,77,36,00	22,30,42,22	21,05,27,71	-1,25,14,51				
				Nil				
Charged	_							
Original	ì	E 25 50	1 20 15					
Suppleme	}	5,35,50	1,28,15	-4,07,35				
Amount	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil				
CI	APITAL -							
Major	Head							
4515	Capital Outlay on other Development Programmes	Rural						
6003	Internal Debt of the Sta	ate Government						
Voted -								
Original	ւ 5,00 ๅ	5,00	4,99	-1				
	entary } surrendered during the year arch 2008).	***	-,	Nil				
Charged	-							
Origina.)	1,72,00	7,48	-1,64,52				
Supplem	entary }	1,72,00	,,=0	-2,04,32				
Amount	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni 1				

Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.1,25,14.51 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.1,53,06.22 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.1,25,14.51 lakh in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under

Excess (+) Total grant Actual Head expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2515 Other Rural Development

Programmes

00

102 Community Development

Non Plan

001 Block Headquarters

71,89.48

66,29.15 -5,60.33

789 Special Component Plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP003 DFID assisted Scheme for strengthening Rural Decentralisation (SRD) in West Bengal

33,02.69

8,73.34

-24,29.35

R

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP018 Scheme under RIDF

48,41.00

32,47.90 -15,93.10

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3604 Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions 0.0 103 Entertainment Tax Non Plan 006 Grants-in-aid to the Panchayat from Panchayat Fund [PN] 31,50.00 -5,61.26 25,88.74 14,87.19 -11,01.55 0 Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2235 Social Security and Welfare Other Social Security and 60 Welfare Programmes 102 Pensions under Social Security Schemes Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 National Old Age Pension Scheme (State Share) 0 69,40.48 1,03,60.00 1,03,60.00 -34,19.52

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head		Tot	tal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)			
2505	Rural Employ	ment						
60	Other Progra	ammes						
104	104 Sampoorna Grameen Rozgar Yojana							
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN ANI	TENTH PLAN)					
SP004		of Expenditure orna Grameen Rozga	r					
	0	10,00.00	10,00.00	5,36.22	-4,63.78			
106	National Ru Guarantee S	ral Employment cheme						
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN ANI	TENTH PLAN)					
SP001	under Natio	of expenditure nal Rural Guarantee Scheme						
	o	98,19.00	98,19.00	88,93.74	-9,25.26			
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for SC						
Plan SP004		N (ANNUAL PLAN ANI of Expenditure [PN]	O TENTH PLAN)					
	o	50,00.00	50,00.00	43,76.91	-6,23.09			
	Tribal Area							
		N (ANNUAL PLAN ANI	TENTH PLAN)					
SP003		e of Expenditure orna Grameen Rozga	ır					
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	1,03.83	-96.17			

Неа	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2515	Other Rural Programmes	Development			
00					
001 Plan		nd Administration SPONSORED (NEW SC	HEMES)		
CS001	of Rural Dev WBSRDA, PRIs	and other s/agencies for e-PI	RI		
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	11.55	-88.45
003	Training				
Plan	CENTRAL SI	ECTOR (NEW SCHEME	S)		
CN002		to State Institute velopment and other	c		
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00		-1,00.00
101	Panchayati F	Raj			
Non :	Grants-in-al the Gram Par meeting the of their mer	n of office bearers			
012	the Zilla Pa	16,50.00 id/contributions to arishad - ns towards salaries oyees of the Zilla		13,45.84	-3,04.16
	0	25,19.58	25,19.58	23,78.97	-1,40.61

Head	•		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	•			(In lakhs of rupees)	
196	Assistance t Parishad/Dis Panchayat				
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	for meeting in rural dev and other de	o Zilla Parishad the critical gap elopment schemes velopment Backward Rural			
	0 20	0,00.00	20,00.00	18,43.55	-1,56.45
789 5	Special Compo	nent Plan for SC			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Schemes unde	r RIDF in SC Are	as		
	0 54	4,38.00	54,38.00	31,25.79	-23,12.21
SP002		nchayat Bodies a dation of Second e Commission			
	0 1,00	8,40.15	1,08,40.15	79,43.54	-28,96.61
796	Tribal Areas	Sub-Plan			
		(ANNUAL PLAN AND r RIDF in Tribal			
	0 1	2,46.00	12,46.00	9.57.53	-2,88.47
SP002	per recommen	nchayat Bodies a dation of Second e Commission			
	0 1	6,82.90	16,82.90	12,22.29	-4,60.61
800	Other Expend	iture			
Plan	n STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP008	Bodies for	to Panchayati Ra Implementation o und Scheme for ricultural			
	0	10,00.00	10,00.00	8,06.25	-1,93.75

Head	ı	Total grant	Actual expenditure In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
SP020	Grants to Panchayat Bodies per recommendation of Secon State Finance Commission (G	nd		
	0 1,53,05.95	1,53,05.95	1,12,95.31	-40,10.64
SP024	DFID assisted Scheme for strengthening Rural Decentralisation (SRD) in W Bengal	<i>l</i> est		
	O 1,14,52.00 R -55,10.11	59,41.89	24,92.76	-34,49.13
	R -55,10.11 ∫			
2501	Reasons for saving in the		e not been intimated	(June, 2008).
01	Development Integrated Rural Development Programme	nt		
789	Special component plan for	sc		
Plan		•		
SP003	Promotion of SHG Movement	[PN]		
	o 1,75.00 s 4,75.00	6,50.00	1,33.70	-5,16.30
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
Plan		ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Promotion of SHG Movement			
	o 50.00 s 1,50.00	2,00.00	49.89	-1,50.11

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP006 Promotion of SHG Movement

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for promotion of Self Help Group Movement. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2501 Special Programmes for Rural Development
 - 01 Integrated Rural Development Programme
 - 789 Special component plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP004 Backward Region Grant Fund [PN]

O 1,28,30.00 S 48,41.00 R 4,87.50 1,33,20.00 -48,38.50

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing additional fund received from Government of India for the Development of Backward Region (Backward Region Grant Fund). Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2505 Rural Employment 01 National Programmes 702 Jawahar Gram Samridhi Yojana STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001State Share of Indira Awas Yojona 0 67,67.27 35,18.11 -32,49.16 31,50.00 S R 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 State Share of Indira Awas Yojana 14,00.00 24,50.00 13,51.44 0 52,01.44 33,11.67 -18,89.77 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing state matching share on Indira Awas Yojana and also for meeting additional establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2501 Special Programmes for Rural Development 01 Integrated Rural Development Programme 789 Special component plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Swarnajayanti Gram Swarojgar Yojana (State Share) [PN] 0 4,37.50 S 20,21.23 11,84.26 -8,36.97 R

Неа	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
800	Other Expen	diture			
	-	(ANNUAL PLAN AND i Gram Swarajgar)	TENTH PLAN)		
	0	6,87.50 13,12.50 11,01.95	31,01.95	17,89.43	-13,12.52
	s	13,12.50			
	R	ر 11,01.95			
2501	Swarojgar Yoja intimated (Jun	ana. Reasons for an		aing share for Swarns	
05	Waste Land D	evelopment			
800	Other Expend	iture			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Integrated W Development	estland Programme			
	0	1,00.00	1,00.00	19.50	-80.50

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	I	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2235	Social Secur	rity and Welfare			
60	Other Social Welfare Prog	l Security and grammes			
789	Special Com	ponent Plan for SC			
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP004		d Age Pension ' te Share) (NSAP)			
	0	29,00.00	29,00.00	0.06	-28,99.94
SP005	National Fa	gainst ACA for mily Benefit Scheme are) (NSAP) [PN]			
	0	3,40.00	3,40.00	1,36.00	-2,04.00
796	Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
Pla		N (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP003		d Age Pension te Share) [NOAPS]			
	0	11,40.00	11,40.00	5,89.83	-5,50.17

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2505 Rural Employment
 - 01 National Programmes
 - 702 Jawahar Gram Samridhi Yojana Non Plan
 - 001 Rural Works Programmes

795 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP002 State Share for Indira Awas Yojana (State Share) [PN]

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing state matching share on Indira Awas Yojana and also for meeting additional establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2501 Special Programmes for Rural Development
 - 01 Integrated Rural Development Programme
 - 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP003 Backward Region Grant Fund

 $\begin{array}{ccc}
0 & 51,32.00 \\
R & 1,95.00
\end{array}$ 53,27.00
53,28.00 +1.00

Head

Notal grant Actual expenditure

(In lakhs of rupees)

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP007 Backward Region Grant Fund

0 76,98.00 R 2,92.50

R 2,92.50

Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess in the above cases

2235 Social Security and Welfare

have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
- 102 Pensions under Social Security Schemes

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
SP002 Provision against ACA for
National Old Age Pension
Scheme (Central Share)

0 1,03,60.00 1,03,60.00 1,41,70.55 +38,10.55

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2235 Social Security and Welfare 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Provision against ACA for National Old Age Pension Scheme (Central Share) 29,00.00 29,00.00 46,44.91 +17,44.91 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Provision against ACA for National Old Age Pension Scheme (Central Share) 0 11,40.00 25,30.39 11,40.00 +13,90.39 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2515 Other Rural Development Programmes 00 101 Panchayati Raj Non Plan 004 Contribution towards salaries of Employees of Gram panchayats 1,66,37.44 1,66,16.84 1,92,65.84 0 +26,49.00 R Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2515 Other Rural Development Programmes 00 Panchayati Raj 101 Non Plan 010 Grants-in-aid/contributions to the Panchayat Samities -Contribution towards salaries of the employees of Panchayat Samities 0 8,42.62 13,42.62 10,99.65 -2,42.975,00.00 R Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2505 Rural Employment 60 Other Programmes 106 National Rural Employment Guarantee Scheme STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Expenditure under Rural Employment Guarantee Programme in Howrah District 6,60.00 +6,60.00 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP005 Expenditure under Rural Employment Guarantee Programme in Howrah District 3,40.00 +3,40.00 Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2235 Social Security and Welfare Other Social Security and 60 Welfare Programmes 102 Pensions under Social Security Schemes Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP003 Provision against ACA for National Family Benefit Scheme (Central Share) 0 12,24.00 49,78.28 +28,72.39 21,05.89 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing additional fund received from Government of India in respect of National Family Benefit Scheme Under National Social Assistance Programme. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2505 Rural Employment 60 Other Programmes 105 Food for Work Programme STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001Transportation and

Reasons for creation of fund by way of re-appropriation and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2,45.31

1,15.48

-1,29.83

Distribution Charges of

for Work Programme

Foodgrains under National Food

2,45.31

Неа	ıd		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Other Rural De Programmes	evelopment			
00					
	Other Expendi Plan	ture			
002	Panchayat Ele	ctions [PN]			
Plan SP004	STATE PLAN Assistance to	5,00.00 (ANNUAL PLAN AND Panchayat Raj werage and Rural		24.00.36	+9,00.36
SP013		_	15,00.00	25,63.37	+10.63.37
SP019			5,00.00	98,06.88	+93,06.88
SP026	Assistance to	2,00.00 West Bengal Development Agenc	2,00.00 :y	33,03.48	+31,03.48
	o	70.00	70.00	5,07.17	+4,37.17

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2575 Other Special Areas Programmes 02 Backward Areas 101 Area Development STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP009 Comprehensive Area Development Project [PN] 0 20,80.00 20,80.00 23,12.50 +2,32.50 3604 Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions 00 200 Other Miscellaneous Compensations and Assignments Non Plan 041 Grants to Zilla Parishads in lieu of Landlords' Tenants' Share of Cesses [PN] 52.50 52.50 20,00.00 +19,47.50

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.4,07.35 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs.3,10.50 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be injudicious.
- (ii) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs.4,07.35 lakh in the appropriation (76.07% of total Budget provision) was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) The appropriation also disclosed huge saving persistently for the last three years, viz., 100% in 2004-05, 44.35% in 2005-06 and 76.09% in 2006-07. This necessitates adoption of more realistic approach towards budget formulation by the controlling authority.

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

Actual Total Excess (+) expenditure appropriation Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2049 Interest Payments 01 Interest on Internal Debt 200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged) Non Plan 026 Loans from LICI [PN] 0 10.00 20.00 -20.00 s 10.00 \ 036 Loans from HUDCO (PN) 2,00.00 3,00.00 0 5,00.00 1,22.59 -3.77.41

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of interest in respect of loans taken from HUDCO. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

- (i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs.1,64.52 lakh, constituting 95.65% of Budget provision, was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) The position was the same during the last three years. Entire budget provision in appropriation under capital portion remained un-utilised in 2006-07 and 2004-05; whereas overall saving was 95.36% of budget provision in 2005-06. This necessitates adoption of effective means in budget formulation by the financial executive.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Не	ad	aj	Total opropriation	Actual expendit (In lakhs of		Excess Saving	• •
	Internal Debt o Government	f the State					
00							
	Loans from other	er Institutions					
021	Loans from the Urban Developm [PN]	Housing and ent Corporation					
	0 1	,50.00	1,50.00		••	-1.5	50.00

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 41 PARLIAMENTARY AFFAIRS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2052 Secretariat-General Services 2070 Other Administrative Services Voted -3,05,20 Original -62,34 3,39,50 2,77,16 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) In view of overall saving of Rs. 62.34 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 34.30 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be unjustified. No portion of the saving of Rs. 62.34 lakh (18.36% of the budget estimate) was surrendered by the department during the year. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2070 Other Administrative Services 00 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP005 West Bengal Youth Parliament Competition Scheme in Educational Institutions [PA] 2,00.00 1,75.42 0 2,25.00 -49.58 Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for West Bengal Youth Parliament Competition scheme in

educational institutions. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June

2008).

Grant No. 42 PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

REVENUE - Major Head 2049	Sectio	on and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
Major Head 2049 Interest Payments 2052 Secretariat-General Services 2070 Other Administrative Services Voted - Original 15,10,32 15,66,06 14,98,38 -67,68 Supplementary 55,74 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). 1,11,32 Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Cilist March 2008).			(In t	housands of rupees)	
Major Head 2049 Interest Payments 2052 Secretariat-General Services 2070 Other Administrative Services Voted - Original 15,10,32 15,66,06 14,98,38 -67,68 Supplementary 55,74 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). 1,11,32 Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Nil Cilist March 2008).	R	EVENUE -			
2052 Secretariat-General Services 2070 Other Administrative Services Voted - Original 15,10,32 15,66,06 14,98,38 -67,68 Supplementary 55,74 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). 1,11,32 Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Manuat surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 50,00 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Manuat surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -					
2052 Secretariat-General Services 2070 Other Administrative Services Voted - Original 15,10,32 15,66,06 14,98,38 -67,68 Supplementary 55,74 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). 1,11,32 Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	2049	Interest Payments			
Voted - Vote		-	vi cos		
Voted - Original 15,10,32 15,66,06 14,98,38 -67,68 Supplementary 55,74					
Original 15,10,32			vices		
Supplementary 55,74 Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).		_			
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). 1,11,32 Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	_		15,66,06	14,98,38	-67,68
Charged - Original 9,59 9,59 9,59 9,59 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -					
Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -					1,11,32
Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Charged	. -			
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Origina	9,59	0.50	0 50	
CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Supplem	entary }	3,33	9,39	••
CAPITAL - Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Amount surrendered during the year Amount surrendered during the year Notes and Comments -					Nil
Major Head 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	(31st M	arch 2008).			
4216 Capital Outlay on Housing 6004 Loans and Advances from the Central Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Notes and Comments -	C.	APITAL -			
Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Notes and Comments -	Major	Head			
Government Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Notes and Comments -	4216	Capital Outlay on Housin	a		
Voted - Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -			-		
Original 50,00 50,00 26,63 -23,37 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -		Government			
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Voted -				
Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Origina	1 50,00 ๅ	50.00	26.63	-23 37
Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Supplem	<u> </u>	30,00	20,03	-23,37
Charged - Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -					Nil
Original 21,56 21,56 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008).	(31st M	arch 2008).			
Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	_				
Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -	Origina	1 21,56 }	21,56	21,56	••
(31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -					
					Nil
	Note	es and Comments -			
Revenue (Voted) (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.67.68 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of		enue(Voted) In view of overall saving o	of Rs.67.68 lakh in t	ne grant, supplementa	cy provision of

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.67.68 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.55.74 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be useless.
- (ii) During the year the department surrendered Rs.1,11.32 lakh, which was greater than the final saving of Rs.67.68 lakh. This discloses casual approach of the department towards financial management.

Grant No.42 PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Head		Total	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess Saving	
2052	Secretariat - 0	General Service	s					
00								
090	Secretariat							
Non	Plan							
021	Home (Personne)	l and						
	${\tt Administrative}$	Reforms)						
	Department							
	0	4,96.53						
	S	55.74}	!	5,29.56		5,24.10	-5	. 46
	R	-22.71						
	to be required	for meeting high	er est	ablishment c	charge	ned in March,2008 s. Reasons for re intimated (June,20	duction o	
2070	Other Administr	rative						

Services

00

003 Training

Non Plan

002 Training of Administrative

Officers

80.28 58.98 51.44 -7.54

Maintenance of A.T.I. 005 Bidhan Nagar

> 1,79.40 1,74.20 -5.20 R

Reasons for reduction of fund through surrender and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 42 PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIVE REFORMS

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2070 Other Administrative Services 00 104 Vigilance Non Plan 001 State Headquarters 0 4,09.57 3,80.40 4,38.28 +57.88 R Reasons for reduction of fund through surrender/re-appropriation and thereafter eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). Capital (Voted) Out of total saving of Rs.23.37 lakh, constituting 46.74 % of the budget provision, the department surrendered nothing during the year. Similarly, entire grant of Rs. 18.50 lakh during 2005-06, Rs. 11.94 lakh during 2004-2005, Rs. 5.40 lakh during 2003-04 and Rs. 40.16 lakh (constituting 80.32% of total budget provision) during 2006-07 also were not surrendered by the department. This indicates lack of control on the part of the financial executives towards budgetary system. (ii) Saving occurred mainly under : Actual Excess (+) Head Total grant expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) 4216 Capital Outlay on Housing Government Residential 01 Buildings 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Lump Provision for Tribal Areas for Renovation & Construction of Administrative Buildings

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

50.00

50.00

-23.37

26.63

Section	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
RE	VENUE -			
Major 1	dead			
2045	Other Taxes and Duties and Services	on Commodities		
2049	Interest Payments			
2071	Pensions and Other Reti	rement benefits		
2575	Other Special Areas Pro	ogrammes	·	
2801	Power			
2810	Non-Conventional Source	es of Energy		
3451	Secretariat-Economic Se	ervices		
Voted -				
Original	41,32,11	42,26,11	60,89,43	+18,63,32
Suppleme	ntary 94,00	}	33,33,33	120,00,00
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			82,96
Charged	-			
Original	21,02,96	21,02,96	13, 15, 11	-7,87,85
	ntary urrendered during the year rch 2008).	J		8,02,94
CA	PITAL -			
Major 1	Head			
4801	Capital Outlay on Power	r Projects		
6003	Internal Debt of the St	tate Government		
6004	Loans and Advances from Government	n the Central		
6801	Loans for Power Project	cs		
6860	Loans for Consumer Indu	ustries		
Voted -				
Original	16,63,50,00	17,75,51,00	17,81,96,16	+6,45,16
	ntary 1,12,01,00 urrendered during the year rch 2008).	}	21,02,50,20	3,00,99
Charged	-			
Original	31,28,65	42,48,65	42,48,19	-46
Suppleme		J	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).	•		1,96

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.18,63.32 lakh (Rs.18,63,31,583); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of excess of Rs.18,63.32 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.94.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate.
- (iii) Though there was an excess in the grant, the department surrendered Rs. 82,96 lakh. This indicates lack of control on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iv) Excess occurred mainly under :

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2801 Power

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP006 Subsidy to the Agricultural Consumers' for Energisation of Power Driven pump sets

R 20,00.00 20,00.00 20,00.00

Creation of fund through re-appropriation from within the grant was stated to be required for payment of subsidies to agricultural consumers for energisation of power driven pump sets.

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) Though there was overall saving of Rs.7,87.85 lakh in the appropriation, the department surrendered Rs.8,02.94 lakh, which is greater than the overall saving of Rs. 7,87.85 lakh during the year. This indicates lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling authority.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)
Head appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

01 Interest on Internal Debt

200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

014 Interest on Loans from Rural Electrification Corporation of India

> O 20,00.00 11,96.85 12,11.93 +15.08 R -8,03.15

Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.6,45.16 lakh (Rs.6,45,16,295); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of excess of Rs.6,45.16 lakh in the grant, the supplementary provision of Rs.1,12,01.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate.
- (iii) Though there was an excess of Rs.6,45.16 lakh in the grant, the department surrendered Rs.3,00.99 lakh during the year indicating lack of control over the financial management on the part of the controlling authority.
 - (iv) Excess occurred mainly under:

	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head		(In lakhs of rupees)	

- 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects
 - 92 Thermal Power Generation
- 789 Special Component Plan for SC
- Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP001 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for implementation of Sagardighi TPP

796 Tribal Areas Sub Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for implementation of Sagardighi TPP

0	6,00.00 }	26,00.00	26,00.00	• •
R	20,00.00			

Anticipated excess in the above cases was stated to be occurred due to state Government's enhanced equity participation in Sagardighi T.P.P.

Н	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4801	Capital Outlay on Power Projects		
02	Thermal Power Generation		
190	Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN	1)	
SP006	Equity Participation of the State Govt.for implementation of Santaldih Thermal Power Stn (1x250 MW Extn.unit)		
	0 35,00.00 \ 1,52,15.00	1,52,15.00	••
	O 35,00.00 R 1,17,15.00		
789 Plan SP00	Special Component Plan for SC STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN 2 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for Santaldih TPS (1x250 MW Extn)	N)	
	0 12.00.00) 53.65.0	0 53,65.00	••
	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 12,00.00 \\ R & 41,65.00 \end{array} $	33,03.00	
796 Plan SP002	Tribal Areas Sub Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN Equity Participation of the State Govt. for Santaldih TPS (1x250 MW Extn)		
	$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 3,00.00 \\ R & 10,20.01 \end{array} $	1 13,20.01	• •
	Anticipated excess in the above cases was sta Government's enhanced equity participation in		to state

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects 06 Rural Electrification 800 Other Expenditure STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP003 Assistance to WBSEDCL for implementation of the Scheme for transportation of Grid Power to Sagar Island 4,50.00 4,50.00 4,50.00 Creation of fund through re-appropriation was stated to be required for implementation of the new scheme for transportation of Grid Power to Sagar Island. 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects 02 Thermal Power Generation 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP005 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for Implementation of Sagardighi Thermal Power Project

Enhancement of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 and through re-appropriation was stated to be required for investment of the state Govt. in the form of equity participation for implementation of Sagardighi Thermal Power Project.

3,10,00.00 3,10,00.00

70,00.00

1,12,01.00

0

S R

Actual

Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6860 Loans for Consumer Industries 60 Others 600 Others STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP001 Loans to Durgapur Project Ltd. 0 70.00 7,70.00 7,70.00 7.00.00 R Enhancement of fund through re-appropriation from within the grant was stated to be required for payment of outstanding coal bills of B.C.C.I.

- 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects
 - 02 Thermal Power Generation
 - Investments in Public Sector 190 and Other Undertakings
 - STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP010 Equity participation of the State Government for transferring assets from WBREDCL to WBSEB/WBSEDCL
 - R 1,94,76.08 1,94,76.08 1,94,76.08

Reasons for creation of fund through re-appropriation from within the grant have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

6801 Loans for Power Projects

00

202 Thermal Power Generation

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Sp006 Loans to W B State Electricity Board for Transmission and Distribution (OECF)

R 14,56.17 14,56.17 15,55.06 +98.89

Creation of fund through re-appropriation from within the grant was stated to be necessitated for repayment/adjustment during 2007-08 of the amounts sanctioned by Govt. of India in respect of the works executed during 2006-07. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(v) Excess mentioned above was partly off-set by saving as under:

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

6801 Loans for Power Projects

00

202 Thermal Power Generation

Non Plan

003 Loans to WB Power Development Corporation Ltd.

.. -19,95.67 -19,95.67 006 Other Misc. Loans .. -98.89 -98.89

Minus expenditure in the above cases were attributed to correction of loan balances on reconciliation.

Head			Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
6801	Loan	s for Power Projects				
00						
202	Therm	nal Power Generation				
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)						
SP003	SP003 Loans to West Bengal State Electricity Board on Account of OECF Purulia Plant					
	o	2,45,00.00	65,59.37	89,26.91	+23,67.54	
	R	2,45,00.00 -1,79,40.63				
SP004	Board	s to State Electricity d on account of OECF f lia Plant (State Share	or			
	0	43,00.00	98.57	3,10.07	+2,11.50	
	R	-42,01.43				
	of com	in the above cases was mitment by the contracto 2008).				
	Loans	for Power Projects				
00						
796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan						
Plan 'STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SPOO6 OECF Projects-Loans to WBPDC Ltd. EAP						
	0	30,00.00 -11,08.96	10 01 04	10 01 24	.0.20	
	R	-11,08.96∫	18,91.04	18,91.24	+0,20	

Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been

intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 202 Thermal Power Generation STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP008 Loans to Durgapur Project Ltd. 2,00.00 0 • • R 205 Transmission and Distribution Schemes Non Plan 001 Loans to W.B. State Electricity Board for Transmission and distribution of Power in Salt Lake Township 2,00.00 0 R Withdrawal of entire budgeted fund in the above cases was stated to be due to non-submission of claims. 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 202 Thermal Power Generation STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP011 OECF Projects Loans to W B Power Development Corporation Ltd. 3,50,00.00 0 3,02,90.51 3,02,90.51 -47,09.49

Total grant

Head

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees) SP015 Loans to W.B. State Electricity Board for Transmission and Distribution (State Share) (OECF) (EAP) 0 7,00.00 61.99 61.99 -6,38.01 Saving in the above cases was stated to be anticipated due to inadequate and non-sequential supply of equipment and materials, delay in placement of orders and engagement of inadequate man power by BHEL. 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 205 Transmission and Distribution Schemes STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP004 Loans to WBSEB for Implementation of Schemes under RIDF (RIDF) (PO)

Anticipated saving was stated to be occurred due to delay in acquisition of land owing to public disputes and delay in obtaining approval from Railway authorities for implementation of System Improvement Work under RIDF VII & VIII. Reasons for final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

52,50.01 67,71.17 +15,21.16

70,00.00

R

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 789 Special Component Plan for S.C STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP006 OECF Projects-Loans to WBPDC Ltd. EAP 0 1,20,00.00 75,64.90 75,64.90 -44,35.10 S R Anticipated saving was stated to be occurred due to inadequate and nonsequential supply of equipment and materials, delay in placement of orders and engagement of inadequate man power by BHEL. 4801 Capital Outlay on Power Projects 02 Thermal Power Generation 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP009 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for Implementation of Unit 7A of DPL (1X300MW) [PO] 7,00.00 0 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP005 Equity Participation of the State Govt. for Implementation of Unit 7A of DPL (1X300MW) [PO] 0 2,40.00

No tangible reasons for withdrawal of entire fund in the above two cases have been intimated (June, 2008).

			Total grant	Actual	Excess (+)
	Head			expenditure	Saving (-)
4801	Capital Ou Projects	tlay on Power		(In lakhs of rupees)	
02	Thermal Por	wer Generation			
789 Pla		mponent Plan fo N (ANNUAL PLAN			
SP003	State Govt	ticipation of t . for Implement unit (1x300 MW	ation		
	0	28,00.00	26,00.00	26,00.00	••
	R	28,00.00 -2,00.00		2.,	
	Reasons for intimated (J		d through re-appro	opriation/surrender h	ave not been
6801	Loans for	Power Projects			
00					
796	Tribal Area	s Sub-Plan			
Plar	state PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP002		SEB on account a Plant (States			
	0	3,50.00	••		
	R	3,50.00	••	••	••
SP015		B. Rural Energy Corporation ns from REC	,		
	0	15,00.00			
	R	15,00.00 -15,00.00	• •	••	••
6860		Consumer Indust	ries		
600	Others Others Plan				
001		rgapur Projects Oven and Gas)	•		
	0	1,00.00 }	••	••	••
	R	-1,00.00			

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through surrender/re-appropriation within the grant in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 208).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 Transmission and Distribution 205 Schemes STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP005 Loans to W.B. Rural Energy Development Corporation against loans from R.E.C [PO] 1,75,00.00 -1,75,00.00 R Special Component Plan for S.C 789 Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP015 Loans to W.B. Rural Energy Development Corporation against loans from R.E.C. 60,00.00 Reasons for withdrawal of entire amount through surrender/re-appropriation in the above cases was stated to be non-receipt of any amount from REC Ltd. 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 789 Special Component Plan for S.C Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Loans to WBSEB on account of OECF Purulia Plant (States Share) EAP 15,00.00 -15,00.00

Reasons for withdrawal of entire budgeted fund through surrender/re-appropriation was stated to be non-fulfilment of commitment by the contractors.

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6801 Loans for Power Projects 00 789 Special Component Plan for S.C STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP007 Loans to WBSEB for Transmission & Distribution (States Share) (OECF) (EAP) 2,40.00 0 63.00 +63.00

R

Total grant

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through surrender/re-appropriation within the grant and thereafter incurring expenditure, resulting in final excess, have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Section	on and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -		
		(In t	(In thousands of rupees)			
R	EVENUE -					
Major	Head					
2852	Industries					
3451	Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices				
Voted -						
Origina	1,84,76	1,84,76	1,20,79	-63,97		
	entary surrendered during the year arch 2008).			-63,97 Nil		
C	APITAL -					
Major	Head					
4857	Capital Outlay on Chemic Pharmaceutical Industrie					
5075	Capital Outlay on other Services	Transport				
6857	Loans for Chemical and P Industries	harmaceutical				
6858	Loans for Engineering In	dustries				
6860	Loans for Consumer Indus	tries				
Voted -						
Origina	26,00,00	37,25,00	43,84,71	+6,59,71		
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil		
Charged	l -					
Origina)	31,68	31,68			
Supplem	·)					
	surrendered during the year tarch 2008).			Ni1		

The expenditure under the appropriation does not include the amount of Rs. 26,48 thousand (Rs. 26,48,168) met out of an advance from the Contingency Fund, sanctioned in March, 2008, but not recouped to the Fund till the close of the year.

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

(i) No portion of overall saving of Rs.63.97 lakh (34.62 % of the budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
Head expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2852 Industries

80 General

800 Other Expenditure

Non Plan

005 Grant towards Upkeep and Maintenance of Assets of the PSEs under Closure [PU]

O 50.00 50.00 .. -50.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.6,59.71 lakh; the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs.6,59.71 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.11,25.00 lakh proved to be insufficient.
- (iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 4857 Capital Outlay on Chemicals and Pharmaceutical Industries
 - 01 Chemical and Pesticides Industries
- 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Durgapur Chemicals Ltd.

O 3,00.00 3,00.00 5,00.00 +2,00.00

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Head		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
6857	Loans for Chemical and Pharmaceutical Industries			
02	Drugs and Pharmaceutical Industries			
	Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings	I		
Non 002	Plan Loans for P.F./E.S.I. and Dues of Gluconate Health I			
	O 5.00	5.00	97.38	+92.38
6858	Loans for Engineering Industries			
02	Other Industrial Machinery Industries			
	Other Loans Plan			
012	Electro Medical and Allied Industries Ltd.	1		
	S 9,55.00	9,55.00	12,96.18	+3,41.18
03	Transport Equipment Indust	ries		
190	Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings	1		
Non	Plan			
004	Loans to Westinghouse Saxk Farmer Ltd. [PU]	ру		
	0 1,25.00	1,25.00	1,97.94	+72.94
04	Other Engineering Industri	les		
800	Other Loans			
Plan SP00	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A 1Loans to Shalimar Works (1 Ltd.			
	0 5,00.00	5,00.00	9,57.00	+4,57.00
	Reasons for excess in the	above cases have	not been intimated (Ju	ne, 2008).

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4857 Capital Outlay on Chemicals and Pharmaceutical Industries Chemical and Pesticides 01 Industries 190 Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings Non Plan 001 Durgapur Chemicals Ltd. 7,58.42 +7,58.42 Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 6858 Loans for Engineering Industries Other Industrial Machinery Industries 800 Other Loans Non Plan 001 National Iron and Steel Co. Ltd. 3,00.00 1,70.27 -1,29.730 3,00.00 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Hea	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
005,	Loans for Chemical and Pharmaceutical Industries			
01	Chemicals and Pesticides			
190	Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings			
No: 001	n Plan Loans to Durgapur Chemical Ltd	s		
	0 1,25.00	1,25.00	••	-1,25.00
02	Drugs and Pharmaceutical Industries			
190	Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TENTH PLAN)		
SP00	1Loans to Gluconate Health O 3,00.00	Ltd. 3,00.00		-3,00.00
	Loans for Engineering Industries			
02	Other Industrial Machinery Industries	•		
800	Other Loans			
No	n Plan			
002	Neo Pipe & Tube Co. Ltd.			
	0 50.00	50.00	••	-50.00
004	Britania Engineering Ltd.			
	0 1,25.00	1,25.00	••	-1,25.00
005	Engel India Machine and To	ols		
	0 1,00.00	1,00.00	••	-1,00.00
03	Transport Equipment Indust	ries		
190	Loans to Public Sector and Other Undertakings	l		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Loans to Westing House Sax Farmer Ltd.	by		
	0 47.00	47.00		-47.00

Grant No. 44 PUBLIC ENTERPRISES

Head	Total grant		Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Daen			(In lakhs of rupe	es)
6860 L	oans for Consumer Indus	stries		
01 T	extiles!			
100	oans to Public Sector a Other Undertakings	and		
No	on Plan			
	Loans to West Bengal Agr Cextiles Corporation Ltd			
C	75.00	75.00	••	-75.00
	Reasons for non-utilisation intimated (June, 2008).	on of entire fund in	the above cases	have not been
	oans for Engineering Ir Other Engineering Indust			
-	ther Loans			
001 I	Plan Loans for Shalimar Works (1980) Ltd	5		
c	2,00.00			
S	1,70.00∫	3,70.00	1,97.2	8 -1,72.72

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision obtained in June, 2008 was stated to be required for sanctioning loan to EMAIL for redemption of Bonds issued by them as well as for sanctioning loan to SWL(1980) for constructions of two Barges for Indian Navy. Reasons for saving have not been intimidated (June, 2008).

Sectio	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	
RI	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2215	Water Supply and Sanitat	ion		
2250	Other Social Services			
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces		
2551	Hill Areas			
Voted -				
Original	2,37,15,43	2,95,49,55	2 71 55 01	
Suppleme	7	2,93,49,33	2,71,55,01	-23,94,54
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			7,25,94
Charged	-			
Origina	1 71,79	79,79	59,79	-20,00
Supplem	entary 8,00∫	·	•	20,00
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni1
C	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4215	Capital Outlay on Water Sanitation	Supply and		
6003	Internal Debt of the Sta	te Government		
6004	Loans and Advances from Government	the Central		
Voted -				
Origina	1 5,45,61,30	5,68,27,46	5,46,59,80	-21,67,66
Suppleme	entary 22,66,16	-,,	,,	
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			22,21,91
Charged	-			
Origina	1,00,04	1,00,04	99,31	-73
Supplem	entary }			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni l

Notes and Comments - Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.23,94.54 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.58,34.12 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) Out of significant saving of Rs.23,94.54 lakh (8.10% of total budget provision) in the grant, the department surrendered a meagre amount of Rs.7,25.94 lakh during the year.
- (iii) The sub-head marked (*) in the grant disclosed substantial saving also during previous four years. Such type of abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also points towards requirement of budget formulation on realistic basis.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head	Total	grant	Actu expend		Excess Saving	
2215 Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 101 Urban Water Supply Program Non Plan 004 Operation and Maintenance other Departments Water S Schemes	mmes of		(In lakhs	of rupees)		
$ \begin{array}{ccc} 0 & 3,95.68 \\ S & 1,35.02 \\ R & -1,13.63 \end{array} $		4,17.07		3,86.08	-30	. 99
Non Plan One Ranigunj Coalfields Area W Supply Scheme-Phase I O 8,58.94 S 2,82.92 R -2,07.68		9,34.18		9,49.56	+15	.38
O03 Raniganj Coalfields Area Supply Scheme Phase-II O 6,16.04 S 2,03.51 R -1,59.55	Water	6,60.00		6,64.77	+4	. 77
O05 Bolpur - Raghunathpur Wat Supply Scheme O 3,27.45 S 1,08.30 R -93.55		3,42.20		3,17.46		.74

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for Grants to District Bodies working for water sanitation programme. Reasons for reduction of fund by way of reappropriation/surrender and final saving /excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 799 Suspense Non Plan 001 Suspense under Rural Water Supply 7,58.20 0 26,72.36 5,67.06 -21,05.30 Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for adjustment of outstanding balances lying under suspense account in the books of Public Works Divisions. Reasons for eventual saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 005 Survey and Investigations

Actual

7,66.11 } 8,11.98 4,78.83 -3,33.15

CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

National Rural Drinking Water

Quality Monitoring and Surveillance Programme

Plan

CS001

Creation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Grants to District Bodies working for water sanitation programme. Reasons for anticipated and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation Water Supply 01 102 Rural water Supply Programmes CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS007 Computerisation project in the P.H.E. Deptt. 3,24.82 0 1,62.41 1,64.61 +2.20 -1.62.41 R Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation Water Supply 01 Special component plan for 789 SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP016 Water Supply Scheme for Arsenic-difficult areas 4,46.50 0 32.40 31.29 -1.11 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP028 Water Supply Schemes for Arsenic-difficult areas (iv) * Arsenic and other works[PH] 2,74.00 -51.60 1,64.15 -58.25 2,22.40 R Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving in the above cases have not been

intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 789 Special component plan for SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP012 Rural Water Supply Schemes [Spot Sources] [PH] 2,80.00 1,90.60 0 2,80.00 -89.40 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (v) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation Water Supply 01 102 Rural water Supply Programmes 004 South 24 Parganas Arsenic Area Water Supply Scheme 0 2,99.29 S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Grants to District Bodies working for water sanitation

programme. Reasons for enhancement of fund by way of re-appropriation and for

final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad			Total	grant	ежре	ctual enditure s of rupees)	Excess Saving	
		Supply an	d Sanitation						
800 Non	Other Plan	Expendit	ure						
001	Works								
	O S R	2,	60.92 85.98 72.49		5,19.39		4,35.92	-8	3.47
002	Piped	Water Supareas)	pply Scheme	(for					
	O S R	2	, 29.07 75.78 , 01.70		7,06.55		5,98.63	-1,0	07.92

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for additional maintenance cost. Reasons for anticipated excess and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2215 Water Supply and Sanitation

01 Water Supply

001 Direction and Administration Non Plan

001 Public Health Engineering[PH]

O 87,61.27
S 6,87.35
R -7,52.41
$$86,96.21$$
 $96,78.23$ +9,82.02

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting larger establishment charges. Reasons for anticipated saving and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation Water Supply 01 102 Rural water Supply Programmes CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) Plan CS001 Accelerated Rural Water Supply Programme 0 27,26.20 32,00.55 31,66.83 -33.72 4,74.35 R Special component plan for 789 SC/ST STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP014 Spares/Implements for Rig Bored Tubewells 0 52.50 3,34.04 2,27.64 -1,06.40R Reasons for anticipated excess and final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2215 Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 102 Rural water Supply Programmes CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS011 Swajaldhara-I District Water Sanitation Mission (DWSM) 2,58.91 S 4,84.71 -35.51 +5,20,22

Creation of fund by obtaining supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of grant to district bodies working for water sanitation programme. Reasons for surrendering an amount, larger than total budget provision, making the net grant figure negative and ultimate excess have not been intimated

R

(June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.20.00 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs.8.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be totally useless.
- (ii) No portion of the noticeable saving of Rs.20.00 lakh (25.07% of total budget provision) in the appropriation was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) The grant shows substantial saving of Rs. 20.00 lakh (25.07% of total budget estimate) during the year. Similar saving, exhibited during 2006-07 (Rs. 36.30 lakh, constituting 33.69% of budget provision), during 2005-06 (Rs. 99.95 lakh, constituting 61.05% of budget estimate) and during 2004-05 (Rs. 1,50.21 lakh, constituting 68.39% of budget provision), prove lack of supervision on the budget estimate by the authority.
- (iv) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Total	Actual		(+)
Head		expenditure	Saving	(-)
	appropriation	expenditure		

(In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

- 01 Interest on Internal Debt
- 200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

033 Loans from LICI [PH]

0 20.00 20.00 .. -20.00

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) The department surrendered Rs.22,21.91 lakh, which was larger than the overall saving of Rs. 21,67.66 lakh, disclosing extreme lackadaisical approach towards financial management on the part of the concerned department.
- (ii) Overall saving exhibited in the grant is less than 5% of the total budget provision. However, substantial saving/excess was noticed in the following cases.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
He	ead		(In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
4215	Capital Outlay on Water and Sanitation	Supply		
01	Water Supply			
102	Rural Water Supply			
Plan	CENTRALLY SPONSORED	(NEW SCHEMES)		
CS003	Arsenic Submission			
	O 1,50,00.00 } R -35,19.23	1,14,80.77	1,16,32.42	+1,51.65
	O 1,50,00.00 R -35,19.23			
789	Special Component Plan Scheduled Castes	for		
Plan)	
SP006	Water Supply Scheme for Arsenic-difficult Areas			
	Arsenic and Other Works	_		
	0 10,00.00)	3,48.51	3,58.72	+10.21
	O 10,00.00 R -6,51.49	3,40.31	3,30.72	+10.21
	•	ed saving and final	excess in the above ha	ve not been
	intimated (June, 2008)).		
4215	Capital Outlay on Water and Sanitation	Supply		
01	Water Supply			
102	Rural Water Supply			
Plan	•)	
SP00	3 Eradication of Arsenic Contamination of Groun			
	as per Recommendation Twelfth Finance Commis	of		
	0 97,50.00			
	R -9,28.40	88,21.60	81,98.18	-6,23.42

Нез	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789	Special Com Scheduled C	ponent Plan for astes			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN ANI	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP003 I	Piped Water	Supply Schemes			
(14,00.00	13,99.46	13,01.97	-97.49
I	₹	-0.54 J			
(6	as per Recom	of Arsenic on of Ground Wate umendation of unce Commission	er		
()	37 50 00]	35,82.31	35,68.50	-13.81
I	र	37,50.00 -1,67.69	50,02102	33,33.33	20102
796 Plan		s Sub-Plan AN (ANNUAL PLAN . y Schemes for	AND TENTH PLAN)	·	
SP006	Arsenic-dif	y schemes for fficult Area- Pip y - Arsenic	ped		
	0	5,78.60 -4,66.86	1,11.74	1,04.59	-7.15
	R	-4,66.86 ∫			
	Reasons f	or anticipated as	well as final say	ving in the above case	s have not been

intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4215 Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Piped Water Supply Schemes for Rural Areas 35,82.00 35,82.00 31,34.21 -4,47.79 Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4215 Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation 01 Water Supply 101 Urban Water Supply Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES) CS001Extension of AUWSP to Small Towns 10,00.00 +10,00.00 Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through surrender/re-appropriation within the grant and thereafter incurring expenditure resulting in final excess have

not been intimated (June, 2008).

Head

Total grant

Actual
expenditure
Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

4215 Capital Outlay on Water Supply
and Sanitation

01 Water Supply

102 Rural Water Supply
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

O 1,30,79.80 S 22,66.16 R 36,19.23

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in the March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting larger expenditure in connection with water supply in rural areas. Reasons for anticipated as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

Programme

CS002 Accelerated Rural Water Supply

(i) Against saving of Rs.0.73 lakh in the appropriation, no sum was surrendered by the department during the year.

Suspense: The expenditure under Revenue (voted) grant included Rs. 5,67.06 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of "Suspense" transactions head have been explained in note (v) under the section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "Suspense" are given below:

Major Head	l and	Opening Balance	Debit	Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance
Detailed U	nits	Debit + Credit -	(in la	khs of ru	pees)	Debit + Credit -
2215	Water Supply and Sanitation					
01	Water Supply					
799	Suspense					
Non Plan						
001	Suspense under Rural Water Supply					
43	Suspense	+3,88.12	+67.41	+0.00	+67.41	+4,55.53
75	Purchase	+16,55.04	+1.35	+0.00	+1.35	+16,56.39
89	Stock	-8,30.58	+0.00	+0.00	+0.00	-8,30.58
90	Miscellaneous	+15,25.83	+4,98.30	+0.00	+4,98.30	+20,24.13
Total		+27,38.41	+5,67.06	+0.00	+5,67.06	+33,05.47

Grant No. 46 REFUGEE RELIEF AND REHABILITATION

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
RE	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2235	Social Security and Welf	are		
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces		
Voted -				
Original	20,25,99	24,02,26	24,50,08	+47,82
Suppleme		24,02,20	24,30,00	•
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			1,40,74
Charged				
Original	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	10,71,35	6,38,92	-4,32,43
Suppleme	entary 2,05,18 surrendered during the year			
	erch 2008).			3,30
0.1	APITAL -			
Major				
_		a '. 1		
4235	Capital Outlay on Social Welfare	Security and		
6235	Loans for Social Securit	y and Welfare		
Voted -				
Original	13,05,00	13,05,00	12,40,20	-64,80
Suppleme	,		,	-04,80
	surrendered during the year			59,80
(SIST MA	rch 2008).			

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.47.82 lakh (Rs. 47,82,281); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) Though there was an overall excess of Rs.47.82 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs.1,40.74 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. This shows lack of prudence in taking budgetary control on the part of the controlling authority.

Grant No. 46 REFUGEE RELIEF AND REHABILITATION

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 01 Rehabilitation
 - 202 Other Rehabilitation Schemes
 Non Plan
- 019 Acquisition of Lands (Housing Schemes)

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of decretal dues. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.4,32.43 lakh in the appropriation (40.36% of total appropriation) supplementary provision of Rs.2,05.18 lakh proved to be unjustified.
- (ii) Out of overall saving of Rs.4,32.43 lakh in the appropriation, the department surrendered only a meagre amount of Rs. 3.30 lakh i.e. less than one percent. This shows total lack of control on the part of the controlling officer.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 01 Rehabilitation
 - 202 Other Rehabilitation Schemes

Non Plan

019 Acquisition of Lands (Housing Schemes)

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of decretal dues which was advanced from the Contingency Fund of West Bengal. Reasons for reduction of fund by way of re-appropriation/surrender and thereafter eventual saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Sectio	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In t	housands of rupees)	
R	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2049	Interest Payments			
2235	Social Security and Welf	are		
2245	Relief on Account of Nat	tural Calamities		
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces		
Voted -				
Origina	5,40,87,32	8,52,15,43	8,15,46,86	-36,68,57
Supplem	1 5,40,87,32 entary 3,11,28,11	0,32,13,43	0,13,40,00	20,00,2.
	surrendered during the year			25,36,24
M Jalt)	arch 2008).			
Charged				
Origina	}	59,19,00	54,76,41	-4,42,59
Supplem	entary 7,66,60 surrendered during the year			
	arch 2008).			3,46,53
_				
_	APITAL -			
Major				
4235	Capital Outlay on Social Welfare	Security and		
6003	Internal Debt of the Sta	ate Government		
Voted -				
Origina	2,00,00	2,00,00	• •	
Supplem	,	2,00,00		-2,00,00
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	9,50,00	9,50,00	••	-9,50,00
Supplem	entary }			-3,30,00
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			57,44
Not	tes and Comments -			

Notes and Comments - Revenue (Voted)

(i) Overall saving disclosed in the grant is less than 5% of the total budget provision. However, substantial saving/excess was noticed in the following cases.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities
 - 02 Floods, Cyclones etc.
 - 118 Assistance for
 Repairs/Replacement of damaged
 boats and equipment for fishing
 Non Plan
 - 001 Supply of nets, fish prawns etc.

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards supply of nets, fish, prawns etc. Reasons for reduction of fund by way of re-appropriation and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities
 - 02 Floods, Cyclones etc.
 - 114 Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs

Non Plan

001 Supply of Seeds/ Fertilisers etc. for Raising Alternative Crops in Flood / Cyclone Affected Areas [RL]

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards supply of seeds/fertilisers etc. for raising alternative crops in flood/cyclone affected areas. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
Head (In lakhs of rupees)

- 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities
 - 02 Floods, Cyclones etc.
 - 193 Assistance to Local Bodies and other non-Government Bodies/Institutions

Non Plan

001 Assistance to local bodies for restoration of supply of drinking water

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards assistance to local bodies for restoration of supply of drinking water. Reasons for reduction of fund by surrender and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities
- 02 Floods, Cyclones etc.
- 122 Repairs and restoration of damaged Irrigation and flood control works

Non Plan

002 Emergency Repair of Flood Protective Embankments [RL]

O 58,00.00 S
$$41,49.00$$
 P $96,67.52$ $97,54.08$ $+86.56$ R $-2,81.48$

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards emergency repair of flood protective embankments. Reasons for reduction of fund through surrender and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

40.00)

0

S

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities 80 General 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 005 Supply of Tarpaulins etc. 35,00.00 26,91.18 -11,13.75 0 50,77.43 27,90.12 -22,87.31 S R Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards supply of tarpaulins atc. Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities 02 Floods, Cyclones etc. 122 Repairs and restoration of damaged Irrigation and flood control works Non Plan 001 Repairs and Restoration of Damaged Minor Irrigation Installations [RL]

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards emergency repair of flood protective embankments. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

4,52.67

48.20

-4,04.47

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities Floods, Cyclones etc. 02 193 Assistance to Local Bodies and other non-Government Bodies/Institutions Non Plan 002 Emergency repair of Panchayat properties damaged/destroyed by natural calamities 0 43,53.75 37,32.69 -6,21.06 S Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required towards emergency repair of Panchayat properties damaged/destroyed by natural calamities. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities 02 Floods, Cyclones etc. 101 Gratuitous Relief Non Plan 003 Food and Clothings-Clothings 18,00.00 0 9,73.12 10,79.73 +1,06.61 R Reasons for anticipated saving and final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

	_		•	expenditure	Saving (-)
Head			(In l	akhs of rupees)	
2245	Relief on Ac	ccount of Natural			
02	Floods, Cyc	lones etc.			
112	Evacuation	of population			
Non	Plan				
001	Evacuation	of marooned people			
	0	25.00 13,26.75 -2,84.88	10,66.87	13.86	-10,53.01
	S	13,26.75			
	R	-2,84.88)			
	marooned peo	stated to be require ople. Reasons for wit ving have not been in	hdrawal of fund by	way of re-appr	
2235	Social Secu	rity and Welfare			
02	Social Welf	are			
• • •	on Plan Directorate	and Administration of Relief and stablishment RL]			
	O R	21,99.02	20,68.35	21,10.68	+42.33

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation / surrender and eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008)

Нө	ad	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
444	Relief on Account of Natura Calamities	al		
01	Drought			
	Gratuitous Relief Plar Subsidy for agricultural inputs to small and margin farmers and agricultural labourers O 5,25.00 R -4,50.40	nal 74.60	41.41	-33.19
02 106 No: 001	Floods, Cyclones etc. Repairs and restoration of damaged roads and bridges n Plan Emergent Repair of Roads, Culverts, Bridges etc. Damaged/ Destroyed by Natu			
	O 25,00.00 R -91.82	24,08.18	22,93.85	-1,14.33

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities Floods, Cyclones etc. 02 282 Public Health Non Plan 001 Expenses on Public Health Measures 0 1,93.17 . . -1,93.17 R 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities 01 Drought 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 003 Supply of Nets, Fish, Prawns etc. [RL] 2,10.00 -2,10.00 R 02 Floods, Cyclones etc. 101 Gratuitous Relief Non Plan 005 Housing - Cost of Acquisition of land for resettlement of homeless persons due to floods, erosion etc. 1,50.00 -1,50.00 0

Reasons for withdrawal of entire fund through re-appropriation/surrender in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2235 Social Security and Welfare

60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001 Scheme for Economic
Rehabilitation of families
rendered destitute due to
socio-economic causes [RL]

O 7.50 7.50 2.14.35 +2.06.85

Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2235 Social Security and Welfare Other Social Security and 60 Welfare Programmes 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Scheme for Economic Rehabilitation of families rendered destitute due to socio-economic causes [RL] 30.50 0 5,15.85 +4,85.35 30.50 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2245 Relief on Account of Natural Calamities 02 Floods, Cyclones etc. 101 Gratuitous Relief Non Plan 004 Housing 21,00.00 0 S 1,45,29.45 1,42,41.07 -2,88.38 40,29.45 Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for meeting expenditure towards housing. Reasons for further enhancement of fund through re-appropriation and thereafter final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 80 General 800 Other Expenditure Non Plan 008 Rescue of marooned people affected by flood, cyclone, tornado etc. and set-up of Relief Camps/ Centres 0 S 8,38.86 35,61.00 +27,22.14 R

Total grant

Actual

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required towards evacuation of marconed people. Reasons for eventual excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.4,42.59 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.7,66.60 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved excessive.
- (ii) Out of total saving of Rs.4,42.59 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs.3,46.53 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)

Head appropriation expenditure

(In lakhs of rupees)

2049 Interest Payments

- 01 Interest on Internal Debt
- 200 Interest on Other Internal Debts (Charged)

Non Plan

008 Interest on Loans from Housing and Urban Development Corporation [RL]

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for payment of interest on loans taken from HUDCO. Reasons for reduction of fund by surrender and non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total Actual Excess (+)
appropriation expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2049 Interest Payments
 - 05 Interest on Reserve Funds
 - 105 Interest on General and other Reserve Funds

Non Plan

001 Interest on Calamity Relief fund

Augmentation of fund through supplementary provision, obtained in March, 2008, was stated to be required for payment of interest on Calamity Relief Fund. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

(i) Entire budget provision of Rs.2,00.00 lahk remained unutilised during the year. Besides, no portion of the unutilised amount was surrendered by the department. This points to casual approach towards budgetary system.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 4235 Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
 - 800 Other Expenditure
 - Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP002 Infrastructure Facilities for Disaster Management Programme under RIDF [RL]
 - 0 1,40.00 1,40.00 .. -1,40.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Charged)

- (i) Against total saving of Rs.9,50.00 lakh in the appropriation, a meagre amount of Rs.57.44 lakh (6.05% only) was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) Entire budget provision of Rs.9,50.00 lakh remained unutilised during 2007-08. Similarly during 2006-07 and 2005-06; total budget provision of Rs.10,00.00 lakh remained unutilised and unsurrendered. This indicates defective budgetary control on the part of the controlling officer.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Не	ad	Total appropriation	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
6003	Internal Debt of the State Government			
00				
109 Non	Loans from other Institution	ns		
	Loans from the Housing and Urban Development Corporation [RL]	on		
	O 9,50.00 R -57.44	8,92.56	••	-8,92.56

Reduction of fund through re-appropriation/surrender and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 48 SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total (grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -				
			(In the	ousands of rupees)					
REV	MENUE -								
Major H	ead								
2575	Other Special Ar	eas Programmes							
3425	Other Scientific	Research							
3451	Secretariat-Econ	omic Services							
Voted -									
Original	7	,05,29	7,05,29	6,51,84	-53,45				
Supplemen	itary	∫	.,,.	0,02,01	-33,43				
	rrendered during to ch 2008).	the year			Nil				
Notes	and Comments -								
Reven	ue(Voted)								
	-	all saving of Rs.53 arrendered by the d	•	58 % of the total budgering the year.	t provision)				
(ii) s	Saving occurred mai	inly under :							
Head		Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)				
			(II	n lakhs of rupees)					
3425 60 789	Other Scientifi Others Special Compone								
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANN	UAL PLAN AND TEN	TH PLAN)						
SP001 Financial Assistance to Other Scientific Bodies for Undertaking Scientific Projects/ Surveys/ Research/ Training and Science Awareness & Science Popularisation Programme [ST]									
	0	1,03.00	1,03.00	75.81	-27.19				
3451 00	Secretariat-Eco	nomic Services							
. 090	Secretariat								
N	on Plan								
024	Science and Tec Department (ST)	hnology							
	_ 35~ 1								
	0	1,76.80	1,76.80	1,52.99	-23.81				

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 49 SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2204 Sports and Youth Services 2251 Secretariat-Social Services Voted -52,82,28] Original 57,94,72 48,18,35 -9,76,37 Supplementary 5,12,44 Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). Notes and Comments -Revenue (Voted) (i) In view of overall saving of Rs.9,76.37 lakh (16.85% of the total budget provision) in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs.5,12.44 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be unjustified. (ii) No portion of the total saving of Rs.9,76.37 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. (iii) Saving occurred mainly under : Excess (+) Saving (-) Total grant Head expenditure (In lakhs of rupees) 2204 Sports and Youth Services 00 104 Sports and Games Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) 3P003 Campus Works, Stadium, Play-Ground etc. [SP] 7,00.00 5,13.13 -1,86.87 7,00.00 SP006 Development and Maintenance of Netaji Indoor Stadium [SP] 0 2,00.00 76.38 -1,23.622,00.00

Grant No. 49 SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES

Total grant

Actual expenditure

Excess (+) Saving (-)

Head

(In lakhs of rupees)

789 Special component plan for SC/ST

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP010 Campus Works, Stadium, Polyground etc. [SP]

3,00.00

3,00.00 1,66.63

-1,33.37

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 50 SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS (All voted)

Total grant Actual Excess + Section and Major Head expenditure Saving -(In thousands of rupees) REVENUE -Major Head 2575 Other Special Areas Programmes Voted -37,13,87 Original 37,70,08 42,38,99 +4,68,91 Supplementary Amount surrendered during the year Nil (31st March 2008). CAPITAL -

Voted -

4575

Major Head

Original 60,00,00 78,00,00 62,18,26 -15,81,74

Supplementary 18,00,00 Nil

Amount surrendered during the year (31st March 2008).

Capital Outlay on other Special Areas

Notes and Comments -

Programmes

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs. 4,68.91 lakh (Rs.4,68,91,334); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs. 4,68.91 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 56.21 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate.
- (iii) In the case of Sub-head marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving has been going on for the last four years. Such type of persisting abnormal variations between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management and also point towards adoption of budget formulation on a realistic basis.

Grant No. 50 SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS

(iv) Excess occurred mainly under:

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

2575 Other Special Areas Programmes

02 Backward Areas

789 Special Component Plan for SC/ST

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP001Development of Sundarban *

0 9,80.00 9,80.00 13,60.33 +3,80.33

80 General

799 Suspense

Non Plan

001 Sundarban Development Board

0 1,16.64 1,16.64 2,95.12 +1,78.48

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 15,81.74 lakh, constituting 20.28% of budget provision in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 18,00.00 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the overall saving of Rs. 15,81.74 lakh (20.28% of budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) In the case of Sub-heads marked (*) in the grant substantial saving have been going on for the last four years. Such types of persisting abnormal variations between budget provision and actual expenditure disclose lack of control over financial management and also point towards adoption of budget formulation on realistic basis.

Grant No. 50 SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS

(iv) Saving occurred mainly under.

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes 02 Backward Areas 789 Special Component Plan for SC STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP004 Development of Sunderban Region as per Recommendation of Twelfth Finance Commission [SA] 0 8,75.00 11,75.00 10,15.33 -1,59.67 s 3.00.00 796 Tribal Areas Sub-Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP004 Development of Sunderban Region as per Recommendation of Twelfth Finance Commission 1,25.00) 3,25.00 2,01.90 -1.23.10S Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for Development of Sundarban Region as per recommendation of 12th Finance Commission. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes 02 Backward Areas 789 Special Component Plan for SC Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Infrastructure Facilities for Development of Sundarban Areas under RIDF (RIDF) (SA) 8,75.00 10,00.00 6,84.65 -3,15.35S

Grant No. 50 SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS

Head	Tota	l grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
796	Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
Plan S	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TE	ENTH PLAN)		
I 1	Infrastructure Facilities for Development of Sundarban Areas under RIDF (RIDF) (SA) 1,75.00 25.00	2,00.00	80.27	-1,19.73
800 (Other expenditure			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND T	renth PLAN)		
	Infrastructure facilities for development of Sundarban areas under RIDF (RIDF) (SA) *	5		
(24,50.00	38 00 00	15 22 01	12 66 10
:	3,50.00	28,00.00	15,33.81	-12,66.19
:	Augmentation of fund by sup in the above cases was stated to development of Sunderban areas u intimated (June, 2008). Saving mentioned above was part	be required nder RIDF.	for infrastructure fa Reasons for saving ha	cilities for we not been
	Tota	l grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(In lakhs of rupees)	
4575	Capital Outlay on other Spec: Areas Programmes	ial		
02	Backward Areas			
789	Special Component Plan for SC	2		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND			
SP003	Additional Central Assistance for Development of Sundarbans (ACA) [SA]		1,40.64	+1,40.64
800	Other expenditure			
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	renth plan)		
	Additional Central Assistance for Development of Sundarban Reasons for incurring expenditur cases have not been intimated (J	• without bu	2,43.71 dget provision in the	+2,43.71 above

Grant No.50 SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS

Suspense: The expenditure under grant included Rs. 2,95.12 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of "Suspense" transactions head have been explained in note (v) under the Revenue section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "Suspense" are given below:

Major Head and Detailed Units		Opening Balance	Debit	Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance	
		Debit + Credit -	(in	lakhs of	rupees)	Debit + Credit -	
2575	Other Special Areas Programmes						
80 799	General Suspense						
Non Plan 001	Sunderban Development Board						
75	Purchase	-20.58	+0.00	0.0+	+0.00	-20.58	
89	Stock	+96.09	+54.8	3 +0.0	00 +54.83	+1,50.92	
90	Miscellaneous Works	+1,45.26	+2,40.2	9 +0.0	00 +2,40.29	+3,85.55	
Total		+2,20.77	+2,95.1	2 +0.0	00 +2,95.12	+5,15.89	

Grant No. 51 TECHNICAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING(All voted)

Section	n and Major Head	Total	grant (In	Actual expenditure thousands of rupees)	Excess + Saving -
	VENUE -				
Major	Head				
2203	Technical Education				
2230	Labour and Employment				
2251	Secretariat-Social Service	s			
Voted -					
Original	}		1,33,11,18	1,29,33,29	-3,77,89
Suppleme	ntary 25,38,10 Jurrendered during the year				
	rch 2008).				3,96,88
CA	PITAL -				
•					
Major	Head				
4202	Capital Outlay on Educatio	n, Spo	orts, Art		
4250	Capital Outlay on other So	cial s	Services		
Voted -					
Original	6,17,00		6,17,00	2 54 42	2 62 57
Suppleme	ntary }		6,17,00	3,54,43	-2,62,57
Amount s	urrendered during the year				50,30
(SISC MA	rch 2008).				·
Note	es and Comments -				
Reve	enue(Voted)				
(i)	In view of overall saving of	Rs. 3,	77.89 lakh i	in the grant, supplementary	provision

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 3,77.89 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 25,38.10 lakh obtained in March,2008 proved to be excessive.
- (ii) Though the overall saving in the grant was Rs. 3,77.89 lakh, a sum of Rs. 3,96.88 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Excess surrender of Rs. 18.99 lakh over saving indicates lack of financial management over budgetary system by the department.

Grant No. 51 TECHNICAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

He	ad		Total	grant	(In	Actual expenditure lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+ Saving (-	•
2203	Technical	Education						
00								
103	Technical	Schools						
796	Technical O R Tribal An STATE PLAM 4 Introduct	Non-Government Schools 5,75.92 -1,07.33 reas Sub-Plan N (ANNUAL PLAN AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND A	l			4,68.12	-0.4	17
	0	2,00.00		68.50		. 61.50	-7.00)
	R	-1,31.50				02.00		-
	Reasons for intimated (J	anticipated as well une,2008).	as fi	inal saving	in th	he above cases hav	re not been	

2203 Technical Education

00

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP010 Introduction of Vocational Education & Training under West Bengal State Council of Vocational Education & Training

> Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for increased expenditure in regard to Introduction of Vocational Education & Training under the West Bengal State Council for Vocational Education and Training. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 51 TECHNICAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2230 Labour and Employment 03 Training 003 Training of Craftsmen & Supervisors Non Plan 001 Vocational Training Centres 17,79.65 17,68.65 15,16.44 -2,52.21 Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). (iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under: 2203 Technical Education 00 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP007 Strengthening of Technical Education Services 1,00.00 4.24.94 89.17 +3.35.77

Reasons for withdrawal of fund by re-appropriation/surrender and thereafter ultimate excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) Out of overall saving of Rs. 2,62.57 lakh, constituting 42.56%, in the grant only Rs. 50.30 lakh (19.16% of total saving) was surrendered by the department during the year
- (ii) The grant disclosed substantial saving of Rs. 2,62.57 lakh during the year. Similar saving to the tune of 70.10% of budget grant was noticed during 2006-2007, 80.75% during 2005-2006 and 83.48% during 2004-2005. All these point to lack of realistic view in framing budget estimates.

Grant No. 51 TECHNICAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head		(In lakhs of rupees)	
4250	Capital Outlay on other Social Services		
00			
201	Labour		
Plan	STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)	
SP011	Upgradation of ITI's into Centre of Excellance.		
	0 4,00.00 3,98.45	2,00.91	-1,97.54
	R -1.55		

Reasons for withdrawal of fund by re-appropriation/surrender and thereafter ultimate saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 52 TOURISM (All voted)

Section	a and Major Head	Total	grant	Act expend:	ual iture	Excess + Saving -
			(Ir	thousands	of rupees)	
RF	EVENUE -					
Major						
2250	Other Social Services					
2551	Hill Areas					
3451	Secretariat-Economic Servi					
3452		ces				
3432	Tourism					
Voted -						
Original	21,73,62 entary }		21,73,6	2	15,36,99	-6,36,63
Suppleme						
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).					Nil
CA Major	PITAL - Head					
5452	Capital Outlay on Tourism					
Voted -						
Original	13,62,50		13,62,5	i 0	3,51,03	-10,11,47
	ontary } currendered during the year arch 2008).				3,33,43	Nil
Note	s and Comments -					
Reve	nue(Voted)					
(1)	The grant exhibited saving noticed during 2006-07 (42) by the department. This executives.	45% of	total bu	dget provis	ion) remained	unsurrendered

399

(ii) No portion of overall saving of Rs.6,36.63 lakh (29.29 % of the total budget provision) was surrendered by the Department during the year.

0

1,40.00

(ŦŦ	i) Saving oc	curred mainly un	der :		
	_		Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Нее	ıd			(In lakhs of rupees)	
3452	Tourism				
80	General				
	Other Expend	diture			
002	Grants-in-A Eastern Hot	id to the Great el	:		
	0	8,22.02	8,22.02	23.14	-7,98.88
	Reasons for	saving in the ab	ove case have not	been intimated (June,	2008).
Plan SP01	oIncentives for Constru Units as De Incentive S	to Private Sect ction of Touris fined under W.E cheme-1999 (for edium Industrie	sm 3.		
	0	60.00	60.00		-60.00
	Reasons for	non-utilisation o	of the entire fund	have not been intimate	ted (June, 2008)
(iv) Saving ment	ioned above was	partly counter-ba	lanced by excess mainl	y under :
			Total grant	Actual	Excess (+)
Нее	nd			expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Saving (-)
3452	Tourism			(a. a.a.a. a. a.g.	
01	Tourist Inf	rastructure			
800 Plan	-		AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP003	Expansion/I Tourist Lod	mprovement of ges [TM]			
	0	80.00	80.00	1,67.55	+87.55
80	General				
800	Other Expen				
		(ANNUAL PLAN AN Dlicity (includi	-		
SP00	THOUSE PUR				

1,40.00 2,69.47 +1,29.47

Actual Total grant Excess (+) Head expenditure Saving (-) (In lakhs of rupees) SP011 Incentives to Private Sector for Construction of Tourism Units as Defined under W.B. Incentive Scheme-2000 (for Large and Medium Industries) [TM] 0 80.00 80.00 1,40.00 +60.00 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). Capital (Voted) (i) No portion of huge saving of Rs.10,11.47 lakh, constituting 74.24% of the budget provision, was surrendered by the Department during the year. (ii) Saving occurred mainly under : Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 5452 Capital Outlay on Tourism Tourist Infrastructure 01 Special Component Plan for 789 Scheduled Caste STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002Infrastructure Facilities (RIDF) [TM] -2,50.00 .. 0 2,50.00 2,50.00

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 796 Tribal Area Sub-Plan Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP002 Infrastructure Facilities [TM] -50.00 . . 50.00 50.00 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Infrastructure Facilities for Promotion of Tourism [TM] -7,00.00 .. 0 7,00.00 7,00.00 Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire funds in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 5452 Capital Outlay on Tourism 01 Tourist Infrastructure Investments in Public Sector 190 and Other Undertakings STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) Plan SP002 Contribution to Share Capital cf the Proposed West Bengal Tourism Development Corporation Ltd. [TM] С 50.00 50.00 5.00 -45.00 Reasons for saving in the above case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

5452 Capital Outlay on Tourism

01 Tourist Infrastructure

102 Tourist Accommodation

Plan CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES)

CN004 Rural Tourism Project at Kamarpukur

• 54.64 +54.64

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	and Major Head	appropriation	expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		/T- A	.h	
		(In t	chousands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -			
Major H	iead			
2041	Taxes on Vehicles			
2049	Interest Payments			
2070	Other Administrative Serv	ices		
2235	Social Security and Welfa	re		
2250	Other Social Services			
2251	Secretariat-Social Servic	es		
3051	Ports and Light Houses			
3053	Civil Aviation			
3055	Road Transport			
3056	Inland Water Transport			
3075	Other Transport Services			
3451	Secretariat-Economic Serv	ices		
Voted -				
Original	4,60,21,82	4 64 30 00	4 60 55 44	-64,69
Suppleme		4,61,39,83	4,60,75,14	-04,03
	urrendered during the year			76,90
(31st Ma	rch 2008).			,
Charged	-			
Original	10,74,39	10,85,01	10,85,26	+25
Suppleme.				
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			Nil
Major				
5053				
5055 5056	Capital Outlay on Road To Capital Outlay on Inland			
5075	Capital Outlay on other			
6004	Loans and Advances from	the Central Govern	ment	
7055	Loans for Road Transport			
7056	Loans for Inland Water T	ransport		
Voted	•			
Origin	_,,	1,31,86,52	1,21,10,47	-10,76,05
	,			Nil
	surrendered during the year March 2008).			
Charge	_			
Origin Supple	al 11,38,49 mentary	11,38,49	11,38,48	-1
	surrendered during the year			Ni l
	March 2008).			

Total grant or Actual

Excess +

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 64.69 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 1,18.01 lakh obtained in March, 2008, proved excessive.
- (ii) Though there was an overall saving of Rs. 64.69 lakh in the grant, an amount of Rs. 76.90 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year. Surrender of Rs. 76.90 lakh in excess of gross saving of Rs. 64.69 lakh indicates lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling authority.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Total grant
Actual
Excess (+)
expenditure
Saving (-)

Head

3055 Road Transport

00

797 Transfer to/from Reserve Funds and Deposit Account

Non Plan

001 Transfer to W.B Transport
 Infrastructure Development
 Fund (WBTIDF)

0 22,75.72 22,75.72 11,38.29 -11,37.43

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP007 Implementation of
Decentralised Plan Programme
by Zilla Parishad/ Urban Local
Bodies -- Construction of
Manned Level crossing at New
Barrackpore and Madhyamgram
Railway Station

0 12,23.29 12,23.29 7,42.04 -4,81.25

Reasons for savings in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under \imath

Head		Total	grant	Actual expenditu		xcess saving	(+) (-)
			(In	lakhs of	rupees)		
3055	Road Transport						
00							
190	Assistance to Pub Other Undertaking		d				
Nor	n Plan						
002	Subsidy to the Ca Tramways Company						
	0 86,67	.30	86,67.30	94.2	7.00	+7,59.	70
003	Subsidy to South Transport Corpora						
	0 35,03	. 25	35,03.25	37,	49.00	+2,45.	75
004	Subsidy to North Transport Corpora						
	0 69,12	. 85	69,12.85	74	1,65.50	+5,52.	65

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3075 Other Transport Services 60 Others 800 Other Expenditure Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Study on Metro Alignment and Feasibility Studies/ Reports for East-West Metro Corridor [TR] 2,35.99 0 2.00.49 -35.50 1,18.01 S R Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for payment of professional and special service charges for undergoing study on Metro Alignment and Feasibility Studies / Reports for East-West Metro Corridor. Reasons for anticipated excess as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 3055 Road Transport 00 Transfer to/from Reserve Funds 797 and Deposit Account

STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

Reasons for anticipated saving as well as final excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

SP001 Transfer to West Bengal

Development Fund

Transport Infrastructure

Plan

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs. 0.25 lakh (Rs. 24,814); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of total expenditure of Rs. 10,85.26 lakh in the appropriation, supplementary provision of Rs. 10.62 lakh obtained in March, 2008, proved to be inadequate.

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 10,76.05 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 7,26.66 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved unnecessary.
- (ii) No portion of the total saving of Rs. 10,76.05 lakh in the grant, was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
5053 Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation			
02 Air Ports			
102 Aerodromes			
Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001 Development and Upgrada Cooch Behar Air Port 0 5,00.00 R -3,00.00 Reasons for reduction of for have not been intimated (J)	2,00.0 und through re-app		-1,50.55 nd final saving
5056 Capital Outlay on Inlan Transport 00	d Water		
789 Special Component Plan f	or SC		
Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW	SCHEMES)		
CS001Construction of Jetties o national Waterways-I betw Tribeni & Farrakka			
0 9,06.35	9,06.35	3,38.53	-5,67.82
Reasons for savings have 5056 Capital Outlay on Inland Transport 00 800 Other Expenditure Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW	l Water	1 (June, 2008).	
CS011 Construction of 22 RCC J in Sunderban area	Tetties		
S 2,84.90 Creation of fund by suppl required for release of C Sunderban areas. Reasons intimated (June,2008).	entral Share for o	construction of 22 RC	Jetties in

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess as under :

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
7055	Loans for Roa	ad Transport			
00					
190	Other Undert	=			
Plan			AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP001	Loans for De Calcutta Sta Corporation				
	0	8,00.00 }	8,60.00	9,60.00	+1,00.00
	R	8,00.00			
SP002	Loans for De Bengal State Corporation	evelopment of N Transport	orth		
	0	8.00.00	9,00.00	9,00.00	••
	R	8,00.00	2,00.00	2,0000	
SP003	Loans for De Bengal State Corporation	evelopment of S	outh		
	O R	6,00.00	7,40.00	7.40.00	••

Reasons for anticipated excess in all the three above cases and final excess in the first case have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 54 URBAN DEVELOPMENT (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total g	rant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In	thousands of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -				
Major 1	Head				
2215	Water Supply and Sanitat:	ion			
2216	Housing				
2217	Urban Development				
2551	Hill Areas				
3451	Secretariat-Economic Serv	vices			
3475	Other General Economic Se	ervices			
3604	Compensation and Assignment Bodies and Panchayati Ra				
Voted -					
Original	10,75,90,55	10	,75,90,55	8,73,66,44	-2,02,24,11
Suppleme			,,,,,,,,,	0,.0,00,00	2,02,20,22
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).				Nil
/ DIBC P. Z	101 2000).				
CA	PITAL -				
Major	Head				
4216	Capital Outlay on Housing	g			
4217	Capital Outlay on Urban	Developme	nt		
6217	Loans for Urban Developm	ent			
6551	Loans for Hill Areas				
Voted -					
Original	20,00,46]		24,66,00	21,29,19	-3,36,81
Suppleme	ontary 4,65,54		-,,		-,,
	urrendered during the year arch 2008).				Nil
(Rs	e expenditure under the gra 14,89,138) met out of tember,2007 and November,200	an advanc	e from the	ne Contingency Fund,	sanctioned in

September, 2007 and November, 2007, but not recouped to that Fund till the close of the year.

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) No portion of the significant saving of Rs.2,02,24.11 lakh (18.80 % of the budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)

expenditure

Excess (+)

Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

2217 Urban Development

- 05 Other Urban Development Schemes
- 191 Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, Town Improvement Boards, etc

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP060 Grants to ADDA on account of Grant Component of ACA for UIGS under JNNURM [UD]

0 64,60.00 64,60.00 .. -64,60.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2216 Housing

02 Urban Housing

111 Salt Lake Scheme

Non Plan

001 Salt Lake Reclamation Scheme

Reasons for reduction of fund through re-appropriation and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Не	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupe	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2217	Urban Devel	opment			
05	Other Urban	Development Scheme	s		
193		to Nagar Notified Area or Equivalent			
Plan SP005	Grants to A Grant Compo Central Ass	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND ADDA on Account of onent of Additional sistance for BSUP RM (ACA) [UD]	TENTH PLAN)		
	0	23,00.00	23,00.00	••	-23,00.00
2217 01 101 Plan	Greater Cal Scheme	opment al Development .cutta Development AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH DIANI		
	Grants to F				
	0	1,50.00	1,50.00	••	-1,50.00
05	Other Urban	Development Scheme	s		
192 Plan SP005	Municipal (STATE PLA Grants to F	to Municipalities / Councils AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND KMDA for JBIC Unicipal SWM Scheme			
	(State Shan	re) 24,66.00	24,66.00		-24,66.00

He	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure	Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of ru)	pees)
789	Special con	mponent plan for So			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND TH	ENTH PLAN)		
SP017	Infrastruct	DDA for Urban are and Governance or JNNURM (JNURM)			
	0	9,50.00	9,50.00		-9,50.00
SP021		DDA on account of ment of ACA for JNNURM			
	o	23,00.00	23,00.00		-23,00.00
		non-utilisation of June, 2008).	the entire fun	d in the above o	cases have not been
2217	Urban Devel	opment			
01	State Capita	l Development			
191		oorations, Urban Authorities, Town			
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
	Grants to KM Infrastructu Schemes unde	re and Governance			
	0 1	,05,70.00	1,05,70.00	1,02,42.	85 -3,27.15
	Grants to KM Grant Compon Sub-Mission JNNURM [UD]	DA on account of ent of ACA for the on UGS under			
	0	2,58,40.00	2,58,40.00	67,84.0	-1,90,56.00
	Grants to KM Aided Utilit in K.M.Area	DA for Computer y Mapping Project (JNURM) [UD]			
	0	2,00.00	2,00.00	63.0	-1,37.00

Нег	ad	Tot	al grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789	Special Cor	mponent Plan for SC			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Schemes und	KMDA for BSUP der JNNURM .38,00.00	38,00.00	18,51.92	-19,48.08
SP003		KMDA on account of onent of ACA for JNNURM			
	0	92,00.00	92,00.00	30,65.38	-61,34.62
05	Other Urban	Development Scheme	es		
191	Development	to Local rporations, Urban Authorities, Town Boards, etc			
Plan	n STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP051	Grants to I of Howrah	HIT for Development [UD]			
SP052	Infrastruc	4,30.00 ADDA for Urban ture and Governance der JNNURM (JNURM)	4,30.00	2,49.34	-1,80.66
	0	27,60.00	27,60.00	15,03.99	-12,56.01
192	Municipal (
Plan SP004	Grants to	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND KMDA for JBIC unicipal SWM Scheme			
	0	57,54.00	57,54.00	63.00	-56,91.00

Head Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

789 Special component plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP015Grants to Development
Authority for ongoing schemes
under the erstwhile BMS
Programme [UD]

Improvement Boards etc.

O 1.05.00 1.05.00 20.00 -85.00

Reasons for saving in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iii) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under :

		Cotal grant	Actual expendit		Excess Saving	
не	ad	(In	lakhs of	rupees)		
2217	Urban Development					
01	State Capital Development					
191	Assistance to Local Bodies, Corporations, Urban Development Authorities, To	wn				

	-				
Plan	STATE PLA	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP002	Grants to F Schemes und	KMDA for BUSP der JNNURM			
	0	38,00.00	38,00.00	76,03.49	+38,03.49
SP004	Grant Compo	KMDA on account of onent of ACA for JNNURM (ACA) [UD]			
	0	92,00.00	92,00.00	93,12.63	+1,12.63

3	fead	т	otal	grant	•	Actual xpenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
					(In 1	akhs of rupees)	
04	Slum Area Im	provement					
191	_	orations, Urban Authorities, Tow	'n				
	Assistance t	ANNUAL PLAN AND o K.M.D.A. for ads in Salt lake		TH PLAN)		2.50.00	+1,00.00
05	Other Urban 1	Developemnt Sche	nes	_,			
191	Assistance t Bodies, Corp Development						
010	Grants to th Salaries, De to its Emplo	arness Concessio	n				
	0	6,79.72		6.79.72		7,62.69	+82.97
015	-	apur Development	:	0,73.72		7,02.03	102.37
Plan	O STATE PLAN	2,37.56 N (ANNUAL PLAN A	ND TI	2,37.56 ENTH PLAN)		3,39.09	+1,01.53
SP008	Grants to Ur Development						
SP053	Grants to AI	19,00.00 DDA for BSUP er JNNURM (JNURM)		19,00.00		20,50.00	+1,50.00
	0	9,50.00		9,50.00		1,37,85.01	+1,28,35.01
789	Special comp	oonent plan for	SC				
Plan	STATE PLAN	N (ANNUAL PLAN A	יד מזי	ENTH PLAN)			
SP014	Grants to U	rban Planning Authorities [UD					
	O	2,80.00	J	2,80.00		33,48.77	+30,68.77
		-,					•

Actual Total grant Excess (+) expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 3604 Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions 00 200 Other Miscellaneous Compensations and Assignments Non Plan 030 Fixed grant to Calcutta Metropolitan Development Authority [MA] 0 68,20.62 68,20.62 1,30,37.62 +62,17.00 Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2217 Urban Development 01 State Capital Development 193 Assistance to Nagar Panchayats/Notified Area Committees or Equivalent Thereof Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP001 Grants to KMDA on account of Grant Component of ACA for BSUP under JNNURM

.. 30,20.20 +30,20.20

Reasons for incurring expenditure without budget provision have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Capital (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall saving of Rs. 3,36.81 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 4,65.54 lakh obtained in March,2008 proved excessive.
- (ii) No portion of the saving of Rs. 3,36.81 lakh (13.66 % of the budget provision) in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

	_	Tota	al grant	Actua expendi		Excess Saving	
Не	ad			(In lakhs of	rupees)		
4217	Capital Outla Development	ay on Urban					
60	Other Urban	Development Scheme	s				
051 Plan	Construction STATE PLAN Kalyani Town	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)				
SPUUI	Kalyani Town	iship					
	o	3,00.00	2,77.50		48.28	-2,2	29.22
	R	-22.50 ∫					
Re	easons for anti	cipated as well as f	inal saving h	ave not been	intimated	(June,	2008).
6217	Loans for Urb	oan Development					
01	State Capita	l Development					
191	Loans to Loc Corporations						
Plan SP009	STATE PLAN Loans to C.1 Development		TENTH PLAN)				

0 1,00.00 1,00.00 Reasons for non utilisation of the entire fund in the above cases have not been

1,50.00

• •

-1,50.00

1,50.00

SP019 Loans to KMDA for Development

intimated (June, 2008).

Schemes [UD]

0

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

- 6217 Loans for Urban Development
 - 60 Other Urban Development Schemes
 - 191 Loans to Local Bodies, Corporations etc.
 - Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
- SP016 Loans to Other Development Authorities

O 1,25.00 S 5,90.54 8,60.00 +2,69.46

Enhancement of fund through, supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for providing loan in respect of purchase of land towards execution of various development works by different Development Authorities. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Section	n and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)	
RI	EVENUE -			
Major	Head			
2401	Crop Husbandry			
2408	Food Storage and Warehou	sing		
2415	Agricultural Research an	d Education		
2551	Hill Areas			
2702	Minor Irrigation			
2705	Command Area Development			
3451	Secretariat-Economic Ser	vices		
Voted -				
Origina	3,13,74,41	3,13,74,41	2,85,51,38	-28,23,03
Suppleme	entary }	3,23,74,42	2,03,32,30	-20,23,03
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina.	}	17	23	+6
Supplem	•			
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Ni 1
C	APITAL -			
Major	Head			
4702	Capital Outlay on Minor	Irrigation		
4705	Capital Outlay on Comman			
	Development			
Voted -				
Origina	1,17,81,29	1,17,81,29	74,39,01	-43,42,28
Supplem	entary }	2,2.,,		22, 22, 22
	surrendered during the year arch 2008).			Nil
Charged	-			
Origina	·)	3,34	3,33	-1
Supplem	entary 3,34			
	surrendered during the year larch 2008).			Ni 1
(JIBC M	erch 2000).			

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) No portion of the substantial saving of Rs. 28,23.03 lakh, constituting 9.00% of the budget provision, in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) In the case of sub-heads marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving occurred during the last three years also. Such type of abnormal variation between budget provision and actual expenditure discloses lack of control over financial management on the part of the controlling officer.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

Head

2702 Minor Irrigation

- 03 Maintenance
- 102 Lift Irrigation Schemes

Non Plan

001 River Lift Irrigation [W] *

O 1,03,33.08 R 1,03,22.64 82,43.53 -20,79.11

Reasons for anticipated as well as final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

2702 Minor Irrigation

80 General

001 Direction and Administration

Non Plan

001 Scheme for Strengthening, Extension and Administration of the Directorate of Water Resources Development *

Reasons for augmentation of fund through re-appropriation and final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Нег	ad	Total	grant	ежреп	cual aditure of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2702	Minor Irriga	ation				
03	Maintenance					
103	Tube Wells					
Non (of State-owned ewells				
	0	6,54.62	6,54.62		4,05.35	-2,49.27
80	General					
001 Plan		nd Administration N (ANNUAL PLAN AND T	ENTH PLAN)			
SP008	Computerisa Resources D Directorate	_				
	0	96.00	96.00		0.57	-95.43
190	Assistance Other Under	to Public Sector and takings				
		Minor Irrigation Water Rate Subsidy				
	0	13,20.93	13,20.93		3,05.39	-10.15.54
800	Other Expen	diture				
	Non Plan					
003		Diesel Mobile from or Irrigation				
	0	20,85.87	20,85.87		19,81.86	-1,04.01
	Reasons	for saving in the above	cases have	not been	intimated (J	une, 2008).
003		State Minor Corporation Water ly (WI)				
	0	2,38.61	2,38.61		••	-2,38.61
	Reasons for n	on-utilisation of the e	entire fund	have not h	een intimate	d (June, 2008).

(iv) Saving mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by excess mainly under:

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)
(In lakhs of rupees)

2702 Minor Irrigation

03 Maintenance

103 Tube Wells

Non Plan

001 Deep Tubewell Irrigation [W]

0 66,03.17 66,03.17 67,70.74 +1,67.57

80 General

190 Assistance to Public Sector and Other Undertakings

Non Plan

002 West Bengal State Minor
Irrigation Corporation Grantsin-aid for meeting
administrative expenses (WI)

O 5,52.54 5,52.54 18,05.50 +12,52 96

Reasons for excess expenditure in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Revenue (Charged)

- (i) Expenditure exceeded the appropriation by Rs. 0.06 lakh (Rs. 5,530); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of the excess of Rs. 0.06 lakh in the appropriation, the supplementary provision of Rs. 0.17 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved to be inadequate.

Capital (Voted)

- (i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs. 43,42.28 lakh, constituting 36.86% of the budget provision, in the grant was surrendered by the department during the year Saving under the grant was also to the tune of Rs. 61,51.96 lakh (65.66% of budget provision) in the previous year. All these indicate the necessity of taking extra care during budget formulation and financial management by the department concerned.
- (ii) In the case of sub-head marked (*) in the grant, substantial saving occurred during the last two years also. This indicates casual approach of the department in budget framing.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

Нег	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Capital Outla Irrigation	y on Minor			
00					
101 Plan	Surface water		AND TENTH PLAN)		
SP003	Surface Drain Irrigation So				
	0	2,26.66	2,26.66	1,34.00	-92.66
SP004	River Lift I	rrigation			
	0	4,63.26	4,63.26	2,29.51	-2,33.75
102 Plan SP006	Drilling of 1	(ANNUAL PLAN New Tubewell i unct Ones [WI]	AND TENTH PLAN)		
		4,36.45	4,36.45	2,56.60	-1,79.85
789 Plan SP001	_	•	SC AND TENTH PLAN)		
	0	2,15.67	2,15.67	91.98	-1,23.69
SP0C2	Surface Drain Irrigation Sc				
	0	2,46.28	2,46.28	17.67	-2,28.61
SP005	Drilling of Defi	New Tubewells unct ones.*			
	0	1,83.92	1,83.92	77.75	-1.06.17
SP019	Provision for of Prog. unde	r Implementati er RIDF XI	on		
	0	8,30.00	8,30.00	5,09.72	-3,20.28

Нев	ad	то	tal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
SP021		or Implementation e under RIDF-XII			
796	O Tribal Areas	10,30.00 Sub-Plan	10,30.00	5,70.07	-4,59.93
Plan	STATE PLAI	N (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP034	Provision for of Programme [WI]	or Implementation e under RIDF-XII			
	0	2,58.36	2,58.36	1,42.52	-1,15.84
800	Other Expend	liture			
Plan		N (ANNUAL PLAN AN	D TENTH PLAN)		
SP008	Subdivisiona	the District and Levels Under the Agriculture			
	0	3,30.93	3,30.93	21.69	-3,09.24
SP024	Provision for of Programme [WI]	or Implementation e under RIDF XI			
	0	24,20.00	24,20.00	15,41.38	-8,78.62
SP025	Provision for Project	or Implementation under RIDF-XII (W	I]		
	o	30,05.00	30,05.00	16,62.72	-13,42.28

Head	Total grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rug	Saving (-)
4705 Capital Outlay or Development	n Command Area		
00			
789 Special componen	t plan for SC		
Plan STATE PLAN (A	NUAL PLAN AND TENTH F	PLAN)	
SP001 Special Componer Scheduled Castes			
0 1,5	5.00 1,55	5,00 18.	98 -1,36.02
800 Other Expenditur	e		
Plan STATE PLAN (AN	NUAL PLAN AND TENTH F	PLAN)	
SP001 Command Area Dev Programme	elopment		
O 4,5	2.00 4,52	2.00 1,21.	94 -3,30.06
Reasons for sav	ing in the above cases h	have not been intimate	d (June, 2008).
(iv) Saving mentioned	above was partly count	er-balanced by excess	as under :
	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head		(In lakhs of ru	pees)
4702 Capital Outlay o	n Minor		
00			
800 Other Expenditur	e		
Plan CENTRALLY SPO	NSORED (NEW SCHEMES)		
CS001 Development of V Directly Linked			
		10,35.00	
Reasons for inc intimated (June	urring expenditure with	out budget provision l	nave not been

Grant No.55 WATER INVESTIGATION AND DEVELOPMENT

Suspense:- The expenditure under grant included Rs.2.11 lakh under the head "Suspense". The head accommodates interim transaction for purchase and supply of materials for construction and maintenance works of the Public Works Department. The nature and accounting procedures of "Suspense" transactions head have been explained in note (v) under the Revenue section of Grant No. 32 - IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS.

The transactions under the various sub-heads of "Suspense" are given below:

Major Head and	Opening Debit Balance		Credit	Net Actuals	Closing Balance
Detailed Units	Debit + Credit -	(in	lakhs of rug)	Debit + Credit -
2702 Minor Irrigation					
80 General 799 Suspense					
Non Plan 001 Agricultural Engineering Directorate					
90 Miscellaneous Works	+18.23	+2.11	+0.00	+2.11	+20.34
Total	+18.23	+2.11	+0.00	+2.11	+20.34

Section	and Major Head	Total grant or appropriation	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
		(In	thousands of rupees)
RE	VENUE -			
Major 1	Head			
2235	Social Security and Welfa	are		
2236	Nutrition			
2250	Other Social Services			
2251	Secretariat-Social Servi	ces		
Voted -				
Original	6,43,75,79	7,39,66,19	7,55,32,52	+15,66,33
Suppleme	6,43,75,79 ntary 95,90,40	7,00,00,13	,,53,52,52	
	urrendered during the year			Nil
(31st Ma	rch 2008).			
Charged	_			
Original	}	2,40	2,40	••
Suppleme	ntary 2,40) urrendered during the year			
	rch 2008).			Ni 1
_	PITAL -			
Major 1				
4235	Capital Outlay on Social Welfare	Security and		
Voted -	_			
Original	5,01,00	5,01,00	1,65	-4,99,35
Suppleme	ntary J			
	urrendered during the year rch 2008).			Nil
,				

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by Rs.15,66.33 lakh (Rs. 15,66,32,994); the excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of overall excess of Rs. 15,66.33 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 95,90.40 lakh obtained in March,2008, proved inadequate.

(iii) Excess occurred mainly under :

Total grant Actual Excess (+)
expenditure Saving (-)

(In lakhs of rupees)

- 2236 Nutrition
- 02 Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages
- 101 Special Nutrition programmes

Plan CENTRALLY SPONSORED (NEW SCHEMES)

CS001 Supplementary Nutrition
Programme for Children and
Expectant and Nursing Mother

O 65,00.00 1,05,70.35 1,43,73.26 +38,02.91 s 40,70.35

Augmentation of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for releasing additional fund received from Government of India, for implementation of Supplementary Nutrition Programme. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 2235 Social Security and Welfare
 - 02 Social Welfare
- 102 Child Welfare

Non Plan

001 Govt. of India's Crash
Programme of Nutrition for
Children

O 38,69.75 40,07.10 43,78.63 +3,71.53 S 1,37.35

Enhancement of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for implementation of Govt. of India's Crash Programme of Nutrition. Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June. 2008).

Head	то	tal grant	Actual expenditure In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		,	in laking of rupees,	
2235 Social Security	and Welfare			
02 Social Welfare				
102 Child Welfare Plan CENTRALLY SP CS003 Integrated Chil Services Project		CHEMES)		
O 1,98,	50.00 96.60	2,16,46.60	2,46,05.60	+29,59.00
2008 was stated	d to be requi	red for implem	provision obtained mentation of Integr sons for excess hav	ated Child
2235 Social Security	and Welfare			

Social Secur	ity and wellare			
Social Welfa	re			
Welfare of H	andicapped			
Plan				
Handicapped	in all Districts			
0	3,52.60	3,52.60	4,71.74	+1,19.14
Child Welfar	re			
CENTRAL SEC	CTOR (NEW SCHEMES)			
0	4,50.00	4,50.00	6,95.59	+2,45.59
3 Women's Welf	are			
n Plan				•
0	5,85.00	5,85.00	7,38.50	+1,53.50
	Social Welfar Welfare of H Plan Assistance t Handicapped (Disability O Child Welfar CENTRAL SEC Grants for T of ICDS Anga O Women's Welf Plan Grant to Per Destitute Wi	Assistance to Physically Handicapped in all Districts (Disability Pensions) [SW] O 3,52.60 Child Welfare CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES) Grants for Training Programme of ICDS Anganwadi Works O 4,50.00 Women's Welfare Plan Grant to Pension to the Destitute Widows [SW]	Social Welfare Welfare of Handicapped Plan Assistance to Physically Handicapped in all Districts (Disability Pensions) [SW] O 3,52.60 3,52.60 Child Welfare CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES) Grants for Training Programme of ICDS Anganwadi Works O 4,50.00 4.50.00 Women's Welfare Plan Grant to Pension to the Destitute Widows [SW]	Social Welfare Welfare of Handicapped Plan Assistance to Physically Handicapped in all Districts (Disability Pensions) [SW] O 3,52.60 3.52.60 4.71.74 Child Welfare CENTRAL SECTOR (NEW SCHEMES) Grants for Training Programme of ICDS Anganwadi Works O 4,50.00 4.50.00 6,95.59 Women's Welfare Plan Grant to Pension to the Destitute Widows [SW]

Не	ad	т	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
789	Special cor	mponent plan for			
Plan	STATE PLAN	(ANNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP027		ent of Womens t Undertaking [SW]	1		
	0	7.68	7.68	2,59.47	+2,51.79
60	Other Socia Welfare Pro	l Security and grammes			
102	Pensions ur Schemes	nder Social Securi	ity		
Non	Plan				
001	Grant of O	ld-Age Pension to d Infirm			
	0	21,23.80	21,23.80	26,29.94	+5,06.14
2236	Nutrition				
02	Distributio and Beverag	on of Nutritious F ges	ood		
101	-	rition programmes			
Plan SP004	Supplementa Programme	AN (ANNUAL PLAN AMERY Nutrition for Children and and Nursing Mother			
	0	75,00.00	75,00.00	77,69.27	+2,69.27

Reasons for excess in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

(iv) Excess mentioned above was partly counter-balanced by saving as under :

Нег	ad	1	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2235	Social Secur	ity and Welfare			
02	Social Welfa	re			
103 Plan CS002		fare SPONSORED (NEW ion of Swayam	SCHEMES)		
	0	3,00.00	3,00.00	68.07	-2,31.93
789	Special comp	oonent plan for			
Plan SP024		N (ANNUAL PLAN Ant of I.C.D.S.	ND TENTH PLAN)		
2226	0	16,56.00	16,56.00	14,66.83	-1,89.17
02	Nutrition Distribution and Beverage	of Nutritious F	ood		
101 Non	Special Nutr	rition Programme:	s		
001	Special Nut	rition Programme			
	0	3,50.00	3,50.00	10.68	-3,39.32
004	Supplementa: Programme for Expectant as	ry Nutrition or Children and nd Nursing Moth	ers		
	0	85.00	85.00	2.27	-82.73
Plan SP006	Provision a Assistance	N (ANNUAL PLAN A gainst Central for Nutrition or Adolescent Gi			
	0	8,80.00	8,80.00	3,58.64	-5,21.36

Неа	ad	7	otal grant	Actual expenditure (In lakhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Special compor SC/ST	ent plan for			
Plan	STATE PLAN (A	NNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
F	Supplementary Programme for Expectant and		S		
ā	Provision agai Assistance for		42,00.00 ls	25,41.65	-16,58.35
796 Plan SP002 S	Tribal Areas STATE PLAN Supplementary Programme for	(ANNUAL PLAN A	•	2,53.62	-3,26.38
		5,00.00	35,00.00	15,16.43	-19,83.57
SP004	Provision aga assistance for Programme for		rls		
	0	2,35.00	2,35.00	21.87	-2,13.13
	Reasons for	saving in the ab	ove cases have n	ot been intimated (Jun	e, 2008).
2235	Social Securi	ty and Welfare			
02	Social Welfar	:e			
789	Special compo	onent plan for			
Plan	STATE PLAN (A	NNUAL PLAN AND	TENTH PLAN)		
SP016	Scholarships Students stud IX [SW]	to Handicapped Nying below Cla	ss-		
	S	7,44.00	7,44.00	1,02.74	-6,41.26
	Creation of	rund through su	bbrementary bro.	vision obtained in Mar	CH, AUUS WAS

Creation of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Integrated Child Development Scheme Project. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Actual

Excess (+)

-2.39.80

Total grant expenditure Saving (-) Head (In lakhs of rupees) 2235 Social Security and Welfare 02 Social Welfare Special component plan for 789 Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP032 Renovation of Social Welfare Homes (ACA) [SW] 4,00.61 86.61 -3,14.004,00.61 Creation of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for renovation of Social Welfare Homes. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008). 2235 Social Security and Welfare 02 Social Welfare 102 Child Welfare Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN) SP020 Establishment of I.C.D.S. Project

Enhancement of fund through supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 was stated to be required for Integrated Child Development Scheme Project. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

70,00.00

67,60.20

48,30.00 }

Capital (Voted)

- (i) No portion of the huge saving of Rs.4,99.35 lakh was surrendered by the department during the year.
- (ii) The grant exhibited huge saving to the extent of 99.67% of the total budget estimate during the year. Persistent saving was also noticed during 2006-07 (95.69% of budget provision), 2005-06 (83.80% of budget provision), 2004-05 (42% of budget estimate) and 2003-04 (78.42% of budget estimate) which shows deficiency in taking realistic views over budgetary system on the part of the controlling authority.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under:

		Total grant Actual expenditure			Excess Saving	• •			
He	ad			(In	lakhs	of	rupees)	J	• ,
4235	Capital Outla Security and								
60	Other Social Welfare Progr	_							
800 Plan SP001	Infrastructu	(ANNUAL PLAN re Facilities re Programmes	AND TENTH PLAN	1)					
	0	3,00.00	3,00.00)			1.38	-2,9	98.62

Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

- 4235 Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare
 - 60 Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes
 - 789 Special Component Plan for SC
 Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
 Sp001Infrastructure Facilities for

Spoolinfrastructure Facilities for Social Welfare Programmes under RIDF (RIDF) [SW]

O 1,50.00 1,50.00 ·· -1,50.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of the entire fund have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 57 BIO-TECHNOLOGY (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure	Excess + Saving -
			(In t	housands of rupees)	
REV	VENUE -				
Major H					
-	Secretariat-Gen	oral Coruidad			
	Other Scientific				
3423	ocher belentill	c Research			
Voted -					
Original		6,62,00 3,08	6,65,08	6,11,13	-53,95
	tary arrendered during sch 2008).				Nil
(0200 :::::	2000,1				
Notes	and Comments -				
Reven	ue(Voted)				
(i)				the grant, supplement d to be totally useles	
7225					
(ii)		surrendered nothing		8.11% of the total bud s year.	iget provision),
(iii)	Saving occurred	mainly under :			
		Total	grant	Actual	Excess (+)
He	ad			expenditure	Saving (-)
				(In lakhs of rupees)	
2052	Secretariat-Gen	eral Services			
00					
090	Secretariat				
Non Pl	an				
025	Department of 1	Bio-Technology			
	О	62.00			
	S	3.08	65.08	18.49	-46.59
		-			
	Augmentation	of fund by supplem	entary prov	ision in March, 2008	was stated to

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision in March, 2008 was stated to be required for meeting higher establishment charges. Reasons for final saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 57 BIO-TECHNOLOGY

Не	ad		Total grant	Actual expenditu		Excess (+) Saving (-)
3425	Other Scient	ific Research				
60	Others					
004	Research and	l Development				
Plan	STATE PLA	N (ANNUAL PLAN	AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP006	Support to I	Professional Bo	odies			
	0	25.00	25.00		••	-25.00
SP007	Scientific E Biotechnolog					
	0	1,25.00	1,25.00	7	5.00	-50.00
	Reasons i	or saving in th	e above cases have	not been inti	imated (J	une, 2008).
(iv) Saving ment:	ioned above was	partly counter bal	anced by exce	ss mainly	under :
			Total grant	Actual expenditu	ire	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Не	ad			(In lakhs of	rupees)	
3425	Other Scient	ific Research				
60	Others					
001 Plan		nd Administrati N (ANNUAL PLAN	ion AND TENTH PLAN)			
SP001	Promotion of	f Biotechnology	Y			
	0	4,50.00	4,50.00	5,1	.7.65	+67.65

Reasons for excess have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 58 PASCHIMANCHAL UNNAYAN AFFAIRS (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Actual expenditure		Excess + Saving -
			(In	thousands of ru	pees)	
REV Major H	VENUE -					
2052	ead Secretariat-General S Other Special Areas P					
	30,80,5 stary 5,15,5 errendered during the yearch 2008).	9	35,96,14	30,2	0,08	-5,76,06 Nil
CAP	ITAL -					
4575	Capital Outlay on oth Programmes	er Special	Areas			
	70,00,00 tary crendered during the yearch 2008).	Ì	70,00,00			-70,00,00 Nil
Notes	and Comments -					
Reven	ue(Voted)					
(i)	In view of overall sa grant, supplementary					et) in the
(ii)	No portion of the tot during the year.	al saving o	f Rs.5,76.06	lakh was surren	dered by the	a department

Grant No. 58 PASCHIMANCHAL UNNAYAN AFFAIRS

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under :

Неа	ıd		Total grant		Actual expenditure akhs of rupees)	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2575	Other Speci	ial Areas Progra	ummes			
02	Backward A	reas				
101	Area Develo	opment				
		ANNUAL PLAN AN nal Unnayan Pari				
	(PM) O	6,00.00	7,00.00		6,00.00	
	S	1,00.00	7,00.00		8,00.00	-1,00.00
	SC/ST	mponent Plan for N (ANNUAL PLAN A				
SP013		nt of Paschimano arishad (PM)	hal	•		
	0 s	12,00.00 }	14,00.00		12,00.00	-2,00.00
796	Tribal Are	eas Sub-Plan				
	Developmen	N (ANNUAL PLAN A nt of Paschimanc arishad (PM)				
	o	12,00.00	14,00.00		12,00.00	-2,00.00
	S	2,00.00]				

Augmentation of fund by supplementary provision obtained in March, 2008 in the above cases was stated to be required for Development works under Paschimanchal Unnayan Parishad. Reasons for saving have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 58 PASCHIMANCHAL UNNAYAN AFFAIRS

Capital (Voted)

(i)	Entire budget provision Rs.70,00.00 lakh remained unutilised and unsurrendered during
	2007-2008. This indicates defective budgetary control on the part of the controlling
	Officers.

(ii) Saving occurred mainly under :

	Total grant	Actual expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
Head		(In lakhs of rupees)	

- 4575 Capital Outlay on other Special Areas Programmes
 - 60 Others
 - 789 Special Component Plan for SC

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)
SP002 Infrastructural Facilities for
Paschimanchal Unnayan Parishad
under RIDF [PM]

O 17,50.00 17,50.00 --17,50.00 --17,50.00

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP021 Infrastructural facilities for Paschimanchal Unnayan Parishad under RIDF(RIDF)[PM]

O 3,50.00 3,50.00 · -3,50.00

800 Other Expenditure

Plan STATE PLAN (ANNUAL PLAN AND TENTH PLAN)

SP021 Infrastructural Facilities for Paschimanchal Unnayan Parishad under RIDF [PM]

0 49,00.00 49,00.00 . -49,00.00

Reasons for non-utilisation of entire fund in the above cases have not been intimated (June, 2008).

Grant No. 59 SELF-HELP GROUPS & SELF-EMPLOYMENT (All voted)

Section	and Major Head	Total	grant	Act expend:	ual iture	Excess + Saving -
				(In thousands	of rupees)	
RE	VENUE -					
Major 1	Head					
2052	Secretariat-General Service	es				
2204	Sports and Youth Services					
2515	Other Rural Development Pr	ogram	nes			
Voted -						
Original	30,81,61		31.0	8,11	30,56,05	-52.06
Suppleme					00,00,00	32,00
	urrendered during the year					
(31st Ma	rch 2008).					Nil

Notes and Comments -

Revenue (Voted)

- (i) In view of overall savings of Rs. 52.06 lakh in the grant, supplementary provision of Rs. 26.50 lakh obtained in March, 2008 proved useless.
- (ii) The department, however, utilised almost entire budget provision leaving a saving of Rs. 52.06 lakh (1.67% of total budget provision).

APPENDIX

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate
			More (+)/Less (-)
	(in thous	sands of rupees)	
1. STATE LEGISLATURE			
Revenue			
Voted	••	2,95	+2,95
2. GOVERNOR			
Revenue			
Charged	• •	43	+43
3. COUNCIL OF MINISTERS			
Revenue			
Voted	••	16	+16
4. AGRICULTURAL MARKETING			
Revenue			
Voted	••	48	+ 48
5. AGRICULTURE			
Revenue			
Voted	5	3,42	+3,37
6. ANIMAL RESOURCES DEVELOPMENT			
Revenue			
Voted	94	20,53	+19,59
7. BACKWARD CLASSES WELFARE			
Revenue			
Voted	60,00	25,49	-34,51
Capital			
Voted	• •	0	+ 0

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate
	(in thous	ands of rupees)	More (+)/Less (-)
8. CO-OPERATION	(III CHOCK	did of Idpeed,	
Revenue			
Voted	2,46	46	-2,00
Capital			
Voted	2,53,15	1,44,60	-1,08,55
9. COMMERCE AND INDUSTRIES			
Revenue			
Voted	19	34	+15
10. CONSUMER AFFAIRS			
Revenue			
Voted	••	44	+ 44
11. COTTAGE AND SMALL SCALE IN	DUSTRIES		
Revenue			
Voted	••	6,93	+6,93
12. DEVELOPMENT AND PLANNING			
Revenue			
Voted	••	1,46	+1,46
13. EDUCATION (HIGHER)			
Revenue			
Voted	••	2,75,73	+2,75,73
14. EDUCATION (MASS)			
Revenue			
Voted	• •	5,08,37	+5,08,37

Grantwise details of Recoveries adjusted in reduction of expenditure in Accounts for 2007-2008 (Referred to in the Summary Appropriation Accounts at page no. 16) and name of grant or Budget Actuals Actuals cor

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
	(in t		
15. EDUCATION (SCHOOL)			
Revenue			
Voted	••	22,35,77	+22,35,77
17. EXCISE			
Revenue			
Voted	••	11	+11
18. FINANCE			
Revenue			
Voted	2,81	16,16	+ 13,35
Charged	• •	19,97	+19,97
19, FIRE SERVICES			
Revenue			
Voted	• •	12	+ 12
20. FISHERIES			
Revenue			
Voted	••	34	+34
21. FOOD AND SUPPLIES			
Revenue			
Voted	••	50	+50
22. FOOD PROCESSING INDUSTRIES	AND HORTICULTURE		
Revenue			
Voted	• •	3	+ 3
24. HEALTH AND FAMILY WELFARE			
Revenue			
Voted	• •	37,05	+ 37,05

APPENDIX

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
	(in the	usands of rupees	
25. PUBLIC WORKS			
Revenue			
Voted	3,09,64,85	3,58,01,54	+48,36,69
Capital			
Voted	1,05,43,07	1,68,97,91	+ 63,54,84
27. HOME			
Revenue			
Voted	1,26,61	1,51,44	+24,83
28. HOUSING			
Revenue			
Voted	• •	54	+54
Capital			
Voted	5,30	14,90	+9,60
30. INFORMATION AND CULTURAL AF	FFAIRS		
Revenue			
Voted	••	1,35	+ 1,35
31. INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY			
Revenue			
Voted	••	13,42	+ 13,42
32. IRRIGATION AND WATERWAYS			
Revenue			
Voted	12,29,93	16,19,87	+3,89,94
Capital			
Voted	• •	22	+ 22

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
		usands of rupees	the company of the co
33. JAILS	same and the same		
Revenue			
Voted	• •	1,76	+1,76
34. JUDICIAL			
Revenue			
Voted	14,65	3,61	-11,04
35. LABOUR			
Revenue			
Voted	••	6,41	+6,41
Capital			
Voted	••	2,60	+2,60
36. LAND AND LAND REFORMS			
Revenue			
Voted	••	9,79	+ 9,79
38. MINORITIES DEVELOPMENT AND	WELFARE		
Revenue			
Voted	••	2	+ 2
39. MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS			
Revenue			
Voted	••	81	+81
40. PANCHAYAT AND RURAL DEVELO	OPMENT		
Revenue			
Voted	••	4,12,63	+4,12,63

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
	(in the	usands of rupees	
42. PERSONNEL AND ADMINISTRATIV	/E REFORMS		
Revenue			
Voted	••	50	+50
44. PUBLIC ENTERPRISES			
Revenue			
Voted	••	7	+ 7
45. PUBLIC HEALTH ENGINEERING			
Revenue			
Voted	7,58,20	16,69,95	+9,11,75
Capital			
Voted	• •	1,46	+1,46
46. REFUGEE RELIEF AND REHABILI	TATION		
Revenue			
Voted	••	4	+ 4
47. RELIEF			
Revenue			
Voted	2,48,62,03	5,18,71,04	+ 2,70,09,01
48. SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY			
Revenue			
Voted	••	35	+35
49. SPORTS AND YOUTH SERVICES			
Revenue			
Voted	••	25	+ 25

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
	(in the	ousands of rupees	
50. SUNDERBAN AFFAIRS			
Revenue			
Voted	1,16,64	1,18	-1,15,46
Capital			
Voted	••	5,71	+5,71
51. TECHNICAL EDUCATION AND TRA	INING		
Revenue			
Voted	18	23,79	+23,61
53. TRANSPORT			
Revenue			
Voted	20,02,00	20,00,97	-1,03
Capital			
Voted	52,50,00	54,49,45	+ 1,99,45
54. URBAN DEVELOPMENT			
Revenue			
Voted	2,21	1,82	-39
Capital			
Voted	1,76,03	69,24	-1,06,79
55. WATER INVESTIGATION AND DEVI	ELOPMENT		
Revenue			
Voted	••	4,75	+4,75
56. WOMEN AND CHILD DEVELOPMEN	MT AND SOCIAL WELI	FARE	
Revenue			
Voted	••	78,99	+78,99

APPENDIX

Grantwise details of Recoveries adjusted in reduction of expenditure in Accounts for 2007-2008 (Referred to in the Summary Appropriation Accounts at page no. 16)

Number and name of grant or appropriation	Budget estimate	Actuals	Actuals compared with budget estimate More (+)/Less (-)
	(in thousands of rupees)		
Total: -			
REVENUE -			
Voted	6,01,43,75	9,68,13,73	+3,66,69,98
Charged	• •	20,40	+20,40
CAPITAL			
Voted	1,62,27,55	2,25,86,09	+63,58,54
GRAND TOTAL	7,63,71,30	11,94,20,22	+ 4,30,48,92

Notes and Comment -

Reasons for significant variations in the above cases have not been intimated (June'2008).

ERRATA

Appropriation Accounts of the Government of West Bengal for the year 2007-2008.

SI. No.	Page No.	Reference Line/Column	For	Read
1.	52	16 th line from top	Reasons for final saving	Reasons for saving
2.	222	2 nd line from top	Rs. 2.57 thousand	Rs. 2,57 thousand
3.	343	3 rd line from bottom/4 th column	Blank	
4.	349	Last line	(June, 208).	(June, 2008).
5.	353	20 th line from top	Rs. 6,59.71 lakh;	Rs. 6,59.71 lakh (6,59,71,510);
6.	410	4 th line from bottom	Rs. 14.89 thousand	Rs. 14,89 thousand
7.	419	4 th line from bottom	through, supplementary	through supplementary

1X 54

